SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

FORM DEF 14A

Definitive proxy statements

Filing Date: **2008-02-04** | Period of Report: **2008-03-05** SEC Accession No. 0001193125-08-019115

(HTML Version on secdatabase.com)

FILER

ESTERLINE TECHNOLOGIES CORP

CIK:33619| IRS No.: 132595091 | State of Incorp.:DE | Fiscal Year End: 1028 Type: DEF 14A | Act: 34 | File No.: 001-06357 | Film No.: 08572360 SIC: 3823 Industrial instruments for measurement, display, and control

Mailing Address 500 - 108TH AVENUE NE SUITE 1500 BELLEVUE WA 98004 Business Address 500 - 108TH AVENUE NE SUITE 1500 BELLEVUE WA 98004 4254539400

UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION Washington, D.C. 20549

SCHEDULE 14A

PROXY STATEMENT PURSUANT TO SECTION 14(A) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

File	d by tl	he Registrant ⊠		
File	d by a	Party other than the Registrant		
Che	ck the	appropriate box:		
	Pre	eliminary Proxy Statement		Confidential, for Use of the Commission Only (as permitted by Rule 14a-6(e)(2))
X	Defi	initive Proxy Statement		
	Defi	initive Additional Materials		
	Soli	citing Material under § 240.14a-12		
		Esterline Technolo (Name of Registrant as S)	_	-
		(Name of Person(s) Filing Proxy State	emen	t, if other than the Registrant)
Pay	ment o	of Filing Fee (Check the appropriate box):		
X	No f	fee required.		
	Fee	computed on table below per Exchange Act Rules 14a-6(i)(1) a	and ()-11.
	(1)	Title of each class of securities to which transaction applies:		
	(2)	Aggregate number of securities to which transaction applies:		
	(3)	Per unit price or other underlying value of transaction computable which the filing fee is calculated and state how it was determined.	_	
	(4)	Proposed maximum aggregate value of transaction:		
	(5)	Total fee paid:		
	Fee	paid previously with preliminary materials:		

Check box if any part of the fee is offset as provided by Exchange Act Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the filing for which the offset was paid previously. Identify the previous filing by registration statement number, or the Form or Schedule and the date of its file								
(1)	Amount Previously Paid:							
(2)	Form, Schedule or Registration Statement No.:							
(3)	Filing Party:							
(4)	Date Filed:							

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING AND PROXY STATEMENT



ESTERLINE TECHNOLOGIES CORPORATION

500 108th Avenue NE Bellevue, Washington 98004

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS To Be Held March 5, 2008

To the Shareholders of Esterline Technologies Corporation:

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders for ESTERLINE TECHNOLOGIES CORPORATION, a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), will be held on Wednesday, March 5, 2008, at 10:00 a.m., at the Bellevue Club, Bellevue, Washington, for the following purposes:

- (1) to elect four directors of the Company;
- (2) to consider and approve a proposal to amend the Company's 2004 Equity Incentive Plan to authorize the issuance of an additional 1,000,000 shares of the Company's Common Stock;
- (3) to consider and approve a proposal to amend the Company's Employee Stock Purchase Plan to authorize the issuance of an additional 250,000 shares of the Company's Common Stock;
- (4) to transact such other business as may properly come before the meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof.

The Board of Directors has fixed the close of business on January 8, 2008, as the record date for determination of shareholders entitled to notice of and to vote at the meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof.

The Company's Annual Report for fiscal year 2007 is enclosed for your convenience.

By order of the Board of Directors

ROBERT D. GEORGE

Vice President,

Chief Financial Officer,

Secretary and Treasurer

February 4, 2008

<u>Important Notice Regarding the Availability of Proxy Materials</u> <u>for the Annual Meeting of Shareholders to be Held on March 5, 2008</u>

The proxy statement and annual report, including Form 10-K, are available at: http://bnymellon.mobular.net/bnymellon/esl

Your vote is important. Please sign and date the enclosed proxy card and return it promptly in the enclosed envelope to ensure that your shares will be represented at the annual meeting. Holders of a majority of the outstanding shares entitled to vote must be present either in person or by proxy for the meeting to be held. If you attend the meeting and vote your shares personally, any previous proxies will be revoked.

PROXY STATEMENT

ANNUAL MEETING OF SHAREHOLDERS To Be Held March 5, 2008

This proxy statement, which is first being mailed to shareholders on or about February 4, 2008, has been prepared in connection with the solicitation by the Board of Directors of Esterline Technologies Corporation (the "Company") of proxies in the accompanying form to be voted at the 2008 annual meeting of shareholders of the Company to be held on Wednesday, March 5, 2008, at 10:00 a.m., at the Bellevue Club, 11200 SE 6th Street, Bellevue, Washington 98004, and at any adjournment or postponement thereof. The Company's principal executive office is at 500 108th Avenue NE, Bellevue, Washington 98004.

The cost of this solicitation will be borne by the Company. In addition to solicitation by mail, officers and employees of the Company may, without additional compensation, solicit the return of proxies by telephone, telegram, messenger, facsimile transmission or personal interview. Arrangements may also be made with brokerage houses and other custodians, nominees and fiduciaries to send proxies and proxy material to their principals and the Company may reimburse such persons for their expenses in so doing. Furthermore, the Company has retained MacKenzie Partners, Inc. to provide proxy solicitation services for a fee of \$6,500, plus reimbursement of its out-of-pocket expenses.

Registered shareholders can vote in person, by telephone, by the Internet or by mail, as described below. If you are a beneficial shareholder, please refer to your proxy card or the information forwarded by your broker, bank or other holder of record to see what options are available to you. Registered shareholders may cast their vote by:

- (1) Attending and voting in person at the annual meeting;
- (2) Signing, dating and promptly mailing the proxy card in the enclosed postage-paid envelope;
- (3) Accessing the Internet website http://www.bnymellon.com/shareowner/isd and following the instructions provided on the website; or
- (4) Calling 1-800-370-1163 and voting by following the instructions provided on the phone line.

Any proxy given pursuant to the solicitation may be revoked at any time prior to being voted. A proxy may be revoked by the record holder or other person entitled to vote (a) by attending the meeting in person and voting the shares, (b) by executing another proxy dated as of a later date or (c) by notifying the Secretary of the Company in writing, at the Company's address set forth on the notice of the meeting, provided that such notice is received by the Secretary prior to the meeting date. All shares represented by valid proxies will be voted at the meeting. Proxies will be voted in accordance with the specification made therein or, in the absence of specification, in accordance with the provisions of the proxy.

The Board of Directors has fixed the close of business on January 8, 2008, as the record date for determining the holders of common stock of the Company (the "Common Stock") entitled to notice of and to vote at the annual meeting. The Common Stock is listed for trading on the New York Stock Exchange. At the close of business on the record date there were outstanding and entitled to vote 29,405,876 shares of Common Stock, which are entitled to one vote per share on all matters which properly come before the annual meeting.

The presence in person or by proxy of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of Common Stock entitled to vote is required to constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at the meeting. The inspector of elections, who determines whether or not a quorum is present at the annual meeting, will count abstentions or withheld votes and broker non-votes, which are discussed further below, as shares of Common Stock that are present and entitled to vote for purposes of determining the presence of a quorum. There must be a quorum for the meeting to be held. The Company has appointed Mellon Investor Services LLC as the inspector of elections for the annual meeting.

Votes cast by proxy or in person at the annual meeting will be tabulated by the inspector of election appointed for the annual meeting. The inspector of election will treat abstentions as shares of Common Stock that are present and entitled to vote for purposes of determining the presence of a quorum. A plurality of the shares of Common Stock present in person or represented by proxy at the meeting is required for the election of directors. Shareholders are not entitled to cumulate votes in electing directors. Broker non-votes will have no effect on the vote relating to election of directors because broker non-votes will not be considered votes cast or shares entitled to vote at the meeting. Broker non-votes occur when a person holding shares through a bank or brokerage account does not provide instructions as to how his or her shares should be voted and the broker does not exercise discretion to vote those shares on a particular matter. Brokers may exercise discretion to vote shares as to which instructions are not given with respect to the election of directors.

The proposals to amend the Company's 2004 Equity Incentive Plan and the Employee Stock Purchase Plan will be approved if a majority of the shares of Common Stock present in person or represented by proxy at the meeting vote in favor of each proposal and the shares voted represent a majority of the shares of Common Stock outstanding on the record date. Brokers may not exercise discretion to vote shares as to which instructions are not given as to the approval of equity compensation plans. Therefore, broker non-votes on each of these proposals will have the effect of a vote against the proposals.

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS

The Company's By-Laws, as amended and restated, provide for a board of directors that consists of not less than seven (7) or more than twelve (12) members, as may be fixed from time to time by the Board of Directors. The authorized size of the board is currently set at ten. The Company's Restated Certificate of Incorporation provides that the directors will be divided into three classes, with the classes serving for staggered, three-year terms such that approximately one-third of the directors are elected each year.

In December 2007, the Board of Directors increased the authorized number of directors of the Board to ten, elected James J. Morris to fill the vacancy created by the expansion and, in accordance with the Company's Restated Certificate of Incorporation, classified Mr. Morris into the class of directors whose term expires at the 2008 annual meeting.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote FOR the director nominees named below.

Information as to each nominee and each director whose term will continue after the 2008 annual meeting is provided below. Unless otherwise instructed, it is the intention of the persons named in the accompanying proxy to vote shares represented by properly executed proxies FOR the election of the nominees named below. The Board of Directors knows of no reason why any of the nominees will be unable or unwilling to serve. If any nominee becomes unavailable to serve, the Board of Directors intends for the persons named as proxies to vote for the election of such other persons, if any, as the Board of Directors may recommend.

Nominees to the class of directors whose term will expire at the 2011 annual meeting:

Lewis E. Burns

President and Chief Executive Officer (Retired), Dover Industries, Inc. Age 69.

Prior to January 2005, Mr. Burns was a Director/Consultant of Dover Industries, Inc. (a diversified manufacturing company), having held such positions since July 2003. Prior to that time, he was President, Chief Executive Officer and Director of Dover Industries, Inc. since 1985. He has been a director of the Company since 2003.

Robert W. Cremin

Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer, Esterline Technologies Corporation. Age 67.

Mr. Cremin has been Chairman since January 2001. In addition, he has served as Chief Executive Officer and President since January 1999 and September 1997, respectively. He has been a director of the Company since 1998.

Anthony P. Franceschini

Director, President and Chief Executive Officer, Stantec Inc. Age 56.

Mr. Franceschini has been the Director, President and Chief Executive Officer of Stantec Inc. (an engineering, architecture and related professional services design firm) since June 1998. He has been a director of the Company since 2002.

James J. Morris

Vice President, Engineering and Manufacturing (Retired), The Boeing Company. Age 59.

Prior to 2007, Mr. Morris was the Vice President, Engineering and Manufacturing, of The Boeing Company, having held that position since 2005. Prior to that time, he was Vice President, Supplier Management, of The Boeing Company since 2000. He is also a director of LORD Corporation, 2Source Manufacturing Inc. and Westbury. Since 2007, he has been a consultant to Thales S.A. He has been a director of the Company since 2007.

Continuing directors:

John F. Clearman

Special Advisor to the Board (Retired), Milliman USA. Age 70.

Prior to January 2003, Mr. Clearman was a Special Advisor to the Board of Milliman USA (an actuarial consulting firm), having held such position since August 2001. From October 1998 through July 2001, he was the Chief Financial Officer of Milliman USA. He is also a director for several other companies including Oberto Sausage, Inc., Washington Federal Savings, Inc., Barclay Dean Interiors and Darigold, Inc. He has been a director of the Company since 1989, and his current term expires in 2010.

Robert S. Cline

Chairman and Chief Executive Officer (Retired), Airborne Freight Corporation. Age 70.

Prior to January 2003, Mr. Cline was the Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of Airborne Freight Corporation (an air express company), having held such positions since 1984. He is also a director of Safeco Corporation. He has been a director of the Company since 1999, and his current term expires in 2009.

Paul V. Haack

Senior Partner (Retired), Deloitte & Touche LLP. Age 56.

Prior to 2006, Mr. Haack was a Senior Partner with Deloitte & Touche LLP (a public accounting firm) on the Boeing and United Airlines accounts in their Chicago office, having held such positions since 2001 and 2002, respectively. Prior to that time, he was a Lead Partner with Deloitte & Touche LLP on the Boeing account in the Seattle office since 1998. He is also a director of SonoSite, Inc. He has been a director of the Company since 2006, and his current term expires in 2009.

Charles R. Larson

Admiral (Retired), United States Navy. Age 71.

Since retiring from the U.S. Navy in 1998, Admiral Larson has served as a consultant on a broad array of defense, international and domestic policy issues to government and industry. He is also a director of EDGE Technologies, Northrop Grumman Corporation and Via Global Group LLC. From September 2004 to August 2007, he was a consultant for Via Finance LLC (a finance and services company). He has been a director of the Company since 2004, and his current term expires in 2010.

Jerry D. Leitman

Chairman (Retired), FuelCell Energy, Inc. Age 65.

Mr. Leitman was the Chairman of the Board of FuelCell Energy, Inc. (a fuel cell company) from January 2006 to January 2007. Previously, he was Chairman and Chief Executive Officer of FuelCell Energy, Inc. since September 2005 and Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer since June 2002. He has been a director of the Company since 1998, and his current term expires in 2010.

James L. Pierce

Chairman (Retired), ARINC Incorporated. Age 71.

Prior to March 2004, Mr. Pierce was the Chairman of ARINC Incorporated (a transportation and systems engineering solutions provider), having held such position since 1994. He was also the Chief Executive Officer of ARINC Incorporated from 1994 until December 2001. He has been a director of the Company since 2003, and his current term expires in 2009.

OTHER INFORMATION AS TO DIRECTORS

Director Compensation

The following table describes the compensation earned by persons who served as non-employee directors during fiscal 2007. Employees of the Company serving on the Board or committees received no additional compensation for such service.

<u>Name</u>	Fees Earned or Paid in Cash (\$) (1)	Stock Awards	Total (\$)
Lewis E. Burns	(\$)(1)	(\$) (2)	(0)
Lewis E. Buriis	\$ 49,750	\$ 60,000	\$109,750
John F. Clearman	62,500	60,000	122,500
Robert S. Cline	, ,,,,,	,	,
	60,000	60,000	120,000
Anthony P. Franceschini	47,250	60,000	107,250
Paul V. Haack			
	52,000	60,000	112,000
Charles R. Larson	58,500	60,000	118,500
Jerry D. Leitman			
	48,500	60,000	108,500
James L. Pierce	63,500	60,000	123,500

⁽¹⁾ Amounts in this column represent retainers, meeting fees and chair fees.

⁽²⁾ Amounts in this column represent the dollar amounts recognized for financial statement reporting purposes for fiscal 2007, in accordance with SFAS 123R, which is also equal to the grant date fair value of the awards, because the awards vest immediately upon grant.

During fiscal 2007, the Company paid the following cash fees to non-employee directors:

Annual Retainer	
	\$30,000
In Person Board Meeting	\$1,500
In Person Committee Meeting	
in Ferson Committee Meeting	\$1,500
Telephonic Board Meeting	
	\$750
Telephonic Committee Meeting	\$750
Audit Committee Chair Additional Annual Retainer	
	\$7,500
Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee Chair Additional Annual Retainer	
	\$5,000
Compensation Committee Chair Additional Annual Retainer	
	\$5,000
Lead Independent Director Additional Annual Retainer	
	\$10,000

All stipends and meeting attendance fees are paid quarterly in arrears. The Company also reimburses non-employee directors for reasonable expenses incurred in attending Board and committee meetings.

In addition, the Company pays each non-employee director compensation in the form of an annual issuance of \$60,000 worth of fully-paid Common Stock, pursuant to the Company's Amended and Restated Non-Employee Directors' Stock Compensation Plan. The value of the stock compensation to be paid to non-employee directors will continue to be paid in the form of an annual issuance of fully-paid Common Stock under the Company's Amended and Restated Non-Employee Directors' Stock Compensation Plan until such time as plan shares are exhausted. Thereafter, non-employee directors' stock compensation will be issued under the Company's 2004 Equity Incentive Plan, as amended.

On September 6, 2007, the Board approved, based on the Compensation Committee's recommendation, increases to the compensation to be paid to the Company's non-employee directors, which became effective for fiscal 2008. Under the terms of the updated non-employee director compensation program, the additional annual retainer for the chairman of the Audit Committee increased from \$7,500 to \$12,500, the additional annual retainer for the chairman of the Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee increased from \$5,000 to \$7,500, the additional annual retainer for the chairman of the Compensation Committee increased from \$5,000 to \$7,500 and the additional annual retainer for the Lead Independent Director increased from \$10,000 to \$25,000. In addition, Technology Committee meetings conducted at various business unit locations will be paid at \$1,500 per meeting.

Board and Board Committees

There were six meetings of the Board of Directors during fiscal 2007. During fiscal 2007, each director attended at least 93% of the total number of meetings of the Board of Directors and Board committees of which he was a member.

Non-management directors meet in executive session on a regular basis, generally at each scheduled Board meeting. The Chairman of the Board, if a non-management director, presides over the executive sessions. Since the Chairman of the Board is an employee of the Company, the Lead Independent Director, John F. Clearman, presides. In addition, the Audit Committee has adopted the practice of reserving time at each meeting to meet without members of Company management present. The Compensation Committee and the Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee also have adopted a similar practice of meeting periodically without members of Company management present.

The Board of Directors currently does not have a policy with regard to director attendance at the Company's annual shareholders meeting; however, it schedules the first quarter meeting of the Board of Directors on the same date as the annual shareholders meeting. All of the Company's directors attended the annual shareholders meeting in 2007.

Board Independence. The Board has reviewed the relationships between the Company and each director and has determined that a majority of the directors are independent for purposes of the NYSE corporate governance listing standards. In accordance with these listing standards, the Board adopted its own set of specified criteria, identified in the Company's Corporate Governance Guidelines which are posted on the Company's website at http://www.esterline.com/governance, to assist it in determining whether any relationship between a director and the Company impairs independence. Using the adopted criteria, the Board affirmatively determined that all of the directors, other than Mr. Cremin, are independent under the NYSE listing standards. Mr. Cremin does not meet NYSE independence listing standards due to his current position as Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer of the Company. The Board's adopted set of specified criteria relating to director independence is attached to this proxy statement as Annex A.

The Audit Committee currently consists of Messrs. Cline (Chairman), Franceschini, Haack, Larson and Pierce, each of whom is independent in accordance with applicable rules promulgated by the Securities and Exchange Commission ("SEC") and NYSE listing standards. The Audit Committee selects and retains the independent registered public accounting firm to audit the Company's annual financial statements, approves the terms of the engagement of the independent registered public accounting firm and reviews and approves the fees charged for audits and for any non-audit assignments. The Board of Directors has adopted a written charter for the Audit Committee, a copy of which is attached to this proxy statement as Annex B and posted on the Company's website at http://www.esterline.com/governance. The Audit Committee's responsibilities also include, among others, overseeing (1) the integrity of the Company's financial statements, which includes reviewing the scope and results of the annual audit by the independent registered public accounting firm, any recommendations of the independent

registered public accounting firm resulting therefrom and management's response thereto and the accounting principles being applied by the Company in financial reporting, (2) the Company's compliance with legal and regulatory requirements, (3) the independent registered public accounting firm's qualifications and independence, (4) the performance of the Company's internal auditors and the independent registered public accounting firm, and (5) such other related matters as may be assigned to it by the Board of Directors. The Audit Committee met eight times during 2007.

The Board of Directors has determined that Mr. Cline and Mr. Haack each qualify as an "audit committee financial expert" as defined in Item 407 of Regulation S-K promulgated by the SEC and that each Audit Committee member has accounting and financial management literacy under NYSE listing standards.

The Compensation Committee currently consists of Messrs. Leitman (Chairman), Burns and Clearman, each of whom is independent in accordance with applicable NYSE listing standards. The Compensation Committee develops, evaluates and recommends to the Board for its approval corporate goals and objectives relevant to the compensation of the Chief Executive Officer, evaluates the Chief Executive Officer in light of the corporate goals and objectives, recommends the form and level of compensation for officers of the Company and is responsible for performing the other related responsibilities set forth in its written charter, which is posted on the Company's website at http://www.esterline.com/governance. The Compensation Committee also administers the Company's stock option plans and incentive compensation plans for senior corporate management, which includes recommending amendments to such plans. To the extent permitted by Delaware law, the Compensation Committee may delegate one or more of the Company's officers the right to grant awards under the Company's stock option plans with respect to employees who are not officers or directors. The Compensation Committee solicits and considers recommendations by the Chief Executive Officer as to salary packages for the other executive officers. The Compensation Committee has engaged Watson Wyatt, an independent executive compensation consultant, to help the Committee compare executive compensation levels and develop and review compensation packages for its executives. The Compensation Committee met four times during 2007.

The Executive Committee currently consists of Messrs. Cremin (Chairman), Clearman, Franceschini and Leitman. The Executive Committee reviews situations that might, at some future time, become items for consideration of the entire Board of Directors and acts on behalf of the entire Board of Directors between its meetings. The Executive Committee did not meet during 2007.

The Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee currently consists of Messrs. Burns (Chairman), Cline and Franceschini, each of whom is independent in accordance with applicable NYSE listing standards. The Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee recommends director candidates to the entire Board, oversees the evaluation of the Board of Directors and Company management, develops and monitors corporate governance principles, practices and guidelines for the Board of Directors and the Company, and is responsible for performing the other related responsibilities set forth in its written charter, which is posted on the Company's website at http://www.esterline.com/governance. The Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee met four times during 2007.

The Technology Committee currently consists of Messrs. Pierce (Chairman), Haack and Larson. The Technology Committee reviews and makes recommendations to the Board of Directors regarding business and technology acquisition opportunities, monitors and evaluates the execution and performance of significant new product and technology launches, and monitors and evaluates the Company's research and development programs. The Technology Committee met eight times during 2007.

Director Nominations and Qualifications

In accordance with the Company's By-Laws, as amended and restated, any shareholder entitled to vote for the election of directors at the annual meeting may nominate persons for election as directors at the 2009 annual shareholders meeting only if the Corporate Secretary receives written notice of any such nominations no earlier than October 7, 2008, and no later than November 6, 2008. Such nominations should be sent to: Esterline Technologies Corporation, Attn: Corporate Secretary, 500 108th Avenue NE, Suite 1500, Bellevue, WA 98004. Any shareholder notice of intention to nominate a director shall include:

the name and address of the shareholder;
a representation that the shareholder is entitled to vote at the meeting at which directors will be elected;
the number of shares of the Company that are beneficially owned by the shareholder;
a representation that the shareholder intends to appear in person or by proxy at the meeting to nominate the person or persons specified in the notice;
the following information with respect to the person nominated by the shareholder:
name and address;
other information regarding such nominee as would be required in a proxy statement filed pursuant to applicable rules promulgated by the SEC; and
a description of any arrangements or understandings between the shareholder and the nominee and any other persons (including their names), pursuant to which the nomination is made; and
the consent of each such nominee to serve as a director if elected.

The Chairman of the Board, other directors or senior management of the Company may also recommend director nominees. The Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee will evaluate recommended director nominees, including those that are submitted to the Company by a shareholder, taking into consideration certain criteria such as business and community service skills and experience, policy-making experience, record of accomplishments, personal integrity and high moral responsibility, capacity to evaluate strategy and reach sound conclusions and current Board composition. In addition, prospective directors must have time available to devote to Board activities and be able to work well with the Chief Executive Officer and other members of the Board.

The Company did not receive any shareholder nominations for director to be considered by the Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee for the 2008 annual shareholders meeting.

Shareholder Communications with the Board

Shareholders may contact Mr. Clearman, as the Lead Independent Director, the non-management directors as a group, the Board of Directors as a group or an individual director by the following means:

Email: boardofdirectors@esterline.com

Mail: Board of Directors

Attn: Lead Independent Director or Corporate Secretary

Esterline Technologies Corporation 500 108th Avenue NE, Suite 1500

Bellevue, WA 98004

Shareholders should clearly specify in each communication the name of the individual director or group of directors to whom the communication is addressed. Shareholder communications sent by email are delivered directly to the Lead Independent Director and to the Corporate Secretary, who will promptly forward such communications to the specified director addressees. Shareholder communications sent by mail will be promptly forwarded by the Corporate Secretary to the specified director addressee or, if such communication is addressed to the full Board of Directors, to the Chairman of the Board and the Lead Independent Director, who will promptly forward such communication to the full Board of Directors. Shareholders wishing to submit proposals for inclusion in the proxy statement relating to the 2009 annual shareholders meeting should follow the procedures specified under "Shareholder Proposals for 2009" below. Shareholders wishing to nominate or recommend directors should follow the procedures specified under "Other Information as to Directors–Director Nominations and Qualifications" above.

CODE OF ETHICS

The Company has adopted a code of ethics that applies to its accounting and financial employees, including the Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer. This code of ethics, which is included as part of the Company's Code of Business Conduct and Ethics that applies to the Company's employees and directors, is posted on the Company's website at http://www.esterline.com/governance. The Company intends to satisfy the disclosure requirement under Item 5.05 of Form 8-K regarding an amendment to or waiver from application of the code of ethics provisions of the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics that applies to the Chief Executive Officer or the Chief Financial Officer, and any other applicable accounting and financial employee, by posting such information on its website at http://www.esterline.com/governance.

SECURITY OWNERSHIP OF CERTAIN BENEFICIAL OWNERS AND MANAGEMENT

The following table sets forth certain information regarding beneficial ownership of shares of Common Stock as of January 8, 2008, by (i) each person or entity who is known by the Company to own beneficially more than 5% of the Common Stock, (ii) each of the Company's directors, (iii) each of the Company's named executive officers and (iv) all directors and executive officers of the Company as a group.

Name and Address of Beneficial Owner (1)	Amount and Nature of Beneficial Ownership (2)			Percent of Class	
M&G Investment Management Limited.	2,730,762	(3)	9.3	%	
Governor's House, Laurence Pountney Hill, London, England EC4R 0HH					
Dimensional Fund Advisors LP	2,167,892	(4)	7.4	%	
1299 Ocean Avenue, 11 th Floor, Santa Monica, CA 90401					
Robert W. Cremin	329,576	(5)	1.1	%	
Larry A. Kring	123,500	(5)	*		
Robert D. George	118,700	(5)	*		
Stephen R. Larson	91,250	(5)	*		
Frank E. Houston	27,625	(5)	*		
John F. Clearman	18,188		*		
Jerry D. Leitman	14,854		*		
Lewis E. Burns	9,146		*		
Robert S. Cline	8,556		*		
James L. Pierce	7,146		*		

Anthony P. Franceschini				
	5,774		*	
Charles R. Larson				
	3,984		*	
Paul V. Haack				
	1,533		*	
James J. Morris	_			
Directors, nominees and executive officers as a group (16 persons)	815,523	(5)	2.7	%

^{*} Less than 1%

- (1) Unless otherwise indicated, the business address of each of the shareholders named in this table is Esterline Technologies Corporation, 500 108th Avenue NE, Bellevue, Washington 98004.
- Beneficial ownership is determined in accordance with Rule 13d-3 under the Securities Exchange Act. In computing the number of shares beneficially owned by a person or a group and the percentage ownership of that person or group, shares of Common Stock subject to options currently exercisable or exercisable within 60 days after January 8, 2008, are deemed outstanding, but are not deemed outstanding for the purpose of computing the percentage ownership of any other person. As of January 8, 2008, there were 29,405,876 shares of Common Stock outstanding. Unless otherwise indicated in the footnotes to this table, the person and entities named in the table have sole voting and sole investment power with respect to all shares beneficially owned, subject to community property laws where applicable.
- (3) The information on the number of shares is based upon a Schedule 13G/A filed on October 19, 2007, by M&G Investment Management Limited ("M&G") on behalf of itself and M&G Investment Funds 1 ("M&G Funds"). Based upon such filing, M&G has shared voting and dispositive power with respect to the all the shares, and M&G Funds has shared voting and dispositive power with respect to 2,655,000 shares.
- (4) The information on the number of shares held is based upon a Schedule 13F filed on October 25, 2007, and a Schedule 13G/A filed on February 9, 2007, on behalf of Dimensional Fund Advisors LP (formerly Dimensional Fund Advisors Inc.) ("Dimensional"). Based upon such filing, Dimensional is an investment advisor registered under Section 203 of the Investment Advisors Act of 1940. Dimensional furnishes investment advice to four investment companies registered under the Investment Company Act of 1940, and serves as investment manager to certain other investment vehicles, including commingled group trusts. These investment companies and investment vehicles are the "Funds." In its role as investment advisor or investment manager, Dimensional possessed sole voting and investment power over all of the shares. The Funds own all of the shares, and Dimensional disclaims beneficial ownership of such shares.
- (5) Includes shares subject to options granted under the Company's Amended and Restated 1997 Stock Option Plan and the Company's 2004 Equity Incentive Plan which are exercisable currently or within 60 days of January 8, 2008, as follows: Mr. Cremin, 325,550 shares; Mr. Kring, 103,100 shares; Mr. George, 117,700 shares; Mr. Larson, 89,250 shares; Mr. Houston, 27,625 shares; and directors, nominees and executive officers as a group, 718,525 shares.

EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

COMPENSATION DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS

The Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors works to provide our executives with competitive compensation opportunities that reward good performance and promote shareholder interests. The Committee currently consists of Messrs. Leitman (Chairman), Burns and Clearman, each of whom is independent in accordance with applicable NYSE listing standards and rules of the Securities and Exchange Commission.

Philosophy and Objectives

We base our executive compensation practices on principles designed to align executive compensation with Company business strategy, management initiatives, financial objectives and performance. In applying these principles, the Committee has established an executive compensation program to:

Attract and retain key executives critical to the success of the Company;

Support a performance-oriented environment that rewards both the Company's annual financial results and its longer-term achievements as compared to market benchmarks; and

Reward executives for long-term strategic management and the enhancement of shareholder value.

The Committee applies the same philosophy, objectives, and methods for establishing the CEO's compensation as it does for all other executive officers. The Committee and the full Board approve all officer compensation programs and they establish individual pay levels for all executive officers.

Compensation Program Components

We believe the components of our compensation program provide an appropriate mix of fixed and variable pay; balance shorter-term operational performance with long-term increases in shareholder value; reinforce a performance-oriented environment; and encourage recruitment and retention of our key executives. The Committee reviews the executive compensation program annually and makes adjustments as appropriate to meet Company objectives. In fiscal 2007, our executive compensation program had the following principal components:

Base salary, which is fixed annual cash compensation that is competitive with market salary levels for the skills and experience necessary to lead the Company.

Annual cash incentive, which provides cash incentive awards based on Company performance against specific targets, with the purpose of motivating and rewarding achievement of our critical yearly strategic and financial goals, thus fostering a performance-oriented environment.

Long-term incentives through the combination of stock option grants and a cash-based long-term incentive program, which align officers' interests with our shareholders', motivate and reward profitable Company growth over the long-term, and which provide a retention incentive.

Retirement earnings opportunities through a 401(k) savings plan, a traditional pension plan, and two supplemental executive retirement and deferred compensation programs that provide competitive retirement benefits, encourage retention, allow executives to save for their retirement and to defer taxation.

Limited perquisites mainly involving automobile allowances and financial planning advisory services that are common in the marketplace and that allow executives to focus more of their time on achieving the Company's goals and objectives.

Change in control agreements with common terms that encourage officers to remain focused on Company business in the event of rumored or actual change in corporate control.

An individual severance protection agreement, with one former executive officer, Richard Wood, as part of a re-assignment from his previous position with us.

Determination of Compensation Levels

Competitiveness

To attract and retain key executives, the Committee annually reviews the executive labor market in which we compete for talent. With the help of Watson Wyatt Worldwide, an independent executive compensation consultant, the Committee compares compensation levels for our executives to the compensation paid to executives of comparable companies in the market in which we compete for employees.

In determining fiscal 2007 compensation, the Committee relied on the following published surveys to gain an understanding of the market for positions of comparable responsibility:

2006/2007 Watson Wyatt Top Management Compensation Report - Durable Goods Manufacturing Data. This survey covers 522 companies. Regression (trend-line) analysis is used to extrapolate compensation values for revenues comparable to those managed by our executives.

2006 Mercer Executive Survey - Durable Goods Manufacturing Data. This survey covers 211 companies. Regression (trend-line) analysis is used to extrapolate compensation values for revenues comparable to those managed by our executives.

2006/2007 Watson Wyatt Top Management Compensation Report - General Industry LTI multiple tables. This survey covers 2,567 companies and reports long-term incentive values as a multiple of base salary for various base salary levels.

The Committee reviewed and compared the executives' aggregate target direct compensation (base salary, short- and long-term incentives) against the aggregate compensation offered to executives in the market surveys. In doing so the Committee reviews 25th, 50th and 75th percentile values. For further information as to the Committee's use of these market reference points, see the discussion below concerning each compensation component.

Components of Executive Officer Compensation

When the Committee evaluates any significant component of an executive officer's total compensation, it considers the aggregate amounts and mix of all components in making its decision. For fiscal 2007, the Committee reviewed base salary, short-term incentive compensation, long-term incentive compensation, retirement earnings opportunities, the dollar value to the executive and cost to the Company of all perquisites and other personal benefits, and the earnings and the potential payout obligations under change in control scenarios. Based on this review, the Committee determined that the executive officers' total compensation opportunities were reasonable and not excessive.

The Committee believes the executive compensation program should be structured so the payouts from the annual incentive plan and the cash-based long-term incentive plan relate closely to the Company's performance. Accordingly, in fiscal 2007, the Committee provided executives with compensation packages that, in addition to base salary, would pay cash incentives of up to 117.5% of base salary for achieving target Company performance.

Base Salary

The Committee targets base salaries to be competitive in light of relative performance of other organizations in the marketplaces in which we compete for key executive officers. Based on the salary surveys listed above, and with the assistance of Watson Wyatt Worldwide, the Committee has developed and maintains a salary structure for the executive positions that defines a range of salary opportunities for each position. The range takes into account competitive norms, scope and complexity of responsibilities, internal equity, and the Company's financial condition.

Actual salaries are based on the qualifications, experience and individual performance of the executive. The Committee also solicits and considers the CEO's recommendations for salary decisions concerning other executive officers. The Board sets all executive base salaries, including that of the CEO, based on the factors outlined in this section and on the Committee's recommendations. In addition, the Board conducts an annual performance evaluation of the CEO, the results of which significantly contribute to Board decisions concerning CEO compensation. Due to the significant experience of our executive group, aggregate base salaries fall about halfway between the 50th and 75th

percentiles of competitive reference point values.	For fiscal 2007, the Board approved base salary	v increases for executives ranging from 3.6%
to 7.6%.		

Annual Incentive Compensation Plan

We provide executives with annual incentive award opportunities contingent upon meeting pre-defined financial goals for the year. The purpose of the annual incentive plan is to encourage our officers to make prudent decisions that will strengthen current year financial results for shareholders.

For fiscal 2007, the Committee identified a target award amount of annual incentive compensation for each participant expressed as a percentage of base salary. This percentage varied in proportion to the level of the individual executive's responsibility within the Company and took into account the comparative median (50th percentile) incentive compensation percentages from compensation surveys. The target award amount was not guaranteed, but reflected what would be payable if expected results were achieved. The following table shows the fiscal 2007 target award amount for each named executive officer under our annual incentive plan:

Executive		Target Annua	al Incentive
	Title	Compensation as ?	% of Base Salary
Robert W. Cremin	Chairman Drasidant and Chief Freezetine Officer	60	%
Robert D. George	Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Secretary and Treasurer	40	%
Frank E. Houston	Group Vice President	35	%
Larry A. Kring	Senior Group Vice President	40	%
Stephen R. Larson	Vice President, Strategy and Technology	40	%
Richard J. Wood		35	%

Former Group Vice President

No executive was eligible to receive annual incentive compensation unless the Company achieved a minimum level of performance recommended by the Committee and approved by the Board. Upon achievement of the minimum performance level, each executive would earn 25% of his target award amount, which amount increased in correlation with Company performance up to a maximum of 200% of the target award.

After award amounts were computed for fiscal 2007, the Committee had discretion under plan terms to adjust the actual amount paid to each executive upward or downward by as much as 25% of the greater of the executive's computed award and the executive's target award amount to reflect the executive's individual contribution to the achievement of the Company's performance goals. The Committee seldom makes such adjustments and did not make any to the award amounts for fiscal 2007. This discretionary adjustment authority does not apply to CEO awards or those for any other executive if the award is intended to qualify as performance-based compensation under Section 162(m) of the Internal Revenue Code.

For fiscal 2007, the Committee selected earnings per share as the sole financial performance goal for the annual incentive compensation plan, because earnings performance is the primary criterion on which short-term Company success is measured by shareholders and stock market analysts. The plan's earnings per share goal was \$2.50. The Committee recommended and the Board approved a minimum performance level of 70% of the earning per share goal before any executive would earn an award, and a maximum ceiling of 130% of the earnings per share goal, above which no further award would be earned. Actual earnings per share achieved was \$3.52, which was equal to 141% of the earnings per share goal, resulting in a payout of 200% of the targeted amounts. These amounts are reflected in the Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007 included in this proxy statement.

Long-Term Incentives

We believe that the combination of a cash-based long-term incentive plan (LTIP) and stock option grants provide executives with competitive long-term incentive opportunities. The LTIP and stock option grants are designed to work in concert with other executive compensation elements to:

Focus executives on increasing total shareholder returns over the long term by concentrating on key drivers of share price;

Encourage executives to take reasonable, long-term business investment risks by measuring performance over multiple years; and

Encourage profitable growth and effective use of assets in achieving growth goals.

Based on compensation survey data and Committee recommendations, the Board assigned each participating executive a target award value to be delivered through options and the LTIP. This value varies in proportion to the level of the individual executive's responsibility within the Company and takes into account the comparative median (50th percentile) incentive compensation percentages from compensation surveys. The long-term incentive target award values to be delivered through options and the LTIP for each of our named executive officers for fiscal 2007 were as follows:

Executive		Target Annual Award Value for Options			
	Title	and Cash LTIP as % of Base Salary	,		
Robert W. Cremin					
	Chairman, President and Chief Executive Officer	229	%		
Robert D. George	Vice President, Chief Financial Officer, Secretary and Treasurer	119	%		
Frank E. Houston	Group Vice President	95	%		
Larry A. Kring	Senior Group Vice President	165	%		
Stephen R. Larson	Vice President, Strategy & Technology	116	%		
Richard J. Wood	Former Group Vice President	96	%		

For the CEO and the Senior Group Vice President, the allocation of the long-term incentive target award value for fiscal 2007 was 70% to stock options and 30% to LTIP. For other executives, the allocation for fiscal 2007 was 60% to stock options and 40% to LTIP. The Committee determined the number of options for each grant based on advice from Watson Wyatt, applying an appropriate Black-Scholes derived discount to the face value of the option grants to account for the risk inherent in options, including stock price volatility. The formula assumed a value per share equal to 40% of face value.

Long-Term Incentive Plan

For fiscal 2007, the Board continued the LTIP first adopted in fiscal 2005, pursuant to Committee recommendation. In this plan, a new LTIP performance period begins with each fiscal year and extends for three years. Accordingly, there are three overlapping LTIP performance

periods running at any given time: one in the first year of a plan cycle, another in the second year of an earlier cycle, and a third in the final year of an earlier cycle.

In December 2006, the Board assigned each participating executive a target award value for the 2007-2009 performance cycle based on compensation survey data and on Committee recommendations, as discussed above. The target award value is not guaranteed, but reflects what will be payable if the Company achieves established performance goals. Actual awards paid may be larger or smaller than target awards depending on Company performance results measured over the three-year period. Earning opportunities range from 0% to 400% of target award values. Payments are made in cash.

There are two performance goals under the LTIP: (1) growth in earnings per share (9% target for the 2005-2007 performance cycle); and (2) return on invested capital (6.5% target for the 2005-2007 performance cycle). Payout amounts under the LTIP are determined based on the level of achievement of each of these two performance goals

relative to each other, pursuant to a matrix where earnings per share growth is one axis and return on invested capital is the other axis. For purposes of the LTIP, return on invested capital is calculated as net income (before extraordinary items) divided by the monthly average invested capital during the corresponding fiscal year, averaged over the applicable performance period and expressed as a percentage. The Board selected these two goals for the new long-term incentive plan based on the results of a 2005 study performed by an independent executive compensation consulting firm that showed a strong correlation between these two measures and sustained shareholder returns for companies in the S&P SmallCap 600 Index, such as ours. Similarly, the performance targets established by the Board for the 2007-2009 performance cycle are consistent with long-term market median performance, inclusive of SFAS 123R option expenses: 10% earnings per share growth and 6.0% return on invested capital.

LTIP payments were made in early fiscal 2008 for the 2005-2007 performance cycle. For awards under the 2005-2007 performance cycle to have equaled 400% of target amounts, earnings per share would have needed to grow by 40% and return on invested capital would have needed to equal 15%. Actual achievement of the growth in earnings per share goal was 33.7% and actual achievement of the return on invested capital goal was 6.9%. Accordingly, executives were paid 232.3% of their respective target amounts. These amounts are reflected in the Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007 in this proxy statement.

Stock Options

The Board grants options based on Committee recommendations, with an exercise price equal to the closing price of our Common Stock on the date of grant, and the options become exercisable over time. Typically, each grant vests on an annual basis ratably over four years, and continues to be exercisable until ten years from the date granted. The options provide incentive for the creation of shareholder value over the long term, because the executives cannot realize the full benefit of the options unless our Common Stock price appreciates during the option term.

Generally, the Board grants stock options to executives once per year in December when it reviews other aspects of executive compensation. The Committee may also recommend option grants at other appropriate times, such as in connection with promotions.

Other Benefits and Programs

Executive officers are allowed to participate in the Company's standard benefit programs that are generally available to other employees, including medical, dental, life, disability, pension, 401(k), employee assistance, and similar retirement and health and group insurance plans.

In addition, each of our executive officers is eligible to participate in a supplemental executive retirement pension plan described in the Pension Benefits section of this proxy statement. Executive officers are also eligible to participate in a new executive supplemental retirement and deferred compensation plan that became effective on January 1, 2007. The new plan provides an opportunity for executives to defer a portion of their cash compensation to be paid to the executive upon retirement or at another future date. The new plan also provides a Company match on part of the executive's deferred compensation based on a formula that is substantially the same as that in the Company's tax-qualified 401(k) plan. The Company match applies to deferred compensation amounts that exceed certain limits in the tax-qualified 401(k) plan, allowing executives to earn an equivalent portion in Company matching funds as that available to the general workforce in the tax-qualified plan.

Executive officers also receive automobile allowances based on competitive market benchmarks, as do the Company's subsidiary presidents and certain sales personnel. Similarly, some executive officers have qualified for relocation benefits under standard Company policy. In certain cases, those benefits have been enhanced somewhat to expedite an officer's relocation or to take advantage of certain tax management opportunities pertaining to real estate closing costs. These enhancements are also available to other management employees, when appropriate. Certain executive officers and other senior managers also receive limited financial planning services at Company expense. The value of these items is disclosed in the Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007 and accompanying notes.

Change in Control Arrangements

Termination Protection Agreements

We have entered into change in control termination protection agreements with our officers, including the named executive officers, which are designed to induce them to remain in the employ of the Company or any successor company in the event of certain changes in ownership or control by assuring compensation benefits if an officer is terminated without cause or resigns for good reason, as those terms are defined in the agreements. In the event of such termination within two years after a change in ownership or control, the agreements provide for a lump sum payment equal to three times the average compensation received during the prior two years, payment of certain legal fees and expenses associated with the termination and insurance and health benefits for the earlier of: (1) the remainder of the initial two-year period; or (2) until the officer accepts other full-time employment.

2004 Equity Incentive Plan

All options held by our officers, including the named executive officers, issued pursuant to the Company's 2004 Equity Incentive Plan will become immediately vested and exercisable upon the consummation of certain events constituting a change in control of the Company. In addition, such options will become immediately vested and exercisable if not assumed or continued, in the event of certain corporate transactions.

Severance Protection Agreement

In 2005, we entered into a severance protection agreement with Richard Wood as part of an arrangement for his re-assignment from his previous position with our Sensors Group businesses in Europe to a new position as a corporate group vice president in the United States. Mr. Wood resigned his employment in fiscal 2007 under circumstances that constituted a termination without cause. Consistent with the severance protection agreement, we are paying him a severance amount equal to his base salary for one year, plus a lump sum equal to one-half of the total cash incentive compensation he earned in the two prior fiscal years. These payments are disclosed in the Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007 and in the Potential Payments Upon Termination of Employment or Change in Control Table in this proxy statement.

Stock Ownership Guidelines

The Committee believes its performance-based compensation programs strongly align executive interests with those of Company shareholders and that requiring further investment by the executive officers in the Company is neither necessary nor desirable. Accordingly, we have not implemented formal stock ownership guidelines for our executives. The Committee periodically reconsiders this subject to ensure the executives' interests are consistent with the Company's shareholders.

Securities Trading Policy

Our securities trading policy states that directors, officers and employees may not purchase or sell puts or calls to sell or buy our Common Stock, engage in short sales with respect to our Common Stock, or buy our Common Stock on margin or pledge shares of our Common Stock, except pursuant to approved Rule 10b5-1 plans. The policy restricts trading in our Common Stock by directors, officers and certain specified employees to open window periods following the release of quarterly financial results. We require our directors, executive officers, and certain other employees to obtain approval from the Chief Financial Officer before selling our Common Stock to ensure compliance with our securities trading policy and with applicable laws and regulations.

Tax Considerations

We considered the tax ramifications of the change in control termination protection agreements with our officers under Section 280G and Section 4999 of the Internal Revenue Code. To preserve our tax deduction in connection with the payments payable under these agreements and to avoid an excise tax for our officers, the agreements generally provide that in the event any payments under the agreements are considered to be "excess parachute payments" under Section 280G, either alone or together with other payments from us, the payments will be reduced so that the payments will not be treated as "excess parachute payments." However, this payment reduction will only take place if the reduction would provide to the officer a greater net, after-tax benefit than he or she would receive if the payments were not subject to the reduction.

In addition, we considered the impact of Section 409A of the Internal Revenue Code on our compensation programs. Section 409A imposes tax penalties on certain nonqualified deferred compensation arrangements. We operate our covered arrangements in a manner intended to avoid the adverse tax treatment under Section 409A. Certain amendments have already been made to covered arrangements in this regard.

COMPENSATION COMMITTEE REPORT

The Compensation Committee of the Board of Directors has reviewed and discussed with management the above Compensation Discussion and Analysis. Based on that review and discussion, the Committee has recommended to the Board that this Compensation Discussion and Analysis be included in this proxy statement.

Respectfully submitted,

JERRY D. LEITMAN, CHAIRMAN LEWIS E. BURNS JOHN F. CLEARMAN

COMPENSATION COMMITTEE INTERLOCKS AND INSIDER PARTICIPATION

All members of the Compensation Committee during the 2007 fiscal year were independent directors and no member was an employee or former employee. No Compensation Committee member had any relationship requiring disclosure under Item 404 of Regulation S-K. No executive officer of the Company has served on the board of directors or compensation committee of any other entity that has or has had one or more executive officers who served as a member of the Board of Directors or the Compensation Committee during the 2007 fiscal year.

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION REGARDING EXECUTIVE COMPENSATION

The following tables and accompanying narrative disclosure should be read in conjunction with the Compensation Discussion and Analysis, which presents the objectives of our executive compensation and benefits programs.

Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007

The table below summarizes certain compensation information for fiscal 2007 for our Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer, the three other most highly-compensated executive officers of the Company who were serving as executive officers at the end of fiscal 2007, and our former Group Vice President, Richard Wood, whose employment with us terminated in September 2007 (collectively, the "Named Executive Officers").

Change in

					Change in		
					Pension		
					Value &		
					Nonqualified		
				Non-Equity	Deferred		
			Option	Incentive Plan	Compensation	All Other	
Name and Principal Position		Salary	Awards	Compensation	Earnings	Compensation	Total
	Year	(\$)	(\$) (1)	(\$) (2)	(\$) (3)	(\$) (4)	(\$)
Robert W. Cremin	2007	\$793,077	\$1,741,845	\$2,028,580	\$146,859	\$ 64,668	\$4,775,029
Chairman, President and Chief Executive							
Officer							
Robert D. George	2007	381,538	397,446	691,295	40,827	28,790	1,539,896
Vice President, Chief Financial Officer,							
Secretary and Treasurer							
Frank E. Houston	2007	281,538	293,679	408,570	29,716	27,654	1,041,157
Group Vice President							
Larry A. Kring	2007	464,808	681,372	759,295	60,590	37,721	2,003,786
Senior Group Vice President							
Stephen R. Larson	2007	351,538	338,996	597,605	123,741	32,405	1,444,285
Vice President, Strategy & Technology							
Richard J. Wood ⁽⁵⁾	2007	268,321 (6)	263,274 (7)	_	19,448	602,228	1,153,271
Former Group Vice President							

- (1) Represents the compensation costs that we recognized in fiscal 2007 for the awards granted in fiscal 2007 and in prior fiscal years, calculated in accordance with SFAS 123R on the same basis used for financial reporting purposes for fiscal 2007. Assumptions used to calculate these amounts are included in Note 12, "Employee Stock Plans," of the audited financial statements included in our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended October 26, 2007.
- (2) Represents amounts earned in fiscal 2007 under the annual incentive plan and the 2005-2007 performance cycle under the LTIP. Amounts earned under the annual incentive plan were: Mr. Cremin, \$960,000; Mr. George, \$308,000; Mr. Houston, \$199,500; Mr. Kring, \$376,000; Mr. Larson, \$284,000. Amounts earned under the 2005-2007 performance cycle under the LTIP were: Mr. Cremin, \$1,068,580; Mr. George, \$383,295; Mr. Houston, \$209,070; Mr. Kring, \$383,295; Mr. Larson, \$313,605.
- (3) Represents the annual increase in the actuarial present value of accumulated benefits under our Pension Plan and Supplemental Executive Retirement Plans (SERP Frozen and New).
- (4) Includes financial planning services, automobile allowance, airline club memberships, cost of an annual physical, and match payments under the Company's 401(k) plan (Mr. Cremin, \$6,750; Mr. George, \$6,750; Mr. Houston, \$6,750; Mr. Kring, \$6,750; Mr. Larson, \$6,750; Mr. Wood, \$5,525) and the Company's Supplemental Executive Retirement & Deferred Compensation Plan (Mr. Cremin, \$40,142; Mr. George, \$11,197; Mr. Houston, \$5,779; Mr. Kring, \$15,051; Mr. Larson, \$9,635; Mr. Wood, \$16,637). For Mr. Wood, the amount also includes \$564,696, which is the aggregate of all severance payments made and to be made under his severance protection agreement.
- (5) Mr. Wood's employment with us terminated in September 2007.

- (6) Includes all accrued vacation time which was paid to Mr. Wood in connection with his termination.
- (7) The SFAS 123R value of stock options forfeited during fiscal 2007 due to Mr. Wood's termination was \$603,855.

Grants of Plan-Based Awards Table for Fiscal 2007

The following table provides information regarding grants of plan-based awards to the Named Executive Officers under our 2004 Equity Incentive Plan, 2007 Annual Incentive Compensation Plan and the LTIP during fiscal 2007.

				ed Future Payou ity Incentive Pla		All Option Awards: Number of	Exercise or Base Price of	Grant Date
<u>Name</u>	Grant Date	_	Threshold (\$)	Target	Maximum (\$)	Securities Underlying Options (#)	Option Awards (\$/Sh)	Fair Value of Option Awards (\$)
Robert W. Cremin	- - 12/07/06	(2)	\$120,000 - -	\$480,000 588,000 -	\$960,000 2,352,000 -	- - 88,200	\$- - 38.91	\$- - 1,932,442
Robert D. George	- - 12/07/06	(1) (2) 5 (3)	38,500 - -	154,000 216,000	308,000 864,000 -	- - 20,800	- - 38.91	- - 455,723
Frank E. Houston	- - 12/07/06	(1) (2) 5(3)	25,650 - -	99,750 120,000 -	199,500 480,000 -	- - 11,500	- - 38.91	- - 251,962
Larry A. Kring	- - 12/07/06	(1) (2) 5 (3)	47,000 - -	188,000 247,000	376,000 988,000 -	- - 37,000	- - 38.91	- - 810,662
Stephen R. Larson	- - 12/07/06	(1) (2) 5(3)	35,500 - -	142,000 185,000	284,000 740,000 -	- - 17,800	- - 38.91	- - 389,994
Richard J. Wood	- - 12/07/06	(1)(4) (2)(5) 5 (3)(6)	26,100 - -	101,500 122,000	203,000 488,000 -	- - 11,700	- - 38.91	- - 256,344

⁽¹⁾ This shows the potential value of the payout for each Named Executive Officer under the 2007 Annual Incentive Compensation Plan if the threshold, target or maximum goals are satisfied. The potential payouts are performance driven and therefore completely at risk. The business measurements, performance goals and calculation for determining the payout are described in the Compensation Discussion and Analysis section of this proxy statement. Actual amounts earned are disclosed in the Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007.

- (2) This shows the potential value of the payout for each Named Executive Officer under the LTIP if the target or maximum goals of the 2007-2009 performance cycle are satisfied. There is no threshold for this award. The potential payouts are performance driven and therefore completely at risk. The business measurements, performance goals and calculation determining the payout are described in the Compensation Discussion and Analysis section of this proxy statement.
- (3) The grants were made pursuant to the Company's 2004 Equity Incentive Plan. The exercise price of the options is equal to the closing price of the Common Stock on the date of grant. The options vest at the rate of twenty-five percent per year on each of the first four anniversaries of the date of grant.
- (4) Upon Mr. Wood's departure from the Company, his participation in the 2007 Annual Incentive Plan was terminated.
- (5) Upon Mr. Wood's departure from the Company, his participation in the 2007-2009 performance cycle of the LTIP was terminated.
- (6) Upon Mr. Wood's departure from the Company, all options granted in fiscal year 2007 were forfeited.

Offer Letters

Frank Houston. In March 2005, we entered into an offer letter with Frank Houston in connection with his promotion to Group Vice President. The terms of the offer letter established Mr. Houston's initial annual base salary at \$250,000, established Mr. Houston's participation in the annual incentive compensation plan, the LTIP, the Supplemental Executive Retirement Plan and the Vehicle Allowance policy, provided for the grant of a stock option effective March 29, 2005, provide for up to \$5,000 a year in personal financial services and confirmed that Mr. Houston would enter into a change in control protection agreement.

Richard Wood. In February 2005, we entered into an offer letter with Richard Wood, our now former Group Vice President, in connection with his promotion. The terms of the offer letter established Mr. Wood's initial annual base salary at \$265,000, established Mr. Wood's participation in the annual incentive compensation plan, the LTIP and the Vehicle Allowance policy, provide for the grant of a stock option effective on the first day of his appointment and confirmed that Mr. Wood would enter into a change in control protection agreement and a severance protection agreement. In addition, the offer letter provided that Mr. Wood will be provided with annual retirement credits equal to 18% of his base salary and will be paid a tax gross-up on the portion of his retirement funding that does not qualify for preferred tax treatment under U.S. law. The offer letter also provided Mr. Wood with certain relocation benefits, most of which were paid by the Company in fiscal 2005 and fiscal 2006, but some of which were paid by the Company in fiscal 2007, such as a cost of living stipend of \$500 per month until May 2007 and the reimbursement of attorney's fees and processing fees in connection with Mr. Wood's immigration status.

Annual Incentive Compensation Plan and LTIP

Payments under the 2007 Annual Incentive Compensation Plan and the LTIP are tied to key measures of corporate performance relating to the following financial objectives: earnings per share, growth in earnings per share and return on invested capital. For additional information regarding the 2007 Annual Incentive Compensation Plan and the LTIP, please refer to the Compensation Discussion & Analysis section of this proxy statement.

2004 Equity Incentive Plan

Equity awards to our executive officers consist of stock options granted under the Company's 2004 Equity Incentive Plan. Stock options have a term of ten years and vest in equal annual installments over the period from the date of grant until the fourth anniversary of the date of grant. The exercise price for the stock options is equal to the closing price of the Common Stock on the date of grant. For additional information regarding the terms of the 2004 Equity Incentive Plan, please refer to the proposal for Approval of Amendment to 2004 Equity Incentive Plan in this proxy statement.

Wood Severance Protection Agreement

On February 23, 2005, we entered into a severance protection agreement with Richard Wood. Mr. Wood is entitled to payments under the severance protection agreement in connection with his termination of employment in September 2007. Please refer to the section entitled Termination of Employment and Change in Control Agreements in this proxy statement for a detailed description of this agreement and the payments to Mr. Wood thereunder.

Outstanding Equity Awards Table at Fiscal Year End for 2007

The following table summarizes the total outstanding equity awards held as of October 26, 2007, by each of the Named Executive Officers.

		Option Awards			
		Number of Securities Underlying			
		Unexero	Unexercised Options		
Name		Exercisable	Unexercisable	Option Exercise Price	Option
		(#)	(#)	(\$)	Expiration Date
Robert W. Cremin					
	(1)	20,000	-	\$ 11.38	12/09/09
	(2)	50,000	_	27.90	01/18/11
	(3)	50,000	-	15.82	12/06/11
	(4)	40,000	_	17.90	12/05/12
	(5)	41,250	13,750	23.85	12/04/13
	(6)	22,500	22,500	34.30	12/09/14
	(7)	16,000	16,000	38.90	06/02/15
	(8)	19,375	58,125	38.98	12/08/15
	(9)	-	88,200	38.91	12/07/16
Robert D. George					
	(10)	5,000	_	13.25	06/10/09
	(1)	15,000	-	11.38	12/09/09
	(11)	25,000	-	14.75	06/08/10
	(12)	10,000	-	21.31	12/06/10
	(3)	15,000	_	15.82	12/06/11
	(4)	10,000	_	17.90	12/05/12
	(5)	9,000	3,000	23.85	12/04/13
	(6)	6,000	6,000	34.30	12/09/14
	(7)	2,750	2,750	38.90	06/02/15
	(8)	4,375	13,125	38.98	12/08/15
	(9)	_	20,800	38.91	12/07/16
Frank E. Houston					
	(13)	7,500	2,500	26.24	06/08/14
	(14)	12,500	12,500	33.77	03/29/15
	(8)	2,375	7,125	38.98	12/08/15
	(9)	_	11,500	38.91	12/07/16
Larry A. Kring	(12)	15.000		21.21	12/06/10
	(12)	15,000	_	21.31	12/06/10
	(3)	20,000	_	15.82	12/06/11
	(4)	10,000	-	17.90	12/05/12
	(5)	12,750	4,250	23.85	12/04/13
	(6)	7,500	7,500	34.30	12/09/14
	(7)	6,150	6,150	38.90	06/02/15
	(8)	7,225	21,675	38.98	12/08/15
	(9)	_	37,000	38.91	12/07/16

Stephen R. Larson					
	(15)	5,000	-	20.69	12/10/08
	(1)	15,000	_	11.38	12/09/09
	(12)	10,000	_	21.31	12/06/10
	(3)	15,000	_	15.82	12/06/11
	(4)	10,000	_	17.90	12/05/12
	(5)	9,000	3,000	23.85	12/04/13
	(6)	6,000	6,000	34.30	12/09/14
	(7)	1,300	1,300	38.90	06/02/15
	(8)	3,750	11,250	38.98	12/08/15
	(9)	_	17,800	38.91	12/07/16
Richard J. Wood (16)					
	(9)	_	_	-	_

⁽¹⁾ Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/09/00, 12/09/01, 12/09/02, 12/09/03.

⁽²⁾ Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 01/18/02, 01/18/03, 01/18/04, 01/18/05.

⁽³⁾ Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/06/02, 12/06/03, 12/06/04, 12/06/05.

⁽⁴⁾ Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/05/03, 12/05/04, 12/05/05, 12/05/06.

⁽⁵⁾ Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/04/04, 12/04/05, 12/04/06, 12/04/07.

⁽⁶⁾ Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/09/05, 12/09/06, 12/09/07, 12/09/08.

- (7) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 06/02/06, 06/02/07, 06/02/08, 06/02/09.
- (8) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/08/06, 12/08/07, 12/08/08, 12/08/09.
- (9) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/07/07, 12/07/08, 12/07/09, 12/07/10.
- (10) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 06/10/00, 06/10/01, 06/10/02, 06/10/03.
- (11) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 06/08/01, 06/08/02, 06/08/03, 06/08/04.
- (12) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/06/01, 12/06/02, 12/06/03, 12/06/04.
- (13) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 06/08/05, 06/08/06, 06/08/07, 06/08/08.
- (14) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 03/29/06, 03/29/07, 03/29/08, 03/29/09.
- (15) Vests 25% on each of the first four anniversaries of the grant date: 12/10/99, 12/10/00, 12/10/01, 12/10/02.
- (16) Mr. Wood forfeited 7,500 options granted on December 8, 2005 and 11,700 options granted on December 7, 2006 upon his departure from the Company.

Option Exercises in Fiscal 2007

The following table summarizes the option awards exercised during fiscal 2007 for each of the Named Executive Officers.

	Option Awards		
	Number of Shares	Value Realized	
Name	Acquired on Exercise	on Exercise	
	(#)	(\$) (1)	
Robert W. Cremin	103,500	\$3,122,155	
Robert D. George	30,000	877,788	
Provide E. Harriston			
Frank E. Houston	10,000	352,550	
T			
Larry A. Kring	22,500	880,225	
G. J. D.I.			
Stephen R. Larson	23,000	741,730	
D. 1 11 W 1			
Richard J. Wood	25,000	544,303	

⁽¹⁾ Represents the difference between the exercise price and the fair market value of our Common Stock on the date of exercise.

Retirement Benefits

Pension Benefits for Fiscal 2007

The table below provides information as of October 26, 2007, regarding the number of years of credited service, the present value of accumulated benefits payable at normal retirement age, and any payments made during the last fiscal year with respect to the Esterline Technologies Retirement Plan (the "Pension Plan"), the Esterline Corporation Supplemental Retirement Income Plan for Key Executives (the "SERP Frozen"), and the Esterline Technologies Corporation Supplemental Retirement Income Plan (the "SERP New"). Esterline froze the

SERP Frozen plan on December 31, 2004 and the SERP New plan became effective January 1, 2005. No payments were made from these plans to any of the Named Executive Officers during fiscal year 2007.

Name	Plan Name	Number of Years of Credited Service	Present Value of Accumulated Benefit (\$) (1)	Payments During Last Fiscal Year (\$)
Robert W. Cremin	Pension Plan	20.02	Ф1 202 200	r.
	SERP Frozen ⁽²⁾	29.83	\$1,202,208	\$ -
	SERP Frozen V	29.35	2,405,360	_
	SERP New (2)	2.00	1 (54 140	
		2.98	1,674,149	
	Total		\$5,281,717	<u>\$</u>
Robert D. George	Pension Plan			
		9.83	\$129,795	\$ -
	SERP Frozen	7.00	88,526	_
	SERP New			
		2.83	90,414	
	Total		\$308,735	\$ -
Frank E. Houston	Pension Plan			
Traine D. Troubton	1 Choich I had	21.83	\$391,764	\$ -
	SERP Frozen	N/A	_	_
	SERP New	1 1/21		
	SERT NEW	2.59	27,136	_
	Total			
			\$418,900	<u>\$ -</u>
Larry A. Kring	Pension Plan	14.23	\$412,310	\$ -
	SERP Frozen			
		11.40	460,807	-
	SERP New	2.83	297,489	_
		2.03		

	Total		\$1,170,606	\$ -
Stephen R. Larson	Pension Plan	27.83	\$753,399	\$ -
	SERP Frozen	25.00	687,598	_
	SERP New	2.83	229,459	_
	Total		\$1,670,456	\$ -
Richard J. Wood	Pension Plan	1.71	\$28,069	\$ -
	SERP Frozen	N/A	_	_
	SERP New	1.71	12,542	-

\$40,611

Total

Esterline's Pension Plan is a broad based, tax-qualified defined benefit pension plan that provides a benefit to eligible employees of the Company. Approximately 39% of all U.S. employees are eligible to participate in the Pension Plan.

Pension benefits are based on a final average pay formula, which takes into account years of service and highest five-year average earnings, or a cash balance formula, with annual pay credits ranging from 2% to 6% of earnings plus an additional 2% of earnings in excess of the annual Social Security Taxable Wage Base, and interest credits which vary annually based on certain external indices. Earnings include base pay and annual and long term incentive pay subject to statutory limitations. As of January 1, 2003, participants were given the option of continuing to accrue benefits under the final average pay formula, or to earn benefits under the cash balance formula. Since that date all new participants are enrolled in the cash balance formula. Participants earning benefits under the final average pay formula must contribute 1% of after-tax compensation each year, while no employee contributions are required under the cash balance formula.

⁽¹⁾ The assumptions and methodology used in calculating the estimated present values shown in this column are generally consistent with those used and disclosed in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended October 26, 2007, except that the Named Executive Officers are assumed to retire at their earliest unreduced retirement age (age 65) or their current age, if later, and no pre-retirement terminations or deaths are assumed to occur. Also, no additional compensation or service is assumed beyond the October 26, 2007, calculation date. The specific relevant assumptions include a discount rate of 6.25% and post-retirement mortality base on the 1994 Group Annuity Mortality tables.

⁽²⁾ Pursuant to the SERPs, Mr. Cremin received 1.28 years of credited service for each year of service after September 29, 1996 until he reached age 65 in July 2005. For service after age 65, he receives 1.0 years of credit for each year of subsequent service up to a maximum of 35 years credit.

The standard form of benefit payment is a single life annuity for participants who are not married and a 50% joint and surviving spouse annuity for married participants. Alternatively, participants may elect a joint and surviving spouse annuity with a continuation percentage of 75% or 100%, or a life annuity with payments guaranteed for a 5-year, 10-year or 15-year period. Benefits earned under the cash balance formula may also be paid as a lump sum.

The annual benefit at normal retirement (age 65) under the final average pay formula is the participant's highest five-year average pay less the participant's primary Social Security benefit times 1.6%, times the participant's credited service up to 30 years. Participants are eligible to receive early retirement benefits when they have completed five years of plan participation and their age plus service equals 65 years. For participants who elect to receive benefits prior to age 65, benefits are reduced by 6 2/3% per year between ages 60 and 65, 3 1/3% per year between ages 55 and 60, 3% per year between ages 50 and 55, and 2% per year below age 50.

The Supplemental Executive Retirement Plans (SERP - Frozen and New) provide benefit formulas that are similar to the final average pay formula and the cash balance formula in the Pension Plan, but permit benefits to be earned on compensation that is in excess of certain statutory limits that apply to the Pension Plan. However, amounts earned under the long-term incentive compensation plan are excluded from earnings used in the benefit formulas of the SERPs.

Nonqualified Deferred Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007

The table below provides information as of October 26, 2007, regarding each Named Executive Officer's activity in the Esterline Technologies Supplemental Executive Retirement & Deferred Compensation Plan (the "DC SERP"). It includes information on executive voluntary contributions, Company contributions and aggregate earnings during the fiscal year. There were no distributions from the DC SERP in fiscal year 2007.

Executive Contributions	Registrant Contributions	Aggregate	Aggregate	Aggregate
Year	Year	Earnings in Last Fiscal Year (\$) (3)	Withdrawals / Distributions (\$)	Balance at Last Fiscal Year End (\$) (4)
\$ 38,769	\$ 40,142	\$ 2,250	\$ -	\$ 81,161
18,658	11,197	1,037	-	30,892
6,906	5,779	201	-	12,886
94,904	15,051	5,531	-	115,486
11,469	9,635	333	-	21,437
10 833	16 637 (5) 682		28,152
	Contributions in Last Fiscal	Contributions in Last Fiscal Year (\$) (1) Contributions in Last Fiscal Year (\$) (2) \$ 38,769 \$ 40,142 18,658 11,197 6,906 5,779 94,904 15,051 11,469 9,635	Contributions in Last Fiscal Year Contributions in Last Fiscal Year Earnings in Last Fiscal Fiscal Year (\$) (1) (\$) (2) (\$) (3) \$ 38,769 \$ 40,142 \$ 2,250 18,658 11,197 1,037 6,906 5,779 201 94,904 15,051 5,531 11,469 9,635 333	Contributions in Last Fiscal Year Contributions in Last Fiscal Year Aggregate Earnings in Last Fiscal Year Fiscal Year (\$) (1) Aggregate Year Fiscal Year (\$) (3) Withdrawals / Distributions (\$) (\$) (1) (\$) (2) (\$) (3) (\$) \$ 38,769 \$ 40,142 \$ 2,250 \$ - 18,658 11,197 1,037 - 6,906 5,779 201 - 94,904 15,051 5,531 - 11,469 9,635 333 -

⁽¹⁾ Represents elective deferrals of compensation that are also reported as compensation earned in fiscal 2007 in the Summary Compensation Table.

⁽²⁾ Represents Company matching contributions to the DC SERP earned in fiscal year 2007. Company contributions are also reported in the All Other Compensation column of the Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007 in this proxy statement.

⁽³⁾ Represents increases/decreases due to dividends, earnings, fees and investment gains/losses.

- (4) Includes Company contributions earned in fiscal year 2007 that will not be made until early 2008 following calendar and qualified plan year closing activities.
- (5) Represents a Company discretionary contribution to provide international retirement package equalization per our offer letter with Mr. Wood, which stipulates 18% of base pay be allocated for retirement. Retirement benefits earned under the qualified and nonqualified retirement plans count toward meeting the 18% obligation. Mr. Wood's eligible compensation during fiscal year 2007 did not exceed the statutory maximum, so no matching contribution was earned under the DC SERP.

The DC SERP became effective on January 1, 2007. The new plan provides an opportunity for participants to defer a portion of their cash compensation to be paid as a lump sum or in 10 annual installments upon retirement or at another future date. The executives may defer up to 75% of base pay and annual incentive compensation and up to 100% of long-term incentive compensation. Investment earnings are pursuant to each executive's individual elections from among available investment options, substantially similar to those in the Company's tax-qualified 401(k) plan, and are subject to daily valuation.

The DC SERP provides a Company match on part of the deferred compensation based on a formula that is substantially the same as that in the Company's tax-qualified 401(k) plan. The Company match applies to deferred compensation amounts that exceed certain statutory limits in the tax-qualified 401(k) plan. However, amounts earned under the long-term incentive compensation plan are excluded from earnings used in the match calculation of the DC SERP. The new plan also allows an employer discretionary contribution to enable the Company to provide international retirement package equalization for Mr. Wood.

Termination of Employment and Change in Control Arrangements

Termination Protection Agreements. The Company has entered into termination protection agreements with the Named Executive Officers which are designed to induce them to remain in the employ of the Company or any successor company in the event of a "Change in Control Event" by assuring compensation benefits if an officer is terminated without "Cause" or resigns for "Good Reason," as defined in the agreements. In the event of such termination within two years after a Change in Control Event, the agreements provide for:

a lump sum payment equal to a pro rata amount of the average compensation received during the prior two years, reduced by the cash compensation actually paid, or earned and unpaid, to the executive with respect to service performed during the fiscal year in which the termination occurs:

a lump sum payment equal to all other earned, but unpaid amounts;

a lump sum payment equal to three times the average compensation paid during the prior two years;

reimbursement of certain legal fees and expenses associated with enforcing the agreement; and

continuation of life insurance, health and accident and disability benefits for the remainder of the initial two-year period or until other full-time employment is accepted, unless participation in the Company's plans or programs is not practicable, in which case the Company may provide executive with substantially similar benefits or cash compensation on an after-tax basis sufficient for the executive to purchase such benefits.

In the event any payments under the termination protection agreements are considered to be "excess parachute payments" under Section 280G of the Internal Revenue Code, either alone or together with other Company payments, the payments will be reduced so that the payments will not be treated as "excess parachute payments." However, this payment reduction will only take place if the reduction would provide to the officer a greater net, after-tax benefit than he or she would receive if the payments were not subject to the reduction.

For purposes of the termination protection agreements, the following definitions apply:

"Cause" is generally defined as:

the willful and continued failure by the executive to substantially perform his duties and obligations to the Company (other than any such failure resulting from illness, sickness, or physical or mental incapacity) which failure continues after the Company has given notice to the executive; or

the willful engaging by the executive in misconduct that is significantly injurious to the Company, monetarily or otherwise.

"Good Reason" is generally defined as:

assignment to the executive of any duties inconsistent with, or the reduction of powers or functions associated with, his positions, duties, responsibilities and status with the Company immediately prior to the transaction or any removal of the executive from or any failure to re-elect the executive to any positions or offices the executive held immediately prior to the transaction, except in connection with the termination of the executive's employment by the Company for cause or for disability, or the failure to maintain a working environment conducive to the performance of the executives' duties or the effective exercise of the powers or functions associated with the executive's position, responsibilities and status with the Company immediately prior to the transaction;

the Company's failure to pay the executive a monthly base salary at least equal to the then applicable minimum base salary provided for in the agreement;

the Company's failure to pay the executive, within 75 days following the end of a fiscal year, compensation with respect to each such fiscal year ending after the transaction in an amount at least equal to the minimum total compensation provided for in the agreement;

the Company's mandatory transfer of the executive to another geographic location, without the executive's consent, outside of a twenty (20) mile radius from the executive's current location;

Company action or omission, in its capacity as a plan administrator or otherwise, that would adversely affect the executive's participation in any fringe benefit program in effect at the time of the transaction, or materially reduce the value of his benefits under any such program; or

failure by the Company to obtain an assumption of the obligations of the Company to perform the agreement by any successor.

"Change in Control Event" is generally defined as:

an acquisition by any individual, entity or group of beneficial ownership of 30% or more of either (1) the then outstanding shares of Common Stock of the Company or (2) the combined voting power of the then outstanding voting securities of the Company entitled to vote generally in the election of directors, excluding, certain acquisitions involving the Company or a related company; or

a change in the composition of the Board during any two-year period such that the individuals who, as of the beginning of such two-year period, constitute the Board cease for any reason to constitute at least a majority of the Board.

Severance Protection Agreement. The Company and Richard Wood are party to a severance protection agreement dated February 23, 2005 pursuant to which Mr. Wood is entitled to receive salary continuation of his then-current base salary for one year plus a lump sum payment equal to one-half of the total cash incentive compensation earned by Mr. Wood in the two prior fiscal years in the event either Mr. Wood's employment is terminated without "Cause" or Mr. Wood resigns from the Company for "Good Reason" during the period ending on the earlier of Mr. Wood's normal retirement date or the date of any future agreement between the Company and Mr. Wood involving Mr. Wood's re-assignment to the U.K. or France. Mr. Wood's employment was terminated without Cause in fiscal 2007.

For purposes of the severance protection agreement, the following definitions apply:

"Cause" is generally defined as significant:

acts or omissions detrimental to the assets, business, or other interests of the Company;

dishonesty;

neglect, insubordination, or failure to perform assigned responsibilities; or

participation in any legal action against the Company, a customer, or an affiliated company.

"Good Reason" is generally defined as:

transfer to an unsuitable position, unsuitable duties, or to a work location other than the greater Seattle area, the greater London area or France; or

the Company's failure to pay salary or other compensation that is earned and due.

2004 Equity Incentive Plan. Please refer to the description of the company transaction and change in control provisions of the 2004 Equity Incentive Plan under the proposal for Approval of Amendment to 2004 Equity Incentive Plan in this proxy statement.

1997 Stock Option Plan. All options held by the Named Executive Officers issued pursuant to the Company's 1997 Stock Option Plan become 100% vested and exercisable in connection with the following events generally described:

any person is or becomes the beneficial owner of securities of the Company representing 30% or more of the combined voting power of the Company's then outstanding securities;

the following individuals cease for any reason to constitute a majority of the number of directors then serving: individuals who, on the effective date of the plan, constitute the Board and any new director whose appointment or election by the Board or nomination for election by the Company's shareholders was approved or recommended by a vote of at least two-thirds (2/3) of the directors then still in office who either were directors on the date hereof or whose appointment, election or nomination for election was previously so approved or recommended;

consummation of a merger or consolidation of the Company or any direct or indirect subsidiary of the Company with any other corporation, other than (1) a merger or consolidation which would result in the voting securities of the Company outstanding immediately prior to such merger or consolidation continuing to represent at least 70% of the combined voting power of the securities of the Company or such surviving entity or any parent thereof outstanding immediately after such merger or consolidation, or (2) a merger or consolidation effected to implement a recapitalization of the Company in which no person is or becomes the beneficial owner of securities of the Company representing 30% or more of the combined voting power of the Company's then outstanding securities;

the consummation of a plan of complete liquidation or dissolution of the Company or there is consummated an agreement for the sale or disposition by the Company of all or substantially all of the Company's assets, other than a sale or disposition by the Company to certain related entities; or

consummation of a sale or other disposition which, when aggregated with any other such sale(s) or disposition(s) occurring within 12 months of such sale or disposition, relates to 30% or more of the equity book value of the Company as measured as of the fiscal month-end immediately preceding the first such sale or disposition.

Annual Incentive Compensation Plan. Under the terms of the 2007 Annual Incentive Compensation Plan, participants must remain employed by the Company through the entire fiscal year and through the payment date (within 60 days following fiscal year-end) to be entitled to receive payment, unless termination is due to retirement, disability or death, in which case the participant will be entitled to a prorata amount based on the participant's period of active employment.

Long-Term Incentive Plan. Under the terms of the LTIP, participants must be actively employed by the Company through the entire performance period and through the payment date (on or before January 10 following the end of each performance period) to be entitled to receive payment, unless termination is due to retirement, disability or death, in which case the participant will be entitled to the actual award for the full performance period in the normal course so long as the participant completed at least one year of continuous employment during the performance period.

Pension Plans. Under the terms of the Pension Plan and SERPs (Frozen and New), a participant must earn five years of service to receive a termination benefit. Disability benefits are available to any active participant who becomes totally and permanently disabled and remains so until normal retirement age. The disability benefit is calculated assuming the rate of pay at disability continues in effect until normal retirement age, and includes service from the date of disability until normal retirement age. Normal retirement age is 65, with 5 years of service, and early retirement can occur once a participant's age plus years of service equal at least 65 years.

Potential Payments Upon Termination of Employment or Change in Control

The estimated potential incremental payments and benefits for the Named Executive Officers under each termination scenario are outlined in the following table. The table does not include benefits generally available to all employees on a non-discriminatory basis or earned benefits, which are payments and benefits that the Named Executive Officers would have already earned during their employment with us whether or not a termination or change in control event had occurred. Actual amounts payable can only be determined at the time of termination or change in control.

		Termination Scenario (1)			
<u>Name</u>	Benefit	Voluntary (\$)	Retirement, Death or Disability (\$)	Involuntary Termination With or Without Cause (\$)	Change in Control Termi- nation (\$) (2)
Robert W. Cremin	Severance Payment (3)	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$7,410,113
	Cash Incentives ⁽⁴⁾	-	2,009,400	-	-
	Accelerated Equity (5)	-	_	-	3,333,174
	Benefit Continuation (6)	-	_	_	20,962
	Excess Retirement Benefit (7)	_	_	_	_
	Excess Retirement Benefit (8)	-	-	-	-
Robert D. George	Severance Payment (3)	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$2,894,876
	Cash Incentives ⁽⁴⁾	-	725,850	_	_
	Accelerated Equity ⁽⁵⁾	_	_	_	768,036
	Benefit Continuation (6)	_	_	_	29,269
	Excess Retirement Benefit (7)		26.560	26 560	
	Excess Retirement Benefit (8)	26,569	26,569 394,788	26,569	26,569

Frank E. Houston	Severance Payment (3)	\$ -	\$ -	\$ -	\$1,767,884
	Cash Incentives ⁽⁴⁾	-	398,100	-	-
	Accelerated Equity ⁽⁵⁾	-	-	-	607,871
	Benefit Continuation (6)	-	-	_	20,443
	Excess Retirement Benefit (7)	2,767	2,767	2,767	2,767
	Excess Retirement Benefit (8)	-	336,221	-	-
Larry A. Kring	Severance Payment ⁽³⁾	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$3,222,356
	Cash Incentives ⁽⁴⁾	-	756,850	_	-
	Accelerated Equity ⁽⁵⁾	_	_	_	1,264,127
	Benefit Continuation (6)	_	_	_	20,709
	Excess Retirement Benefit (7)	_	_	_	_
	Excess Retirement Benefit (8)	-	-	-	-
Stephen R. Larson	Severance Payment (3)	\$-	\$ -	\$ -	\$2,540,630
	Cash Incentives ⁽⁴⁾	_	602,150	_	_
	Accelerated Equity ⁽⁵⁾	_	_	_	671,760
	Benefit Continuation (6)	_	_	_	20,318
	Excess Retirement Benefit (7)	23,084	23,084	23,084	23,084

E	Retirement	Dana C4 (8)
Excess	Retirement	Benefit

		_	187,268	_	_	
Richard J. Wood	Severance Payment (9)	\$-	\$ -	\$ 192,962	\$ -	
	Cash Incentives ⁽⁹⁾	_	_	371,734	_	

⁽¹⁾ All scenarios assume termination and/or change in control occurred on October 26, 2007, the last day of fiscal 2007. The closing price of our Common Stock on that date was \$54.15.

⁽²⁾ The amounts in this column do not reflect potential reductions as a result of the provision in the termination protection agreements that provides that in the event any payments thereunder are considered to be "excess parachute payments" under Section 280G of the Internal Revenue Code, either alone or together with other Company payments, the payments will be reduced so that they will not be treated as "excess parachute payments," but only if the reduction would provide the officer a greater net, after-tax benefit than he or she would receive if the payments were not subject to the reduction.

- (3) All executives receive a lump sum payment equal to three times the average compensation received during the prior two years.
- (4) Represents amounts under the 2007 Annual Incentive Compensation Plan and the 2005-2007 performance cycle under the LTIP. In addition, although the terms of the LTIP provide that participants are entitled to the actual award for the full performance period in the event of retirement, death or disability after at least one year of continuous employment during a performance cycle, the amounts in the table reflect the target amounts for the 2006-2008 performance cycle and the 2007-2009 performance cycle, because actual awards under these cycles cannot be determined at this time.
- (5) Represents the difference between the closing price of the Company's Common Stock on October 26, 2007, and the exercise price of the accelerated options. Options accelerate even if the executive's employment is not terminated. For purposes of stock options granted under the 2004 Equity Incentive Plan, this assumes the stock options are not assumed or substituted for by the successor company in a company transaction.
- (6) Represents the cost of continuation of benefits for two years after the transaction, which is the longest period provided for under the termination protection agreements. These benefits include medical, dental, accident, disability and life insurance.
- (7) Represents the value of additional benefits due to early retirement or death in excess of what is shown in the Pension Benefits for Fiscal 2007 table in this proxy statement.
- (8) Represents the value of additional benefits due to termination of employment for reasons other than disability in excess of what is shown in the Pension Benefits for Fiscal 2007 table in this proxy statement.
- (9) Represents actual amounts payable to Mr. Wood under the terms of his severance protection agreement in connection with his termination in September 2007.

CERTAIN RELATIONSHIPS AND RELATED TRANSACTIONS

The Company reviews related party transactions. Related party transactions are transactions that involve the Company's directors, executive officers, director nominees, 5% or more beneficial owners of the Company's Common Stock, immediate family members of these persons, or entities in which one of these persons has a direct or indirect material interest. Transactions that are reviewed as related party transactions by the Company are transactions that involve amounts that would exceed \$120,000 (the current threshold required to be disclosed in the proxy statement under SEC regulations and certain other similar transactions). Pursuant to the Company's Code of Business Conduct and Ethics, employees and directors have a duty to report any potential conflicts of interest to the appropriate level of management or to the Board of Directors, in the case of directors. The Company evaluates these reports along with responses to the Company's annual director and officer questionnaires for any indication of possible related party transactions. If a transaction is deemed by the Company to be a related party transaction, the information regarding the transaction is forwarded to the Audit Committee for review and approval. Pursuant to the Audit Committee's charter, it has been delegated the authority to review and approve all related party transactions.

AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Audit Committee of the Company's Board of Directors consists of five non-employee directors, each of whom the Board has determined (i) meets the independence criteria specified by the SEC and the requirements of Sections 303A.02 and other applicable sections of the NYSE listing standards and (ii) is financially literate in accordance with the requirements of Section 303A.07 of the NYSE listing standards. The Audit Committee annually reviews and reassesses its written charter, a copy of which is attached to this proxy as Annex B.

Management has the primary responsibility for the financial statements and the reporting process, including the systems of internal controls for financial reporting. The Audit Committee is responsible for overseeing the Company's financial reporting processes on behalf of the Board of Directors. In fulfilling its oversight responsibilities, the Audit Committee reviewed and discussed with management the audited financial statements relating to the fiscal year ended October 26, 2007, and discussed with management the quality, not just the acceptability, of the accounting principles, the reasonableness of significant judgments, and the clarity of disclosures in the financial statements. The Audit Committee selects and retains the Company's independent registered public accounting firm.

The Audit Committee discussed with the independent registered public accounting firm, who is responsible for expressing an opinion on the conformity of those audited financial statements with generally accepted accounting principles, their judgments as to the quality, not just the acceptability, of the Company's accounting principles and such other matters relating to the audit required to be discussed by Statements of Auditing Standards No. 61 (as amended). In addition, the Audit Committee has discussed with the independent registered public accounting firm the accounting firm's independence from management and the Company and received the written disclosures from the independent registered public accounting firm required by the Independence Standards Board Standard No. 1.

The Audit Committee discussed with the Company's internal auditors and the independent registered public accounting firm the overall scope and plans for their respective audits. The Audit Committee met with the internal auditors and the independent registered public accounting firm, with and without management present, to discuss the results of their examinations, their evaluations of the Company's internal controls, and the overall quality of the Company's financial reporting.

In reliance on the reviews and discussions referred to above, the Audit Committee recommended to the Board of Directors (and the Board has approved) that the audited financial statements be included in the Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended October 26, 2007, for filing with the Securities and Exchange Commission.

Respectfully submitted,

ROBERT S. CLINE, CHAIRMAN ANTHONY P. FRANCESCHINI PAUL V. HAACK CHARLES R. LARSON JAMES L. PIERCE

INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM'S FEES

The aggregate fees billed by Ernst & Young LLP, the Company's independent registered public accounting firm, in fiscal 2007 and 2006 were as follows:

	Fees	
	2007	2006
Audit fees (1)	\$3,855,066	\$3,500,875
Audit-related fees (2)	80,263	1,500
Tax fees (3)	185,759	238,067
All other fees	_	_

- (1) Includes professional services for the audit of the Company's annual financial statements, reviews of the financial statements included in the Company's Form 10-Q filings, services that are normally provided by the Company's independent registered public accounting firm in connection with statutory and regulatory filings or engagements and services that generally only the independent registered public accounting firm can reasonably provide, such as comfort letters, statutory audits, attest services, consents and assistance with and review of documents filed with the SEC.
- (2) Includes fees associated with assurance and related services that are reasonably related to the performance of the audit or review of the Company's financial statements, including, if applicable, fees related to assistance in financial due diligence related to mergers and acquisitions and consultation regarding generally accepted accounting principles.
- (3) Includes fees associated with tax compliance, tax advice, and domestic and international tax planning. This category includes fees relating to tax planning on mergers and acquisitions, restructurings and other services related to tax disclosure and filing requirements.

The Audit Committee has adopted procedures for pre-approving all audit and permissible non-audit services provided by the independent registered public accounting firm. The Audit Committee may either pre-approve such services without consideration of specific case-by-case services ("general approval") or pre-approve specific services ("specific pre-approval"). Unless a type of service to be provided by the independent registered public accounting firm has received general pre-approval, it will require specific pre-approval by the Audit Committee. In some cases, pre-approval is provided by the full Audit Committee for up to a year, and relates to a particular category or group of services and is subject to a specific budget. In other cases, the Chairman of the Audit Committee has the delegated authority from the Audit Committee to pre-approve additional services, and such pre-approvals are then communicated to the full Audit Committee at the following meeting. When pre-approving services, the Audit Committee considers whether such services are consistent with the SEC's rules on auditor independence. The Audit Committee also considers whether the independent registered public accounting firm is best positioned to provide the most effective and efficient services, for reasons such as familiarity with the Company's business, people, culture, accounting systems, and risk profile and whether the services enhance the Company's ability to manage or control risks and improve audit quality.

All requests or applications for services to be provided by the independent registered public accounting firm that do not require specific pre-approval by the Audit Committee will be submitted to the Chief Financial Officer and must include a detailed description of the services to be rendered. The Audit Committee will be informed on a timely basis of any such services rendered by the independent registered public accounting firm. Requests or applications to provide services that require specific pre-approval by the Audit Committee will be submitted to the Audit Committee by both the independent registered public accounting firm and the Chief Financial Officer and must include a joint statement as to whether, in their view, the request or application is consistent with the SEC's rules on auditor independence. The Audit Committee has designated the Corporate Controller to monitor the services provided by the independent registered public accounting firm, to determine whether such services are in compliance with the pre-approval policy and to report the results of such monitoring to the Audit Committee on a periodic basis.

APPROVAL OF AMENDMENT TO 2004 EQUITY INCENTIVE PLAN

The Board of Directors of the Company is seeking shareholder approval of an amendment to the Esterline Technologies Corporation 2004 Equity Incentive Plan (the "2004 Plan") to increase the number of shares of the Company's Common Stock reserved for issuance under the 2004 Plan by 1,000,000 shares. The Board approved this amendment to the 2004 Plan on December 7, 2007, subject to shareholder approval.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote "for" approval of the amendment to the 2004 Plan.

As of January 18, 2008, 1,000,000 shares of Common Stock were reserved for issuance under the 2004 Plan, plus up to an aggregate maximum of 1,251,000 shares that may be added from the Amended and Restated 1997 Stock Option Plan (the "1997 Plan"), in addition to the 1,000,000 new shares of Common Stock for which the Board is seeking shareholder approval.

As of the same date, 1,262,625 (2004 Plan) and 565,750 (1997 Plan) shares were subject to outstanding options already granted, for a total of 1,828,375 shares. Shares subject to these outstanding options that are not actually issued and delivered when an option is forfeited, settled for cash or otherwise terminated, or when shares are withheld by or tendered to the Company in connection with the exercise of an option or in connection with the satisfaction of tax withholding obligations, will become available for grant under the 2004 Plan. This leaves the Company with 421,625 shares available for grant.

Based on estimated usage rate, the Company currently anticipates depleting the shares available for grant under the 2004 Plan by the end of fiscal 2008. In order to continue to have an appropriate supply of shares for equity incentives to recruit, hire and retain the talent required to successfully execute the Company's business plans, the Board believes that the Company will need the additional 1,000,000 shares to be available under the 2004 Plan. The Company plans to use the additional 1,000,000 shares for which shareholder approval is sought to retain and reward existing key contributors, including key executive officers and to ensure their compensation is aligned with shareholder interests. While adding 1,000,000 shares to the 2004 Plan will increase the potential dilution and value transfer represented by this plan, the Board believes the Company's equity compensation plans are well-managed and below norms for the Company's industry.

A copy of the 2004 Plan, as amended, is attached to this proxy statement as Annex C and is incorporated herein by reference. The following description of the 2004 Plan, as amended, is a summary and does not purport to be a complete description. See Annex C for more detailed information.

Description of the 2004 Plan

<u>Purpose</u>

The purpose of the 2004 Plan is to attract, retain and motivate employees, officers and directors of the Company and its affiliates by providing them the opportunity to acquire a proprietary interest in the Company and to link their interests and efforts to the long-term interests of the Company's shareholders.

Administration - The Compensation Committee

The 2004 Plan is administered by the Compensation Committee of the Board. The committee has the authority to administer the plan, including, among other things, the power to select individuals to whom awards are granted, to determine the types of awards and the number of shares subject to each award, to set the terms, conditions and provisions of such awards, to cancel or suspend awards and to establish procedures pursuant to which the payment of any such awards may be deferred. The committee may delegate to one or more of the Company's officers, to the extent permitted by Delaware law, the right to grant awards with respect to employees who are not officers or directors.

Eligibility

Awards may be granted under the 2004 Plan to employees, officers and directors, including non-employee directors, of the Company and its affiliates. As of December 28, 2007, approximately 8,750 employees, officers and directors were eligible to participate in the 2004 Plan.

Types of Awards

The 2004 Plan permits the granting of any or all of the following types of awards: (1) incentive and nonqualified stock options, (2) stock appreciation rights, (3) stock awards, restricted stock and stock units, (4) performance shares and performance units conditioned upon meeting performance criteria and (5) other stock or cash-based awards.

Stock Options. Stock options entitle the holder to purchase a specified number of shares of the Company's Common Stock at a specified price, which is called the exercise price, subject to the terms and conditions of the option grant. Except for certain grants made or adjusted to assume or convert awards in connection with acquisition transactions, the exercise price of stock options under the 2004 Plan must be at least 100% of the fair market value of the stock for the date of grant. The committee will fix the term of each option, but no option under the 2004 Plan will be exercisable more than ten years after the option is granted. Each option will be exercisable at such time or times as determined by the committee. Options may be exercised, in whole or in part, by payment in full of the purchase price either in cash, delivery of the Company's Common Stock or delivery of other consideration, or by any combination of cash, stock and other consideration as may be determined by the committee. Options may also be exercised by means of a broker-assisted cashless exercise.

After termination of service with the Company or its affiliates, a participant will be able to exercise the vested portion of his or her options for the period of time stated in the option agreement. If no such period of time is stated in a participant's option agreement, a participant will generally be able to exercise his or her option for (i) three months following his or her termination for reasons other than cause, retirement, death or disability or (ii) three years following his or her termination due to retirement, death or disability. If a participant is terminated for cause, all options generally will automatically expire. If a participant dies after termination of service but while an option is still exercisable, the portion of the option that was vested and exercisable as of the date of termination will generally expire on the one-year anniversary of the participant's death. In no event will an option be able to be exercised later than the expiration of its term.

Stock Appreciation Rights ("SARs"). SARs may be granted alone ("freestanding") or in addition to other awards and may, but need not, relate to a specific option granted under the 2004 Plan ("related option"). Upon exercise of an SAR, the holder is entitled to receive the excess of the fair market value of the shares for which the right is exercised over the grant price of the SAR. The committee may impose any conditions or restrictions on the exercise of an SAR as it deems appropriate; however, under the 2004 Plan the grant price of a freestanding SAR generally will not be less than the fair market value of the Company's Common Stock for the date of grant, except for certain grants made or adjusted to assume or convert awards in connection with acquisition transactions, and the term will not be more than ten years. Payment upon such exercise will be in cash, stock, other property or any combination of cash, stock or other property as determined by the committee and set forth in the instrument evidencing the SAR. Any related option will no longer be exercisable to the extent the SAR has been exercised, and the related SAR will generally be canceled to the extent the option has been exercised.

Stock Awards, Restricted Stock and Stock Units. Awards of shares of stock, or awards designated in units of stock, may be granted under the 2004 Plan. These awards may be made subject to forfeiture restrictions at the committee's discretion, and the committee may waive any such restriction at any time in its sole discretion. Such restrictions may be based on continuous service with the Company or its affiliates and/ or the achievement of performance criteria, as determined by the committee. Until the lapse of the restrictions, recipients may not dispose of their restricted stock. Upon termination of employment during the restriction period, all shares of restricted stock still subject to restriction will be forfeited, subject to any exceptions that may be authorized by the committee.

Performance Awards. Performance awards may be in the form of performance shares, which are units valued by reference to shares of stock, or performance units, which are units valued by reference to property other than stock. Performance shares or performance units may be payable upon the attainment of performance criteria and other terms and conditions as established by the committee, and the amount of any payment may be adjusted on the basis of such further conditions as the committee determines. Performance awards may be paid entirely in cash or in any combination of cash, stock or other property, in the discretion of the committee.

Other Stock or Cash-Based Awards. Incentives payable in cash or in shares of Common Stock subject to terms and conditions determined by the committee may be granted either alone or in addition to other awards granted under the 2004 Plan.

Shares Subject to the 2004 Plan

Number of Shares Reserved for Issuance. The 2004 Plan authorizes the issuance of up to 3,251,000 shares of Common Stock, which includes (1) 2,000,000 shares, (2) 685,250 shares not issued or subject to outstanding awards under the 1997 Plan and (3) up to 565,750 shares that are subject to outstanding options granted under the 1997 Plan that may become available for issuance under the 2004 Plan to the extent that such outstanding options are forfeited or otherwise expire or terminate without the issuance of shares. Shares of Common Stock covered by an award granted under the 2004 Plan will not be counted as used unless and until they are actually issued and delivered to a participant. Shares relating to awards granted under the 2004 Plan that are forfeited, settled for cash or otherwise terminated and shares withheld by or tendered to the Company in connection with the exercise of an option or other award granted under the 2004 Plan or in connection with the satisfaction of tax withholding obligations relating to awards or exercises of options or other awards will become available for issuance under the 2004 Plan. Awards made or adjusted to assume or convert awards in connection with acquisition transactions will not reduce the number of shares authorized for issuance under the 2004 Plan. The shares of stock deliverable under the 2004 Plan may consist in whole or in part of authorized and unissued shares, treasury shares or shares purchased in the open market or otherwise. The committee will adjust the aggregate number and kind of shares authorized for issuance under the 2004 Plan and the number and kind of shares subject to outstanding awards under the 2004 Plan in the event of a change affecting shares of Common Stock, such as a stock dividend, stock split, recapitalization, reorganization, merger or similar event.

Limitations on Use of Shares Subject to the 2004 Plan. Subject to adjustment in the event of a stock dividend, stock split, recapitalization, reorganization, merger or similar event, the committee may not make awards under the 2004 Plan to any single participant who is a "covered employee" for purposes of Section 162(m) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code") in any calendar year that relate to more than 325,000 shares of Common Stock, except that the committee may make a one-time award to a newly hired or promoted participant relating to up to 650,000 shares of Common Stock. In addition, the committee may not grant performance units to any single covered employee in any one calendar year with a maximum dollar value greater than \$4,000,000. The maximum number of shares that may be issued under the 2004 Plan pursuant to awards, other than options and stock appreciation rights, that contain no restriction or restrictions based solely on continuous employment or services for less than three years (except for termination of employment by reason or death, disability or retirement) is 50% of the maximum number of shares reserved under the 2004 Plan. The maximum number of shares that may be issued pursuant to the exercise of incentive stock options under the 2004 Plan is the total stated number of shares reserved under the 2004 Plan.

Nonassignability of Awards

Unless the committee determines otherwise, no award granted under the 2004 Plan may be sold, assigned, transferred, pledged or otherwise encumbered by a participant, other than by will, by designation of a beneficiary in a manner established by the committee or by the laws of descent and distribution. Each award may be exercisable, during the participant's lifetime, only by the participant.

Term, Termination and Amendment

Unless earlier terminated by the Board or the committee, the 2004 Plan will terminate on March 3, 2014. The Board or the committee may generally amend, alter, suspend, discontinue or terminate all or a portion of the 2004 Plan at any time, as long as the rights of a participant are not materially impaired without the participant's consent, subject to shareholder approval to the extent necessary to comply with applicable law, stock exchange rule or regulatory requirements or, as determined by the committee, to qualify with tax requirements. The committee may amend the terms of any award granted, prospectively or retroactively, but cannot materially impair the rights of any participant without the participant's consent. Also, generally, no change or adjustment may be made to an outstanding incentive stock option, without the consent of the participant that would cause the incentive stock option to fail to continue to qualify as an incentive stock option under the Code.

Repricing

The committee may not reprice options or SARs without shareholder approval.

Performance-Based Compensation under Section 162(m)

Under Section 162(m) of the Code, the Company is generally prohibited from deducting for federal income tax purposes compensation paid to its chief executive officer and three other most highly compensated executive officers (other than the chief financial officer) in excess of \$1,000,000 per person in any year. However, compensation that qualifies as performance-based is excluded for purposes of calculating the amount of compensation subject to the \$1,000,000 limit. If the committee intends to qualify an award under the 2004 Plan as "qualified performance-based compensation" under Section 162(m) of the Code, the performance goals it may choose include any of the following, or any combination, for the Company as a whole, or as any business unit, as reported or calculated by the Company: return on average common shareholders' equity; return on average equity; return on equity; return on invested capital; total shareholder return; stock price appreciation; efficiency ratio (other expense as a percentage of other income plus net interest income); net operating expense (other income less other expense); earnings per share; earnings per diluted share; operating earnings (earnings before transaction-related expense) per diluted share; net operating earnings (earnings before transaction-related expense) per diluted share; book value per share; cash flows (including, but not limited to, operating cash flow, free cash flow or cash flow return on capital); working capital; earnings (including or excluding interest, taxes, depreciation, amortization, extraordinary items, restructuring charges or other expense(s)); net income; operating income (including or excluding depreciation, amortization, extraordinary items, restructuring charges or other expense(s)); revenues; operating revenues; return on assets; return on nondepreciable assets; return on average assets; debt; debt plus equity; market or economic value added; lost control; strategic initiatives; net income; improvement in capital structure; ratio of non-performing to performing assets; return on an investment in an affiliate; net interest income; net interest margin; ratio of common equity to total assets; regulatory compliance metrics; and customer service metrics. Such performance goals also may be based on the Company's achievement of specified levels of performance for the Company as a whole or any business unit under one or more of the performance criteria described above relative to the performance of other corporations.

Company Transaction and Change in Control

Company Transaction. Under the 2004 Plan, to maintain all of the participants' rights in the event of a Company transaction that is not a change in control or a related party transaction, unless the committee determines otherwise at the time of grant with respect to a particular award:

All outstanding awards other than performance awards become fully and immediately exercisable immediately prior to the Company transaction, unless such awards are converted, assumed, or replaced by the successor company. The Company can elect to cash-out awards.

Performance awards earned and outstanding become payable in full at the target level and deferrals or other restrictions not waived by the committee shall remain in effect.

Change in Control. Under the 2004 Plan, to maintain all of the participants' rights in the event of a change in control of the Company (as described below), unless the committee determines otherwise at the time of grant with respect to a particular award:

Any options and stock appreciation rights shall become fully exercisable and vested to the full extent of the original grant.

Any restrictions and deferral limitations applicable to any restricted stock or stock units shall lapse.

All performance awards shall be considered to be earned and payable in full at the target level, and any deferral or other restriction shall lapse and such performance stock and performance units shall be immediately settled or distributed.

Any restrictions and deferral limitations and other conditions applicable to any other awards shall lapse, and such other awards
shall become free of all restrictions, limitations or conditions and become fully vested and transferable to the full extent of the
original grant.

The committee can provide a cash-out right for awards in connection with a change in control.

Definition of Company Transaction. Under the 2004 Plan, a Company transaction generally means the consummation of any of the following:

a merger or consolidation of the Company with or into any other company or other entity;

a sale in one transaction or a series of transactions undertaken with a common purpose of at least 50% of the Company's outstanding voting securities; or

a sale, lease, exchange or other transfer in one transaction or a series of related transactions undertaken with a common purpose of at least 50% of the Company's assets.

Definition of Related Party Transaction. Under the 2004 Plan, a related party transaction generally means a Company transaction pursuant to which:

the beneficial ownership of the Company or the resulting company remains the same with respect to at least 70% of the voting power of the outstanding voting securities in substantially the same proportions as immediately prior to such Company transaction;

no entity (other than the Company or an affiliate) will beneficially own 30% or more of the outstanding shares of Common Stock of the resulting company or the voting power of the outstanding voting securities; and

the Company's incumbent board will, after the Company transaction, constitute at least a majority of the board of the company resulting from such Company transaction.

Definition of Change in Control. Under the 2004 Plan, a change in control of the Company generally means the occurrence of any of the following events:

an acquisition of beneficial ownership of 30% or more of either (a) the then outstanding shares of Common Stock of the Company or (b) the combined voting power of the then outstanding voting securities of the Company entitled to vote generally in the election of directors (excluding any acquisition directly from the Company, any acquisition by the Company, any acquisition by any employee benefit plan of the Company, or a related party transaction).

a change in the composition of the Board during any two-year period such that the incumbent board members cease to constitute at least a majority (not including directors whose election was approved by at least two-thirds of the incumbent board).

U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences

The following briefly describes the U.S. federal income tax consequences of the 2004 Plan generally applicable to the Company and to participants who are U.S. citizens. The discussion is general in nature and does not address issues relating to the tax circumstances of any individual employee. The discussion is based on the Code, applicable Treasury Regulations and administrative and judicial interpretations thereof, each as in effect on the date of this proxy statement and is, therefore, subject to future changes in the law, possibly with retroactive effect. The discussion does not address the consequences of state, local or foreign tax laws.

Stock Options

Nonqualified Stock Options. A participant generally will not recognize taxable income upon the grant or vesting of a nonqualified stock option with an exercise price at least equal to the fair market value of the Common Stock on the date of grant and no additional deferral feature. Upon the exercise of a nonqualified stock option, a participant generally will recognize taxable ordinary income equal to the difference between the fair market value of the shares on the date of exercise and the option exercise price. When a participant sells the shares, the participant will have short-term or long-term capital gain or loss, as the case may be, equal to the difference between the amount the participant received from the sale and the tax basis of the shares sold. The tax basis of the shares generally will be equal to the greater of the fair market value of the shares on the exercise date or the option exercise price.

Incentive Stock Options. A participant generally will not recognize taxable income upon the grant of an incentive stock option. If a participant exercises an incentive stock option during employment or within three months after his or her employment ends other than as a result of death (12 months in the case of disability), the participant will not recognize taxable income at the time of exercise for regular U.S. federal income tax purposes (although the participant generally will have taxable income for alternative minimum tax purposes at that time as if the option were a nonqualified stock option). If a participant sells or exchanges the shares after the later of (a) one year from the date the participant exercised the option and (b) two years from the grant date of the option, the participant will recognize long-term capital gain or loss equal to the difference between the amount the participant received in the sale or exchange and the option exercise price. If a participant disposes of the shares before these holding period requirements are satisfied, the disposition will constitute a disqualifying disposition, and the participant generally will recognize taxable ordinary income in the year of disposition equal to the excess, as of the date of exercise of the option, of the fair market value of the shares received over the option exercise price (or, if less, the excess of the amount realized on the sale of the shares over the option exercise price). Additionally, the participant will have long-term or short-term capital gain or loss, as the case may be, equal to the difference between the amount the participant received upon disposition of the shares and the option exercise price increased by the amount of ordinary income, if any, the participant recognized.

With respect to both nonqualified stock options and incentive stock options, special rules apply if a participant uses shares already held by the participant to pay the exercise price or if the shares received upon exercise of the option are subject to a substantial risk of forfeiture by the participant.

Stock Appreciation Rights

A participant generally will not recognize taxable income upon the grant or vesting of an SAR with a grant price at least equal to the fair market value of the Common Stock on the date of grant and no additional deferral feature. Upon the exercise of an SAR, a participant generally will recognize taxable ordinary income equal to the difference between the fair market value of the underlying shares on the date of exercise and the grant price of the SAR.

Unrestricted Stock Awards

Upon receipt of a stock award, a participant generally will recognize taxable ordinary income in an amount equal to the excess of the fair market value of the shares at such time over the amount, if any, paid to the Company by the participant for the shares. When a participant sells the shares, the participant will have short-term or long-term capital gain or loss, as the case may be, equal to the difference between the amount the participant received from the sale and the tax basis of the shares sold. The tax basis of the shares generally will be equal to the amount, if any, paid to the Company by the participant for the shares plus the amount of taxable ordinary income recognized by the participant upon receipt of the shares.

Restricted Stock Awards

Upon receipt of a restricted stock award, a participant generally will recognize taxable ordinary income when the shares cease to be subject to restrictions in an amount equal to the excess of the fair market value of the shares at such time over the amount, if any, paid to the Company by the participant for the shares. However, no later than 30 days after a participant receives the restricted stock award, the participant may elect to recognize taxable ordinary income in an amount equal to the fair market value of the shares at the time of receipt. Provided that the election is made in a timely manner, when the restrictions on the shares lapse, the participant will not recognize any additional income. When a participant sells the shares, the participant will have short-term or long-term capital gain or loss, as

the case may be, equal to the difference between the amount the participant received from the sale and the tax basis of the shares sold. The tax basis of the shares generally will be equal to the amount, if any, paid to the Company by the participant for the shares plus the amount of taxable ordinary income recognized by the participant either at the time the restrictions lapsed or at the time of election, if an election was made by the participant. If the participant forfeits the shares to the Company (e.g., upon the participant's termination prior to expiration of the restriction period), the participant may not claim a deduction with respect to the income recognized as a result of the election.

Any dividends paid with respect to shares of restricted stock generally will be taxable as ordinary income to the participant at the time the dividends are received.

Performance Awards and Other Stock Unit Awards

A participant generally will not recognize taxable income upon the grant of a performance award. Upon the distribution of cash, shares or other property to a participant pursuant to the terms of a performance award, the participant generally will recognize taxable ordinary income equal to the excess of the amount of cash or the fair market value of any property transferred to the participant over any amount paid to the Company by the participant with respect to the award. The tax consequences of other stock unit awards will depend upon the specific terms of each award.

Tax Consequences to the Company

In the foregoing cases, the Company generally will be entitled to a deduction at the same time and in the same amount as a participant recognizes ordinary income, subject to the limitations imposed under the Code.

Tax Withholding

The Company is authorized to withhold from any award granted or payment due under the 2004 Plan the amount of any withholding taxes due in respect of the award or payment and to take such other action as may be necessary to satisfy all obligations for the payment of applicable withholding taxes. The committee is authorized to establish procedures for election by participants to satisfy their obligations for the payment of withholding taxes by delivery of shares of the Company's stock or by directing the Company to retain stock otherwise deliverable in connection with the award.

Other Information

A new plan benefits table, as described in the federal proxy rules, is not provided because all awards made under the 2004 Plan are discretionary. However, please refer to the Summary Compensation Table for Fiscal 2007 and the Grants of Plan-Based Awards Table for Fiscal 2007 of this proxy statement, which set forth information regarding the awards made to Named Executive Officers in the last fiscal year. The closing price of the Company's Common Stock, as reported on the New York Stock Exchange on January 18, 2008, was \$45.20 per share.

APPROVAL OF AMENDMENT TO 2002 EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

The Board of Directors is asking the shareholders to approve an amendment to the Esterline Technologies Corporation 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the "ESPP") to increase by 250,000 shares (from 450,000 shares to 700,000 shares) the number of shares of the Company's Common Stock reserved for issuance under the ESPP.

The Board believes that the ESPP provides a valuable opportunity for employees to acquire an ownership interest in the Company and provides shareholder value by aligning employee and shareholder interests. The Board amended the ESPP to increase the number of shares reserved for issuance to permit employee participation in the ESPP to continue at historical levels and preserve the ESPP's benefits.

Approximately 18% of the Company's employees participated in the ESPP in fiscal 2007. The amendment to the ESPP was approved by the Board on December 5, 2007, but will become effective only upon approval by the shareholders.

The Board of Directors recommends a vote FOR approval of the amendment to the 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan.

A copy of the ESPP, as amended, is attached to this proxy statement as Annex D and is incorporated herein by reference. The following description of the ESPP, as amended, is a summary and does not purport to be a complete description. See Annex D for more detailed information.

Description of the ESPP

Purpose. The purpose of the ESPP is to assist employees of the Company, its U.S. subsidiaries and any other subsidiaries the Board may designate in acquiring a stock ownership interest in the Company pursuant to a plan that is intended to qualify for beneficial tax treatment under Section 423 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"). The ESPP is also intended to encourage employees to work in the best interests of the shareholders, to support recruitment and retention of qualified employees and to provide employees with an advantageous means of accumulating long-term investments.

Administration. The ESPP may be administered by the Company's Board of Directors or any Board appointed committee, or by one or more executive officers designated by the Board or the committee. The Board has established an Administrative Committee to serve as the plan administrator, which is composed of the Company's Chief Executive Officer, Chief Financial Officer and Vice President of Human Resources. The plan administrator is authorized to administer and interpret the ESPP and to make such rules and regulations as it deems necessary to administer the ESPP, so long as such interpretation, administration or application regarding purchases corresponds to the requirements of Code Section 423.

Stock Subject to the ESPP. Under the ESPP, qualified employees may purchase shares of Common Stock through payroll deductions at a discount from market price, without incurring broker commissions. A maximum of 700,000 shares of Common Stock, subject to adjustment for stock splits and similar events, are reserved for issuance under the ESPP. The Common Stock issued under the ESPP will be from authorized but unissued shares of the Company's Common Stock or from treasury shares.

Eligibility. To be eligible to participate in the ESPP, an employee must be employed by the Company or a designated subsidiary at least 20 hours per week, have been employed by the Company or a designated subsidiary for a minimum of one year, and may not own 5% or more of the combined voting power or value of the Company's capital stock or that of any related corporations. These eligibility criteria may be changed by the plan administrator for future offering periods within the limits of Code Section 423. Non-employee directors of the Company are not eligible to participate in the ESPP. Approximately 4,183 employees are eligible to participate in the ESPP as of December 16, 2007.

Offering Periods. The ESPP is divided into six-month offering periods that begin on June 16 and December 16 of each year and end, respectively, on the next December 15 and June 15. During the offering periods, participating employees accumulate funds in an account used to buy Common Stock through payroll deductions. Payroll deductions accrue at a rate of not less than 1% and not more than 15% of the employee's base pay during each

payroll period in an offering period. At the end of each six-month offering period, the purchase price is determined and the participating employees' accumulated funds are used to purchase the appropriate number of whole shares of Common Stock. Under the ESPP, no employee may purchase more than \$25,000 worth of Common Stock (based on the fair market value of the Common Stock on the first day of an offering period) during any calendar year, and no employee may purchase more than 2,000 shares in any single offering period.

Purchase Price. The purchase price per share of Common Stock is 85% of the lesser of (1) the fair market value of the Common Stock on the first day of an offering period, and (2) the fair market value of the Common Stock on the last day of an offering period, unless the plan administrator establishes a higher percentage for a future offering. For purposes of the ESPP, "fair market value" generally means the closing sale price for the Common Stock for the day. As of January 18, 2008, the closing sales price for the Common Stock was \$45.20 per share.

Effect of Termination. Employees have no right to acquire shares under the ESPP upon termination of their employment for any reason prior to the last business day of an offering period. Upon termination of employment, the Company will pay the balance in the employee's ESPP account to the employee or to his or her estate without interest.

Nontransferability. Rights with regard to the purchase of shares under the ESPP are not transferable and shall be exercised during the employee's lifetime only by the employee. An employee may designate a beneficiary who may receive any shares or cash from an employee's account under the ESPP.

Change in Control. In the event of certain mergers, consolidations or acquisitions by another corporation of all or substantially all of the Company's assets, each outstanding option to purchase shares under the ESPP will be assumed or an equivalent option substituted by the successor corporation. If the successor corporation refuses to assume or substitute for the option, the offering period during which a participant may purchase stock will be shortened to a specified date before such proposed transaction.

Amendment, Suspension and Termination of the ESPP. The Board generally has the power to amend, suspend or terminate the ESPP, except that the Board may not amend the ESPP without shareholder approval if such approval is required by Section 423 of the Code. Unless sooner terminated, the ESPP will terminate on September 17, 2011.

Subplans for Eligible Employees in Other Countries. The ESPP permits the plan administrator to establish procedures to permit eligible employees who are employed by non-domestic designated subsidiaries of the Company to participate in the ESPP on terms and conditions different from those specified in the ESPP and authorizes the plan administrator to adopt modifications or subplans to comply with law, regulation or similar requirements to operate the ESPP in an advantageous way in countries or jurisdictions outside the U.S.

The Company's Sharesave Scheme. The Company has adopted the Esterline Technologies Corporation Sharesave Scheme as a subplan for eligible employees in England effective January 6, 2005. The Sharesave Scheme contains provisions that differ from those of the ESPP as required for the Sharesave Scheme to be a qualified plan under applicable English law, which permits those employees to participate in the ESPP while providing advantageous tax benefits to those employees.

U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences

The Company intends that the ESPP qualify as an "employee stock purchase plan" under Section 423 of the Code. The following discussion is only a brief summary of the material federal income tax consequences to the Company and the participating employees in the United States in connection with the ESPP. The discussion is general in nature and does not address issues relating to the income tax circumstances of any individual employee or any employee who is not a U.S. citizen. The discussion is based on the Code, applicable Treasury regulations and administrative and judicial interpretations thereof, each as in effect on the date of this proxy statement and is, therefore, subject to future changes in the law, possibly with retroactive effect. The discussion does not address the consequences of state, local or foreign tax laws.

Under the Code, the Company is deemed to grant employee participants in the ESPP an "option" on the first day of each offering period to purchase as many shares of Common Stock as the employee will be able to purchase with the payroll deductions credited to his or her account during the offering period. On the last day of each six-month offering period, the purchase price is determined and the employee is deemed to have exercised the "option" and purchased the number of shares of Common Stock his or her accumulated payroll deductions will purchase at the purchase price.

The amounts deducted from a participating employee's pay pursuant to the ESPP will be included in the employee's compensation and be subject to federal income and employment tax. Generally, no additional income will be recognized by the employee either at the beginning of the offering period or when the "option" is granted or at the time the employee purchases shares of Common Stock pursuant to the ESPP.

The required holding period for favorable federal income tax treatment upon disposition of Common Stock acquired under the ESPP is the later of (1) two years after the deemed "option" is granted (the first day of the relevant offering period), and (2) one year after the deemed "option" is exercised and the Common Stock is purchased (the last day of the relevant offering period). When the Common Stock is disposed of after this period, or after the employee's death if the employee dies while holding the Common Stock (a "qualifying disposition"), the employee (or in the case of death the employee's estate) realizes ordinary income to the extent of the lesser of (a) the amount by which the fair market value of the Common Stock at the time the deemed "option" was granted exceeded the "option price," and (b) the amount by which the fair market value of the Common Stock at the time of the disposition exceeded the "option price." The "option price" is generally equal to 85% of the lesser of the fair market value of the Common Stock on the first day of the offering period and the fair market value of the Common Stock on the last day of the offering period. Thus, the maximum amount of gain taxable as ordinary income generally is the amount of the 15% discount measured as of the last day of an offering period. Any further gain recognized on a qualifying disposition will be long-term capital gain. If the sale price is less than the option price, there is no ordinary income and any loss recognized generally will be a long-term capital loss.

When an employee sells or disposes of the Common Stock acquired under the ESPP (including by way of most gifts) before the expiration of the required holding period (a "disqualifying disposition"), the employee generally will recognize ordinary income to the extent of the difference between the price actually paid for the Common Stock and the fair market value of the Common Stock at the date the option was exercised (the last day of an offering period), regardless of the price at which the Common Stock is sold. Any additional gain recognized upon the disqualifying disposition will be capital gain. The capital gain will be long-term if the employee held the shares more than 12 months. If the sale price is less than the fair market value of the Common Stock at the date of exercise, then the employee will have a capital loss equal to such difference.

Even though an employee must treat part of his or her gain on a qualifying disposition of Common Stock acquired under the ESPP as ordinary income, the Company may not take a business deduction for such amount. However, if an employee makes a disqualifying disposition of Common Stock acquired under the ESPP, the amount of income that the employee must report as ordinary income generally qualifies as a business deduction for the Company for the year of such disposition, subject to the limitations imposed under the Code.

Other Information

Because participation in the ESPP is entirely within the discretion of the eligible employees, a new plan benefits table, as described in the federal proxy rules, is not provided. Because the Company cannot predict the participation levels by employees, the rate of employee contributions or the eventual purchase price under the ESPP, it is not possible to determine the value of benefits that may be obtained by executive officers and other employees under the ESPP. Non-employee directors are not eligible to participate in the ESPP.

EQUITY COMPENSATION PLAN INFORMATION

The following table gives information about the shares of Common Stock that may be issued upon the exercise of options, warrants and rights under the Non-Employee Directors' Stock Compensation Plan, the Amended and Restated 1997 Stock Option Plan, the 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan and the 2004 Equity Incentive Plan, the only equity compensation plans of the Company in effect as of the end of the Company's last fiscal year.

Equity Compensat	tion Plan Information			
			Number of secur	ities
	Number of		remaining availa	ıble
	securities to be		for future issua	ıce
	issued upon	Weighted average	under equity	
	exercise of	exercise price of	compensation pl	ans
	outstanding	outstanding	(excluding secur	ities
Plan Category	options, warrants	options, warrants	reflected in the f	irst
·	and rights	and rights	column)	
Equity compensation plans approved by security holders	1,506,400	\$ 30.89	901,409	(1) (2)
Equity compensation plans not approved by security holders	<u>-</u>			
Total ⁽³⁾	1,506,400	\$ 30.89	901,409	

- (1) Of these shares, 747,600 shares are available for issuance under the 2004 Equity Incentive Plan, 122,891 shares are available for purchase under the 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan, and 30,918 are available for grant under the Non-Employee Directors' Stock Compensation Plan as of the end of the Company's last completed fiscal year. If the amendments to the 2004 Equity Incentive Plan proposed in this proxy statement are approved by the Company's shareholders at the 2008 annual meeting, an additional 1,000,000 shares will be available for issuance under that plan. If the amendment to the 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan proposed in this proxy statement is approved by the Company's shareholders at the 2008 annual meeting, an additional 250,000 shares will be available for issuance under that plan.
- (2) Pursuant to the Non-Employee Directors' Stock Compensation Plan, each of the Company's non-employee directors will receive an automatic grant of shares of Common Stock not subject to any restriction within 45 days of each annual shareholders meeting with an aggregate market value of \$60,000 based on the closing price of the Common Stock on that date.
- (3) These totals are as of October 26, 2007, and do not reflect activity since that date. The following table reflects balances as of January 18, 2008.

<u>Plan Category</u>	Number of securities to be issued upon exercise of outstanding options, warrants and rights	Weighted average exercise price of outstanding options, warrants and rights	Number of securities remaining available for future issuance under equity compensation plans (excluding securities reflected in the first column)
Equity compensation plans approved by security holders	1,828,375 (1)	\$ 34.84	537,827 (2)
Equity compensation plans not approved by security holders			
Total	1,828,375	\$ 34.84	537,827

⁽¹⁾ The weighted average remaining term of these options was 7.16 years.

SELECTION OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM

Ernst & Young LLP was the independent registered public accounting firm that audited the Company's consolidated financial statements for the fiscal year ended October 26, 2007. The Audit Committee of the Board of Directors of the Company will be appointing the independent registered public accounting firm to audit its consolidated financial statements for the fiscal year ending October 31, 2008, at its regular meeting in March 2008 in accordance with the Audit Committee's past practice.

The Company expects that representatives of Ernst & Young LLP will be present at the 2008 annual meeting, will be given the opportunity to make a statement if they wish to do so, and will be available to respond to appropriate questions.

SECTION 16(a) BENEFICIAL OWNERSHIP REPORTING COMPLIANCE

Section 16(a) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, generally requires the Company's directors, executive officers and 10% or greater shareholders to file electronically reports of their ownership of Common Stock and of changes in such ownership to the SEC. SEC regulations also require the Company to identify in this proxy statement any person subject to this requirement who did not file a Section 16 report on a timely basis. Based solely upon a review of such reports furnished to the Company and written representations from the executive officers and directors that no other reports were required, the Company believes that all such reports were filed on a timely basis during fiscal year 2007.

⁽²⁾ Of these shares, 421,625 shares are available for issuance under the 2004 Equity Incentive Plan, 85,284 shares are available for purchase under the 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan, and 30,918 are available for grant under the Non-Employee Directors' Stock Compensation Plan. If the amendments to the 2004 Equity Incentive Plan proposed in this proxy statement are approved by the Company's shareholders at the 2008 annual meeting, an additional 1,000,000 shares will be available for issuance under that plan. If the amendment to the 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan proposed in this proxy statement is approved by the Company's shareholders at the 2008 annual meeting, an additional 250,000 shares will be available for issuance under that plan.

OTHER MATTERS

As of the date of this proxy statement, the only matters which management intends to present at the meeting are those set forth in the notice of meeting and in this proxy statement. Management knows of no other matters that may come before the meeting. However, if any other matters properly come before the meeting, it is intended that proxies in the accompanying form will be voted in respect thereof in accordance with the judgment of the person or persons voting as proxies.

ANNUAL REPORT, FORM 10-K AND OTHER CORPORATE GOVERNANCE INFORMATION

The 2007 Annual Report of the Company was mailed to shareholders with this proxy statement. The Company will furnish without charge a copy of the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended October 26, 2007, including the consolidated financial statements and the financial statement schedules, to any shareholder who makes a request. Contact Esterline Technologies Corporation, Attn: Corporate Communications, 500 108th Avenue NE, Suite 1500, Bellevue, WA 98004 or call (425) 453-9400. This proxy statement, the 2007 Annual Report and the Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended October 26, 2007, are also available on the Company's website, http://www.esterline.com/investor/sec.stm. In addition, shareholders may find information relating to the Company's corporate governance posted on the Company's website, http://www.esterline.com/governance. Documents located in this section include the charter for the Audit, Compensation and Nominating & Corporate Governance Committees, Corporate Governance Guidelines and the Code of Business Conduct and Ethics. This information is available in print to any shareholder who makes a request at the address or phone number above.

SHAREHOLDER PROPOSALS FOR 2009

Proposals of shareholders of the Company that are intended to be included in the Company's proxy statement and presented by such shareholders at the Company's 2009 annual meeting must be received at the Company's principal executive office no later than Friday, October 7, 2008. In order for a shareholder's proposal to be eligible for inclusion in the Company's proxy statement for the 2009 annual meeting, among other things, the shareholder must own at least one percent of the outstanding shares of Common Stock or shares of Common Stock with a market value of \$2,000 for at least one year prior to submitting the proposal, and the shareholder must continue to own such stock through the date of the 2009 annual meeting. Shareholder proposals submitted to the Company outside the processes required for inclusion in the proxy statement for the 2009 annual meeting after December 21, 2008, will be considered untimely by the Company. In addition, if the Company receives notice of a shareholder proposal after December 21, 2008, the persons named as proxies in the proxy statement for the 2009 annual meeting will have discretionary voting authority to vote on such proposal at the 2009 annual meeting.

By order of the Board of Directors

ROBERT D. GEORGE

Vice President,

Chief Financial Officer,

Secretary and Treasurer

February 4, 2008

EXCERPT FROM CORPORATE GOVERNANCE GUIDELINES

(d) Independence: Defining Independence for this Board

An independent director is a director who has been affirmatively determined by the Board to have no material relationship with the Company or its management (either directly or as a partner, significant shareholder or executive officer of an organization that has a material relationship with the Company).

In addition, the Board will not deem a director independent if within the last three (3) years:

The director was an employee of the Company.

The director was affiliated with or employed by an independent public accounting firm for the Company (or of an affiliate).

The director was part of an interlocking directorate in which an executive officer of the Company serves on the compensation committee (or the board if no compensation committee) of another company that concurrently employed the director.

The director has an immediate family member falling in any of the foregoing categories.

The Board shall also apply any additional independence standards adopted by the New York Stock Exchange or the Securities and Exchange Commission.

The Board must approve any contributions or pledges by the Company in excess of \$50,000 per year to any non-profit organization for which a director serves as an executive officer, director, trustee or in an equivalent policy-making role.

For purposes of determining director independence for audit committee purposes, the following additional requirements apply:

A director cannot receive, directly or indirectly, any consulting or advisory fees or any other compensation other than director's fees from the Company;

A director cannot be an "affiliated person" of the Company or any of its subsidiaries (as such term is defined under applicable federal securities laws and regulations), except as specifically permitted under such laws and regulations or official interpretations thereof.

In addition, in making its independence determinations the Board should consider any director affiliation, relationship or transaction brought to the attention of the Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee pursuant to sections 2(d) and 2(e) of these Corporate Governance Guidelines.

The Board will periodically review the independence of each of the Company's directors pursuant to the provisions of this section 2(d).

(e) Independence: Avoiding Conflicts

Each director should immediately advise the Chairman of the Board and the Chairman of the Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee of any proposed or current affiliation, relationship or transaction with any entity (including non profits and governmental agencies) or individual that may create a potential conflict of interest or be inconsistent with Company policies or values. The Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee must determine if such affiliation is cause for the Board to suggest that the director take appropriate action to avoid

A-1

the conflict. Each director must be alert to his or her responsibilities to other organizations which could, if fulfilled, cause a director to no

longer be considered independent.

If a director has a personal interest in any matter before the Board or a Committee, the director must disclose the interest to the full Board or Committee, as the case may be, and excuse himself or herself from participation in any discussion or action relating to the matter, as appropriate.

AUDIT COMMITTEE CHARTER

Purpose and Authority

It is the policy of this Company to have an Audit Committee (the "Committee") of the Board of Directors to assist the Board in its oversight of (1) the integrity of the Company's financial statements, (2) the Company's compliance with legal and regulatory requirements, (3) the independent auditor's qualifications and independence and (4) the performance of the Company's internal audit function and independent auditors. In addition, the Committee shall prepare a report as required by the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") to be included in the Company's annual proxy statement. The Committee shall also have all authority necessary to fulfill the duties and responsibilities assigned to the Committee in this Charter or otherwise assigned to it by the Board.

As the Committee deems appropriate, it may engage independent counsel, accounting and other advisors to assist the Committee without seeking Board approval. The Company shall provide appropriate funding, as determined by the Committee, for payment of compensation to such counsel and advisors engaged by the Committee pursuant to the preceding sentence.

The Committee, when appropriate, may form and delegate authority to subcommittees and may delegate authority to one or more designated members of the Committee.

Composition, Role and Independence, Meetings

The membership of the Committee shall consist of at least three directors. In the business judgment of the Board, each member shall be financially literate, or shall become financially literate within a reasonable time after appointment. At least one member, in the judgment of the Board, shall have such accounting or related financial management expertise in order to meet the criteria for an "audit committee financial expert" as defined by the SEC. Each member shall meet the independence requirements applicable to audit committee members established by the Board, the SEC and the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE"), as the same may be amended or supplemented from time to time. The Committee shall maintain free and open communication (including separate private executive sessions at least annually) with the independent accountants, the internal auditors and the management of the Company. In discharging this oversight role, the Committee is empowered to investigate any matter brought to its attention, with full power to retain outside counsel or other experts for this purpose.

No member of the Committee shall serve on more than two audit committees of publicly traded companies, other than the Company, at the same time such member serves on this Committee, unless the Board determines that such simultaneous service would not impair the ability of such member to effectively serve on this Committee. If a Committee member serves on the audit committees of both a public company and a wholly owned subsidiary of such company, such service shall be counted as service on one audit committee, rather than two.

The members of the Committee shall be appointed by the Board on the recommendation of the Nominating & Corporate Governance Committee. The Board may remove any member from the Committee. The Board of Directors shall appoint one member of the Audit Committee as chairperson. He or she shall be responsible for leadership of the Committee, including preparing the agenda, presiding over the meetings, making committee assignments and reporting to the Board of Directors. The chairperson will also maintain regular liaison with the CEO, CFO, the director of internal audit, and the lead independent audit partner.

The Committee shall establish a meeting calendar annually. The Committee may hold such other meetings as are necessary or appropriate in order for the Committee to fulfill its responsibilities. In the absence of a member designated by the Board to serve as chair, the members of the Committee may appoint from among their number a person to preside at their meetings.

Duties and Responsibilities

The Committee's duties and responsibilities include the following, in addition to any duties and responsibilities assigned to the Committee from time to time by the Board:

Engagement of Independent Auditor

Selecting and retaining the independent auditor to audit the financial statements of the Company. The Committee is directly responsible for the appointment, compensation, retention and oversight of the work of the independent auditor for the purpose of preparing or issuing an audit report or performing other audit, review or attest services for the Company, with the understanding that the independent auditor shall report directly to the Committee. In so doing, the Committee will ensure that the independent auditor submits at least annually a formal written statement delineating all relationships between the independent auditor and the Company and an affirmation that the auditor is in fact independent, will actively engage in dialogue with the independent auditor regarding any relationships or services that may impact the independent auditor's objectivity and independence, and will recommend to the Board actions appropriate to satisfy itself of the independent auditor's independence. The Committee will also monitor the audit services engagement of the independent auditor as necessary, but no less than quarterly.

Determining and approving, in its sole authority, the compensation of the independent auditor. The Company shall provide appropriate funding, as determined by the Committee, for payment of compensation to the independent auditor for the purpose of rendering or issuing its audit report and of other ordinary administrative expenses that are necessary or appropriate in carrying out the duties of this Committee.

Resolving disagreements between management and the independent accountant regarding financial reporting.

Overseeing the independent auditor relationship by discussing with the auditor the nature and rigor of the audit process, receiving and reviewing audit reports, and providing the auditor full access to the Committee (and the Board) to report on any and all appropriate matters.

Pre-approving all audit, audit-related, tax and such non-audit services, other than de minimis non-audit services, as the independent auditor is permitted to provide the Company pursuant to relevant law and in accordance with the procedures set forth in the Company's Audit and Non-Audit Services Pre-Approval Policy (the "Pre-Approval Policy"). The Committee may pre-approve audit, audit-related, tax and non-audit services by establishing detailed pre-approval policies and procedures as to the particular service and may delegate the authority to pre-approve such services; provided that the Committee is informed of each service pre-approved, and that no pre-approval shall be delegated to management. In considering whether to pre-approve any audit, audit-related, tax or non-audit services, the Committee or its delegees shall consider whether the provision of such services is compatible with maintaining the independence of the auditor.

Ensuring that the Committee's approval of any non-audit services is publicly disclosed pursuant to applicable laws, rules and regulations.

Evaluation of Independent Auditor

At least annually, evaluating the independent auditor's qualifications, performance and independence, including that of the lead partner.

At least annually, obtaining and reviewing a report by the independent auditor describing (i) the firm's internal quality-control procedures; and (ii) any material issues raised by the most recent internal quality-control review, or external review, of the firm, or by any inquiry or investigation by governmental or professional authorities, within the preceding five years, relating to one or more audits carried out by the firm and any steps taken to deal with any such issues.

At least annually, obtaining and reviewing the letter and written disclosures from the independent auditor consistent with Independence Standards Board Standard No. 1, including a formal written statement by the independent auditor delineating all relationships between the auditor and the Company; actively engaging in a dialogue with the auditor with respect to that firm's independence and any disclosed relationships or services that may impact the objectivity and independence of the auditor; and taking, or recommending that the Board take, appropriate action to satisfy itself of the independence of the outside auditor.

Discussing with the independent auditor the matters required to be discussed by Statement of Auditing Standards ("SAS") No. 61, Communications with Audit Committee, SAS No. 89, Audit Adjustments, and SAS No. 90, Audit Committee Communications, all as amended from time to time, together with any other matters as may be required for public disclosure or otherwise under applicable laws, rules and regulations.

If appropriate or required by law, ensuring that the independent auditor's lead partner and reviewing partner are replaced every five years. Considering, from time to time, whether a rotation of the independent auditing firm would be in the best interests of the Company and its shareholders.

Presenting the Committee's conclusions regarding the performance, qualifications and independence of the independent auditor to the full Board.

Review of Financial Statements and Related Disclosure

Reviewing the audited financial statements, the report of the independent auditor thereon, the quarterly financial statements, and the Company's disclosures under "Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations" and having the opportunity to discuss questions and concerns with management and the independent auditor. These discussions shall include consideration of the quality of the Company's accounting principles as applied in its financial reporting, including review of estimates, reserves and accruals, review of judgmental areas, review of audit adjustments whether or not recorded, issues encountered during the course of the audit work (including any restrictions on the scope of activities, access to required information and such other inquiries as may be appropriate. Based on the review and discussion of the audited financial statements with management and the independent auditor, its discussions with the independent auditor regarding the matters required to be discussed by SAS No. 61, and its discussions regarding the auditor's independence, the Committee shall make its recommendation to the Board as to the inclusion of the Company's audited financial statements in the Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K.

Reviewing with the independent auditor any audit problems or difficulties and management's response, including any restrictions on the scope of the independent auditor's activities or access to requested information, any significant disagreements with management, adjustments noted by the independent auditor but not taken by management, communications between the audit team and the national office, and any management or internal control letters issued or proposed to be issued. Reviewing and discussing with the independent auditor the responsibilities, budget and staffing of the Company's internal audit function.

Reviewing and discussing the type and presentation of information to be included in earnings press releases (paying particular attention to any use of "pro forma," or "adjusted" non-GAAP, information), as well as the financial information and earnings guidance provided to analysts and rating agencies. This may be done generally and does not require the Committee to discuss in advance each earnings release or each instance in which the Company may provide earnings guidance.

Periodic Assessments and Review

Obtaining and reviewing timely reports from the independent auditor regarding (1) all critical accounting policies to be used, (2) all alternative treatments of financial information within GAAP that have been discussed with management, ramifications of the use of such alternative disclosures and treatments, and the treatment preferred by the independent auditor, and (3) other material written communications between the independent auditor and management, such as any management letter or schedule of unadjusted differences.

Reviewing, including with management and the independent auditor, if appropriate, (1) major issues regarding accounting principles and financial statement presentations, including any significant changes in the Company's selection or application of accounting principles, and major issues as to the adequacy of the Company's internal controls and any special audit steps adopted in light of material control deficiencies; (2) analyses prepared by management and/or the independent auditor setting forth significant financial reporting issues and judgments made in connection with the preparation of the financial statements, including analyses of the effects of alternative GAAP methods on the financial statements; and (3) the effect of regulatory and accounting initiatives, as well as off-balance sheet structures on the financial statements of the Company.

Reviewing, including with management and the independent auditor, if appropriate, changes in promulgated accounting and auditing standards that may materially affect the Company's financial reporting practices.

Discuss guidelines or policies with respect to risk assessment and risk management, including the Company's major financial risk exposures and the steps management has taken to monitor and control such exposures.

Reviewing any reports by management regarding the effectiveness of, or any deficiencies in, the design or operation of internal controls and any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other employees who have a significant role in the Company's internal controls. Reviewing any report issued by the Company's independent auditor regarding management's assessment of the Company's internal controls.

Discussing with management (at least annually) the status of: pending litigation; taxation matters; environmental compliance practices; risk assessment policies; risk management program; and other legal and compliance areas as may be appropriate, and the steps management has taken to monitor and control major financial risk exposures.

Internal Audit Review

Providing guidance and oversight to the internal audit activities of the Company, including reviewing the budget, organization, plans and scope, and results of such activities.

Reviewing and approving all related party transactions, including transactions between the Company and its officers or directors or affiliates of officers or directors.

Proxy Statement Report

Reporting audit committee activities to the full Board and issuing annually a report to be included in the proxy statement (including appropriate oversight conclusions) for submission to the shareholders, which report shall include the information required by applicable SEC and NYSE rules, as amended and supplemented from time to time.

Hiring Policies

Set clear policies for the Company's hiring of employees or former employees of the independent auditor, and ensure that such policies comply with any regulations applicable to the Company from time to time.

Complaint Procedures

Establish procedures for the receipt, retention and treatment of complaints from employees on accounting, internal accounting controls or auditing matters.

Establish procedures for the confidential, anonymous submission by employees of concerns regarding questionable accounting or auditing matters.

Reports to Board

The Committee shall report regularly to the Board, including, to the extent the Committee deems appropriate, any issues that arise with respect to the quality or integrity of the Company's financial statements, the Company's compliance with legal or regulatory requirements, the performance and independence of the internal and independent auditors and the performance of the internal audit function.

Annual Review

The Audit Committee shall review and reassess this charter and agenda annually.

The Committee shall obtain or perform an annual evaluation of the Committee's performance and make applicable recommendations for improvement.

It is not the responsibility of the Committee to plan or conduct audits or to determine whether the Company's financial statements are complete and accurate or in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles.

ESTERLINE TECHNOLOGIES CORPORATION

2004 EQUITY INCENTIVE PLAN

(As Amended on _____, 2008)

SECTION 1. PURPOSE

The purpose of the Esterline Technologies Corporation 2004 Equity Incentive Plan is to attract, retain and motivate employees, officers and directors of Esterline Technologies Corporation and its Related Companies by providing them the opportunity to acquire a proprietary interest in the Company and to link their interests and efforts to the long-term interests of the Company's shareholders.

SECTION 2. DEFINITIONS

As used in the Plan,

- "Acquired Entity" means any entity acquired by the Company or a Related Company or with which the Company or a Related Company merges or combines.
- "Acquisition Price" means the higher of (a) the highest reported sales price, regular way, of a share of Common Stock in any transaction reported on the New York Stock Exchange or other national exchange on which the Common Stock is listed or on Nasdaq during the 60-day period prior to and including the date of a Company Transaction or Change in Control or (b) if the Company Transaction or Change in Control is the result of a tender or exchange offer or a negotiated acquisition of the Company's Common Stock, the highest price per share of Common Stock paid in such tender or exchange offer or acquisition. To the extent that the consideration paid in any such transaction described above consists all or in part of securities or other noncash consideration, the value of such securities or other noncash consideration shall be determined by the Board in its sole discretion.
- "Award" means any Option, Stock Appreciation Right, Stock Award, Restricted Stock, Stock Unit, Performance Share, Performance Unit, dividend equivalent, cash-based award or other incentive payable in cash or in shares of Common Stock as may be designated by the Committee from time to time.
- "Board" means the Board of Directors of the Company.
- "Cause," unless otherwise defined in the instrument evidencing an Award or in a written employment, services or other agreement between the Participant and the Company or a Related Company, means dishonesty, fraud, serious or willful misconduct, unauthorized use or disclosure of confidential information or trade secrets, or conduct prohibited by law (except minor violations), in each case as determined by the Company's chief human resources officer or other person performing that function or, in the case of directors and executive officers, the Committee of the Board, whose determination shall be conclusive and binding.
- "Change in Control," unless the Committee determines otherwise with respect to an Award at the time the Award is granted, means the happening of any of the following events:
 - (a) an acquisition by any individual, entity or group (within the meaning of Section 13(d)(3) of the Exchange Act) (an "Entity") of beneficial ownership (within the meaning of Rule 13d-3 promulgated under the Exchange Act) of 30% or more of either (1) the then outstanding shares of Common Stock of the Company (the "Outstanding Company Common Stock") or (2) the combined voting power of the then outstanding voting securities of the Company entitled to vote generally in the election of directors (the "Outstanding Company Voting Securities"), excluding, however, the following (i) any acquisition directly from the Company, other than an acquisition by virtue of the exercise of a conversion privilege where the security being so converted was not acquired directly from the Company by the party exercising the conversion privilege, (ii) any acquisition by the Company, (iii) any acquisition by any employee benefit plan (or related trust) sponsored or maintained by the Company or any Related Company, or (iv) a Related Party Transaction; or

(b) a change in the composition of the Board during any two-year period such that the individuals who, as of the beginning of such two-year period, constitute the Board (the "Incumbent Board") cease for any reason to constitute at least a majority of the Board; provided, however, that for purposes of this definition, any individual who becomes a member of the Board subsequent to the beginning of the two-year period, whose election, or nomination for election by the Company's shareholders, was approved by a vote of at least two-thirds of those individuals who are members of the Board and who were also members of the Incumbent Board (or deemed to be such pursuant to this proviso) shall be considered as though such individual were a member of the Incumbent Board; and provided further, however, that any such individual whose initial assumption of office occurs as a result of or in connection with an actual or threatened solicitation of proxies or consents by or on behalf of an Entity other than the Board shall not be considered a member of the Incumbent Board.

"Code" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended from time to time.

"Committee" has the meaning set forth in Section 3.1.

"Common Stock" means the common stock, par value \$0.20 per share, of the Company.

"Company" means Esterline Technologies Corporation, a Delaware corporation.

- "Company Transaction," unless otherwise defined in the instrument evidencing the Award or in a written employment, services or other agreement between the Participant and the Company or a Related Company, means consummation of:
 - (a) a merger or consolidation of the Company with or into any other company or other entity;
 - (b) a sale in one transaction or a series of transactions undertaken with a common purpose of at least 50% of the Company's outstanding voting securities, or
 - (c) a sale, lease, exchange or other transfer in one transaction or a series of related transactions undertaken with a common purpose of at least 50% of the Company's assets.

Where a series of transactions undertaken with a common purpose is deemed to be a Company Transaction, the date of such Company Transaction shall be the date on which the last of such transactions is consummated.

- "Covered Employee" means a "covered employee" as that term is defined for purposes of Section 162(m)(3) of the Code or any successor provision.
- "Disability," unless otherwise defined by the Committee or in the instrument evidencing the Award or in a written employment, services or other agreement between the Participant and the Company or a Related Company, means a mental or physical impairment of the Participant that is expected to result in death or that has lasted or is expected to last for a continuous period of six months or more and that causes the Participant to be unable to perform his or her material duties for the Company or a Related Company and to be engaged in any substantial gainful activity, in each case as determined by the Company's chief human resources officer or other person performing that function or, in the case of directors and executive officers, the Committee whose determination shall be conclusive and binding.
- "Effective Date" has the meaning set forth in Section 19.
- "Eligible Person" means any person eligible to receive an Award as set forth in Section 5.
- "Exchange Act" means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended from time to time.
- "Fair Market Value" means the closing price for the Common Stock on any given date during regular trading, or if not trading on that date, such price on the last preceding date on which the Common Stock was traded, unless determined otherwise by the Committee using such methods or procedures as it may establish, including an average of trading days not to exceed 30 days from the Grant Date.
- "Grant Date" means the later of (a) the date on which the Committee completes the corporate action authorizing the grant of an Award or such later date specified by the Committee or (b) the date on which all conditions precedent to an Award have been satisfied, provided that conditions to the exercisability or vesting of Awards shall not defer the Grant Date.
- "Incentive Stock Option" means an Option granted with the intention that it qualify as an "incentive stock option" as that term is defined for purposes of Section 422 of the Code or any successor provision.

"Nonqualified Stock Option" means an Option other than an Incentive Stock Option.

"Option" means a right to purchase Common Stock granted under Section 7.

- "Parent Company" means a company or other entity which as a result of a Company Transaction owns the Company or all or substantially all of the Company's assets either directly or through one or more subsidiaries.
- "Participant" means any Eligible Person to whom an Award is granted.
- "Performance Award" means an Award of Performance Shares or Performance Units granted under Section 11.
- "Performance Criteria" has the meaning set forth in Section 12.1.
- "Performance Share" means an Award of units denominated in shares of Common Stock granted under Section 11.1.
- "Performance Unit" means an Award of units denominated in cash or property other than shares of Common Stock granted under Section 11.2.
- "Plan" means Esterline Technologies Corporation 2004 Equity Incentive Plan.
- "Related Company" means any entity that is directly or indirectly controlled by the Company.
- "Related Party Transaction" means a Company Transaction pursuant to which:
 - (a) all or substantially all of the individuals and entities who are the beneficial owners of the Outstanding Company Common Stock and Outstanding Company Voting Securities immediately prior to such Company Transaction will beneficially own, directly or indirectly, at least 70% of the outstanding shares of Common Stock, and the combined voting power of the then outstanding voting securities entitled to vote generally in the election of directors of the company resulting from such Company Transaction (including a Parent Company) in substantially the same proportions as their ownership, immediately prior to such Company Transaction, of the Outstanding Company Common Stock and Outstanding Company Voting Securities;
 - (b) no Entity (other than the Company, any employee benefit plan (or related trust) of the Company or a Related Company, the company resulting from such Company Transaction or, if reference was made to equity ownership of any Parent Company for purposes of determining whether clause (a) above is satisfied in connection with the applicable Company Transaction, such Parent Company) will beneficially own, directly or indirectly, 30% or more of, respectively, the outstanding shares of Common Stock of the company resulting from such Company Transaction or the combined voting power of the outstanding voting securities of such company entitled to vote generally in the election of directors unless such ownership resulted solely from ownership of securities of the Company prior to the Company Transaction; and
 - (c) individuals who were members of the Incumbent Board will immediately after the consummation of the Company Transaction constitute at least a majority of the members of the board of directors of the company resulting from such Company Transaction (or, if reference was made to equity ownership of any Parent Company for purposes of determining whether clause (a) above is satisfied in connection with the applicable Company Transaction, of the Parent Company).
- "Restricted Stock" means an Award of shares of Common Stock granted under Section 10, the rights of ownership of which are subject to restrictions prescribed by the Committee.
- "Retirement," unless otherwise defined in the instrument evidencing the Award or in a written employment, services or other agreement between the Participant and the Company or a Related Company, means "Retirement" as defined for purposes of the Plan by the Committee or the Company's chief human resources officer or other person performing that function or, if not so defined, means Termination of Service on or after the date the Participant reaches "normal retirement age," as that term is defined in Section 411(a)(8) of the Code.
- "Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933, as amended from time to time.
- "Stock Appreciation Right" or "SAR" means a right granted under Section 9.1 to receive the excess of the Fair Market Value of a specified number of shares of Common Stock over the grant price.
- "Stock Award" means an Award of shares of Common Stock granted under Section 10, the rights of ownership of which are not subject to restrictions prescribed by the Committee.
- "Stock Unit" means an Award denominated in units of Common Stock granted under Section 10.

schange for, awards previously granted by an Acquired Entity.	
	C-3

"Substitute Awards" means Awards granted or shares of Common Stock issued by the Company in assumption of, or in substitution or

"Successor Company" means the surviving company, the successor company or Parent Company, as applicable, in connection with a Company Transaction.

"Termination of Service" means a termination of employment or service relationship with the Company or a Related Company for any reason, whether voluntary or involuntary, including by reason of death, Disability or Retirement. Any question as to whether and when there has been a Termination of Service for the purposes of an Award and the cause of such Termination of Service shall be determined by the Company's chief human resources officer or other person performing that function or, with respect to directors and executive officers, by the Committee, whose determination shall be conclusive and binding. Transfer of a Participant's employment or service relationship between the Company and any Related Company shall not be considered a Termination of Service for purposes of an Award. Unless the Committee determines otherwise, a Termination of Service shall be deemed to occur if the Participant's employment or service relationship is with an entity that has ceased to be a Related Company.

"Vesting Commencement Date" means that Grant Date or such other date selected by the Committee as the date from which an Award begins to vest.

SECTION 3. ADMINISTRATION

3.1 Administration of the Plan

The Plan shall be administered by the Board or the Compensation Committee of the Board which shall be composed of no fewer than two directors, each of whom is a "non-employee director" within the meaning of Rule 16b-3(b)(3) promulgated under the Exchange Act, or any successor definition adopted by the Securities and Exchange Commission, and an "outside director" within the meaning of Section 162(m) of the Code, or any successor provision thereto. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Board may delegate responsibility for administering the Plan with respect to designated classes of Eligible Persons to different committees consisting of one or more members of the Board, subject to such limitations as the Board deems appropriate, except with respect to Awards to Participants who are subject to Section 16 of the Exchange Act or Awards granted pursuant to Section 12 of the Plan. Members of any committee shall serve for such term as the Board may determine, subject to removal by the Board at any time. To the extent consistent with applicable law, the Board or the Committee may authorize one or more officers of the Company to grant Awards to designated classes of Eligible Persons, within limits specifically prescribed by the Board or the Committee; provided, however, that no such officer shall have or obtain authority to grant Awards to himself or herself or to any person subject to Section 16 of the Exchange Act. All references in the Plan to the "Committee" shall be, as applicable, to the Board, to the Compensation Committee or any other committee or any officer to whom the Board or the Committee has delegated authority to administer the Plan.

3.2 Administration and Interpretation by Committee

(a) Except for the terms and conditions explicitly set forth in the Plan and to the extent permitted by applicable law, the Committee shall have full power and exclusive authority, subject to such orders or resolutions not inconsistent with the provisions of the Plan as may from time to time be adopted by the Board or a Committee composed of members of the Board, to: (i) select the Eligible Persons to whom Awards may from time to time be granted under the Plan; (ii) determine the type or types of Award to be granted to each Participant under the Plan; (iii) determine the number of shares of Common Stock to be covered by each Award granted under the Plan; (iv) determine the terms and conditions of any Award granted under the Plan; (v) approve the forms of notice or agreement for use under the Plan; (vi) determine whether, to what extent and under what circumstances Awards may be settled in cash, shares of Common Stock or other property or canceled or suspended; (vii) determine whether, to what extent and under what circumstances cash, shares of Common Stock, other property and other amounts payable with respect to an Award shall be deferred either automatically or at the election of the Participant; (viii) interpret and administer the Plan and any instrument evidencing an Award notice or agreement executed or entered into under the Plan; (ix) establish such rules and regulations as it shall deem appropriate for the proper administration of the Plan; (x) delegate ministerial duties to such of the Company's employees as it so determines; and (xi) make any other determination and take any other action that the Committee deems necessary or desirable for administration of the Plan.

- (b) In no event, however, shall the Committee have the right, without shareholder approval, to (i) cancel or amend outstanding Options or SARs for the purpose of repricing, replacing or regranting such Options or SARs with Options or SARs that have a purchase or grant price that is less than the purchase or grant price for the original Options or SARs except in connection with adjustments provided in Section 16, or (ii) issue an Option or amend an outstanding Option to provide for the grant or issuance of a new Option on exercise of the original Option.
- (c) The effect on the vesting of an Award of a Company-approved leave of absence or a Participant's working less than full-time shall be determined by the Company's chief human resources officer or other person performing that function or, with respect to directors or executive officers, by the Committee, whose determination shall be final.
- (d) Decisions of the Committee shall be final, conclusive and binding on all persons, including the Company, any Participant, any shareholder and any Eligible Person. A majority of the members of the Committee may determine its actions.

SECTION 4. SHARES SUBJECT TO THE PLAN

4.1 Authorized Number of Shares

Subject to adjustment from time to time as provided in Section 16.1, the number of shares of Common Stock available for issuance under the Plan shall consist of:

- (a) 2,000,000 shares plus
- (b) any authorized shares (i) not issued or subject to outstanding awards under the Company's Amended and Restated 1997 Stock Option Plan (the "Prior Plan") on the Effective Date and (ii) any shares subject to outstanding awards under the Prior Plan on such date that cease to be subject to such awards (other than by reason of exercise or settlement of the awards to the extent they are exercised for or settled in shares), up to an aggregate maximum of 1,251,000 shares, subject to adjustment from time to time as provided in Section 16.1, which shares shall cease, as of such date, to be available for grant and issuance under the Prior Plan, but shall be available for issuance under the Plan.

Shares issued under the Plan shall be drawn from authorized and unissued shares or shares now held or subsequently acquired by the Company as treasury shares.

4.2 Share Usage

- (a) Shares of Common Stock covered by an Award shall not be counted as used unless and until they are actually issued and delivered to a Participant. If any Award lapses, expires, terminates or is canceled prior to the issuance of shares thereunder or if shares of Common Stock are issued under the Plan to a Participant and thereafter are forfeited to or otherwise reacquired by the Company, the shares subject to such Awards and the forfeited or reacquired shares shall again be available for issuance under the Plan. Any shares of Common Stock (i) tendered by a Participant or retained by the Company as full or partial payment to the Company for the purchase price of an Award or to satisfy tax withholding obligations in connection with an Award or (ii) covered by an Award that is settled in cash shall be available for Awards under the Plan. The number of shares of Common Stock available for issuance under the Plan shall not be reduced to reflect any dividends or dividend equivalents that are reinvested into additional shares of Common Stock or credited as additional shares of Common Stock subject or paid with respect to an Award.
- (b) The Committee shall also, without limitation, have the authority to grant Awards as an alternative to or as the form of payment for grants or rights earned or due under other compensation plans or arrangements of the Company.
- (c) Notwithstanding anything in the Plan to the contrary, the Committee may grant Substitute Awards under the Plan. Substitute Awards shall not reduce the number of shares authorized for issuance under the Plan. In the event that an Acquired Entity has shares available for awards or grants under one or more pre-existing plans not adopted in contemplation of such acquisition or combination, then, to the extent determined by the Board or the Committee, the shares available for grant pursuant to the terms of such preexisting plan (as adjusted, to the extent appropriate, using the exchange ratio or other adjustment or valuation ratio or formula used in such acquisition or combination to determine the consideration payable to holders of Common Stock of the entities that are parties to such acquisition or combination) may be used for Awards under the Plan and shall not reduce the number of shares of Common Stock authorized for issuance under the Plan; provided, however, that Awards using such available shares shall not be made after the date awards or grants could have been made under the terms of

such pre-existing plans, absent the acquisition or combination, and shall only be made to individuals who were not employees or directors of the		
C-5		

Company or a Related Company prior to such acquisition or combination. In the event that a written agreement between the Company and an Acquired Entity pursuant to which a merger or consolidation is completed is approved by the Board and said agreement sets forth the terms and conditions of the substitution for or assumption of outstanding awards of the Acquired Entity, said terms and conditions shall be deemed to be the action of the Committee without any further action by the Committee, except as may be required for compliance with Rule 16b-3 under the Exchange Act, and the persons holding such awards shall be deemed to be Participants.

(d) Notwithstanding the other provisions in this Section 4.2, the maximum number of shares that may be issued upon the exercise of Incentive Stock Options shall equal the aggregate share number stated in Section 4.1, subject to adjustment as provided in Section 16.1.

4.3 Limitations

Subject to adjustment as provided in Section 16.1, the aggregate number of shares that may be issued pursuant to Awards granted under the Plan (other than Awards of Options or Stock Appreciation Rights) that contain no restrictions or restrictions based solely on continuous employment or services for less than three years (except where Termination of Service occurs by reason of death, Retirement or Disability) shall not exceed 50% of the aggregate maximum number of shares specified in Section 4.1.

SECTION 5. ELIGIBILITY

An Award may be granted to any employee, officer or director of the Company or a Related Company whom the Committee from time to time selects.

SECTION 6. AWARDS

6.1 Form, Grant and Settlement of Awards

The Committee shall have the authority, in its sole discretion, to determine the type or types of Awards to be granted under the Plan. Such Awards may be granted either alone or in addition to or in tandem with, any other type of Award. Any Award settlement may be subject to such conditions, restrictions and contingencies as the Committee shall determine.

6.2 Evidence of Awards

Awards granted under the Plan shall be evidenced by a written, including an electronic, notice or agreement that shall contain such terms, conditions, limitations and restrictions as the Committee shall deem advisable and that are not inconsistent with the Plan.

6.3 Deferrals

The Committee may permit or require a Participant to defer receipt of the payment of any Award if and to the extent set forth in the instrument evidencing the Award at the time of grant. If any such deferral election is permitted or required, the Committee, in its sole discretion, shall establish rules and procedures for such payment deferrals, which may include the grant of additional Awards or provisions for the payment or crediting of interest or dividend equivalents, including converting such credits to deferred stock unit equivalents; provided, however, that the terms of any deferrals under this Section 6.3 shall comply with all applicable law, rules and regulations, including, without limitation, Section 409A of the Code.

6.4 Dividends and Distributions

Participants may, if and to the extent the Committee so determines and sets forth in the instrument evidencing the Award at the time of grant, be credited with dividends paid with respect to shares of Common Stock underlying an Award in a manner determined by the Committee in its sole discretion. The Committee may apply any restrictions to the dividends or dividend equivalents that the Committee deems appropriate. The Committee, in its sole discretion, may determine the form of payment of dividends or dividend equivalents, including cash, shares of Common Stock, Restricted Stock or Stock Units.

SECTION 7. OPTIONS

7.1 Grant of Options

The Committee may grant Options designated as Incentive Stock Options or Nonqualified Stock Options.

7.2 Option Exercise Price

The exercise price for shares purchased under an Option shall not be less than 100% of the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock for the Grant Date, except in the case of Substitute Awards.

7.3 Term of Options

Subject to earlier termination in accordance with the terms of the Plan and the instrument evidencing the Option, the maximum term of an Option shall be ten years from the Grant Date.

7.4 Exercise of Options

The Committee shall establish and set forth in each instrument that evidences an Option the time at which, or the installments in which, the Option shall vest and become exercisable, any of which provisions may be waived or modified by the Committee at any time. To the extent an Option has vested and become exercisable, the Option may be exercised in whole or from time to time in part by delivery to or as directed or approved by the Company of a properly executed stock option exercise agreement or notice, in a form and in accordance with procedures established by the Committee, setting forth the number of shares with respect to which the Option is being exercised, the restrictions imposed on the shares purchased under such exercise agreement, if any, and such representations and agreements as may be required by the Committee, accompanied by payment in full as described in Sections 7.5 and 14. An Option may be exercised only for whole shares and may not be exercised for less than a reasonable number of shares at any one time, as determined by the Committee.

7.5 Payment of Exercise Price

The exercise price for shares purchased under an Option shall be paid in full to the Company by delivery of consideration equal to the product of the Option exercise price and the number of shares purchased. Such consideration must be paid before the Company will issue the shares being purchased and must be in a form or a combination of forms acceptable to the Committee for that purchase, which forms may include:

- (a) cash;
- (b) check or wire transfer;
- (c) tendering (either actually or, so long as the Common Stock is registered under Section 12(b) or 12(g) of the Exchange Act, by attestation) shares of Common Stock already owned by the Participant that on the day prior to the exercise date have an aggregate Fair Market Value equal to the aggregate exercise price of the shares being purchased under the Option;
- (d) so long as the Common Stock is registered under Section 12(b) or 12(g) of the Exchange Act and to the extent permitted by law, delivery of a properly executed exercise notice, together with irrevocable instructions to a brokerage firm designated or approved by the Company to deliver promptly to the Company the aggregate amount of proceeds to pay the Option exercise price and any withholding tax obligations that may arise in connection with the exercise, all in accordance with the regulations of the Federal Reserve Board; or
- (e) such other consideration as the Committee may permit.

7.6 Post-Termination Exercise

The Committee shall establish and set forth in each instrument that evidences an Option whether the Option shall continue to be exercisable, and the terms and conditions of such exercise, after a Termination of Service, any of which provisions may be waived or modified by the Committee at any time. If not so established in the instrument evidencing the Option, the Option shall be exercisable according to the following terms and conditions, which may be waived or modified by the Committee at any time:

(a) Any portion of an Option that is not vested and exercisable on the date of a Participant's Termination of Service shall expire on such date.

- (b) Any portion of an Option that is vested and exercisable on the date of a Participant's Termination of Service shall expire on the earliest to occur of:
 - (i) if the Participant's Termination of Service occurs for reasons other than Cause, Retirement, Disability or death, the date that is three months after the date of such Termination of Service;
 - (ii) if the Participant's Termination of Service occurs by reason of Retirement, Disability or death, the date that is three years after the date of such Termination of Service; and
 - (iii) the last day of the maximum term of the Option (the "Option Expiration Date").

Notwithstanding the foregoing, if a Participant dies after his or her Termination of Service but while an Option is otherwise exercisable, the portion of the Option that is vested and exercisable on the date of such Termination of Service shall expire upon the earlier to occur of (y) the Option Expiration Date and (z) the one-year anniversary of the date of death, unless the Committee determines otherwise.

Also notwithstanding the foregoing, in case a Participant's Termination of Service occurs for Cause, all Options granted to the Participant shall automatically expire upon first notification to the Participant of such termination, unless the Committee determines otherwise. If a Participant's employment or service relationship with the Company is suspended pending an investigation of whether the Participant shall be terminated for Cause, all the Participant's rights under any Option shall likewise be suspended during the period of investigation. If any facts that would constitute termination for Cause are discovered after a Participant's Termination of Service, any Option then held by the Participant may be immediately terminated by the Committee, in its sole discretion.

(c) If the exercise of the Option following a Participant's Termination of Service, but while the Option is otherwise exercisable, would be prohibited solely because the issuance of Common Stock would violate either the registration requirements under the Securities Act or the Company's insider trading policy, then the Option shall remain exercisable until the earlier of (i) the Option Expiration Date and (ii) the expiration of a period of three months (or such longer period of time as determined by the Committee in its sole discretion) after the Participant's Termination of Service during which the exercise of the Option would not be in violation of such Securities Act or insider trading policy requirements. A Participant's change in status from an employee of the Company or a Related Company to a director, consultant, advisor or independent contractor of the Company or a Related Company, or a change in status from a director, consultant, advisor or independent contractor of the Company or a Related Company or a Related Company, shall not be considered a Termination of Service for purposes of this Section 7.6.

SECTION 8. INCENTIVE STOCK OPTION LIMITATIONS

Notwithstanding any other provisions of the Plan, the terms and conditions of any Incentive Stock Options shall in addition comply in all respects with Section 422 of the Code, or any successor provision, and any applicable regulations thereunder, including, to the extent required thereunder, the following:

8.1 Dollar Limitation

To the extent the aggregate Fair Market Value (determined as of the Grant Date) of Common Stock with respect to which a Participant's Incentive Stock Options become exercisable for the first time during any calendar year (under the Plan and all other stock option plans of the Company and its parent and subsidiary corporations) exceeds \$100,000, such portion in excess of \$100,000 shall be treated as a Nonqualified Stock Option. In the event the Participant holds two or more such Options that become exercisable for the first time in the same calendar year, such limitation shall be applied on the basis of the order in which such Options are granted.

8.2 Eligible Employees

Individuals who are not employees of the Company or one of its parent or subsidiary corporations may not be granted Incentive Stock Options.

8.3 Exercise Price

The exercise price of an Incentive Stock Option shall be at least 100% of the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the Grant Date, and in the case of an Incentive Stock Option granted to a Participant who owns more than 10% of the total combined voting power of all classes of the stock of the Company or of its parent or subsidiary corporations (a "Ten Percent Shareholder"), shall not be less than 110% of the Fair

C-8

Market Value of the Common Stock on the Grant Date. The determination of more than 10% ownership shall be made in accordance with

Section 422 of the Code.

8.4 Option Term

Subject to earlier termination in accordance with the terms of the Plan and the instrument evidencing the Option, the maximum term of an Incentive Stock Option shall not exceed ten years, and in the case of an Incentive Stock Option granted to a Ten Percent Shareholder, shall not exceed five years.

8.5 Exercisability

An Option designated as an Incentive Stock Option shall cease to qualify for favorable tax treatment as an Incentive Stock Option to the extent it is exercised (if permitted by the terms of the Option) (a) more than three months after the date of a Participant's Termination of Service if termination was for reasons other than death or disability, (b) more than one year after the date of a Participant's Termination of Service if termination was by reason of disability, or (c) after the Participant has been on leave of absence for more than 90 days, unless the Participant's reemployment rights are guaranteed by statute or contract.

8.6 Taxation of Incentive Stock Options

In order to obtain certain tax benefits afforded to Incentive Stock Options under Section 422 of the Code, the Participant must hold the shares acquired upon the exercise of an Incentive Stock Option for two years after the Grant Date and one year after the date of exercise.

A Participant may be subject to the alternative minimum tax at the time of exercise of an Incentive Stock Option. The Participant shall give the Company prompt notice of any disposition of shares acquired on the exercise of an Incentive Stock Option prior to the expiration of such holding periods.

8.7 Code Definitions

For the purposes of this Section 8 "disability", "parent corporation" and "subsidiary corporation" shall have the meanings attributed to those terms for purposes of Section 422 of the Code.

SECTION 9. STOCK APPRECIATION RIGHTS

9.1 Grant of Stock Appreciation Rights

The Committee may grant Stock Appreciation Rights to Participants at any time on such terms and conditions as the Committee shall determine in its sole discretion. An SAR may be granted in tandem with an Option or alone ("freestanding"). The grant price of a tandem SAR shall be equal to the exercise price of the related Option. The grant price of a freestanding SAR shall be established in accordance with procedures for Options set forth in Section 7.2. An SAR may be exercised upon such terms and conditions and for the term as the Committee determines in its sole discretion; provided, however, that, subject to earlier termination in accordance with the terms of the Plan and the instrument evidencing the SAR, the term of a freestanding SAR shall be as established for that SAR by the Committee or, if not so established, shall be ten years, and in the case of a tandem SAR, (a) the term shall not exceed the term of the related Option and (b) the tandem SAR may be exercised for all or part of the shares subject to the related Option upon the surrender of the right to exercise the equivalent portion of the related Option, except that the tandem SAR may be exercised only with respect to the shares for which its related Option is then exercisable.

9.2 Payment of SAR Amount

Upon the exercise of an SAR, a Participant shall be entitled to receive payment from the Company in an amount determined by multiplying:
(a) the difference between the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the date of exercise over the grant price of the SAR by (b) the number of shares with respect to which the SAR is exercised. At the discretion of the Committee as set forth in the instrument evidencing the Award, the payment upon exercise of an SAR may be in cash, in shares, in some combination thereof or in any other manner approved by the Committee in its sole discretion.

9.3 Waiver of Restrictions

Subject to Section 18.5, the Committee, in its sole discretion, may waive any other terms, conditions or restrictions on any SAR under such circumstances and subject to such terms and conditions as the Committee shall deem appropriate.

SECTION 10. STOCK AWARDS, RESTRICTED STOCK AND STOCK UNITS

10.1 Grant of Stock Awards, Restricted Stock and Stock Units

The Committee may grant Stock Awards, Restricted Stock and Stock Units on such terms and conditions and subject to such repurchase or forfeiture restrictions, if any (which may be based on continuous service with the Company or a Related Company or the achievement of any performance goals), as the Committee shall determine in its sole discretion, which terms, conditions and restrictions shall be set forth in the instrument evidencing the Award.

10.2 Vesting of Restricted Stock and Stock Units

Upon the satisfaction of any terms, conditions and restrictions prescribed with respect to Restricted Stock or Stock Units, or upon a Participant's release from any terms, conditions and restrictions of Restricted Stock or Stock Units, as determined by the Committee, and subject to the provisions of Section 13, (a) the shares of Restricted Stock covered by each Award of Restricted Stock shall become freely transferable by the Participant, and (b) Stock Units shall be paid in shares of Common Stock or, if set forth in the instrument evidencing the Awards, in cash or a combination of cash and shares of Common Stock. Any fractional shares subject to such Awards shall be paid to the Participant in cash.

10.3 Waiver of Restrictions

Subject to Section 18.5, the Committee, in its sole discretion, may waive the repurchase or forfeiture period and any other terms, conditions or restrictions on any Restricted Stock or Stock Unit under such circumstances and subject to such terms and conditions as the Committee shall deem appropriate.

SECTION 11. PERFORMANCE AWARDS

11.1 Performance Shares

The Committee may grant Awards of Performance Shares, designate the Participants to whom Performance Shares are to be awarded and determine the number of Performance Shares, and the other terms and conditions of each such Award. Performance Shares shall consist of a unit valued by reference to a designated number of shares of Common Stock, the value of which may be paid to the Participant by delivery of shares of Common Stock or, if set forth in the instrument evidencing the Award, of such property as the Committee shall determine, including, without limitation, cash, shares of Common Stock, other property, or any combination thereof, upon the attainment of performance goals, as established by the Committee, and other terms and conditions specified by the Committee. Subject to Section 18.5, the amount to be paid under an Award of Performance Shares may be adjusted on the basis of such further consideration as the Committee shall determine in its sole discretion.

11.2 Performance Units

The Committee may grant Awards of Performance Units, designate the Participants to whom Performance Units are to be awarded and determine the number of Performance Units and the terms and conditions of each such Award. Performance Units shall consist of a unit valued by reference to a designated amount of property other than shares of Common Stock, which value may be paid to the Participant by delivery of such property as the Committee shall determine, including, without limitation, cash, shares of Common Stock, other property, or any combination thereof, upon the attainment of performance goals, as established by the Committee, and other terms and conditions specified by the Committee. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the amount to be paid under an Award of Performance Units may be adjusted on the basis of such further consideration as the Committee shall determine in its sole discretion.

SECTION 12. CODE SECTION 162(m) PROVISIONS

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, if the Committee determines, at the time Awards are granted to a Participant who is, or is likely to be as of the end of the tax year in which the Company would claim a tax deduction in connection with such Award, a Covered Employee, then the Committee may provide that this Section 12 is applicable to such Award.

12.1 Performance Criteria

If an Award is subject to this Section 12, then the lapsing of restrictions thereon and the distribution of cash, shares of Common Stock or other property pursuant thereto, as applicable, shall be subject to the achievement of one or more objective performance goals established by the Committee, which shall be based on the attainment of specified levels of one of or any combination of the following "performance criteria" for the Company as a whole or any business unit of the Company, as reported or calculated by the Company: return on average common shareholders' equity; return on average equity; return on equity; return on invested capital; total shareholder return; stock price appreciation; efficiency ratio (other expense as a percentage of other income plus net interest income); net operating expense (other income less other expense); earnings per share; earnings per diluted share; operating earnings (earnings before transaction-related expense) per diluted share; net operating earnings (earnings before transaction-related expense) per diluted share; book value per share; cash flows (including, but not limited to, operating cash flow, free cash flow or cash flow return on capital); working capital; earnings (including or excluding interest, taxes, depreciation, amortization, extraordinary items, restructuring charges or other expense(s)); net income; operating income (including or excluding depreciation, amortization, extraordinary items, restructuring charges or other expense(s)); revenues; operating revenues; return on assets; return on nondepreciable assets; return on average assets; debt; debt plus equity; market or economic value added; lost control; strategic initiatives; net income; improvement in capital structure; ratio of non-performing to performing assets; return on an investment in an affiliate; net interest income; net interest margin; ratio of common equity to total assets; regulatory compliance metrics; and customer service metrics (together, the "Performance Criteria"). Such performance goals also may be based on the achievement of specified levels of Company performance (or performance of an applicable affiliate or business unit of the Company) under one or more of the Performance Criteria described above relative to the performance of other corporations. Such performance goals shall be set by the Committee within the time period prescribed by, and shall otherwise comply with the requirements of. Section 162(m) of the Code, or any successor provision thereto. and the regulations thereunder.

12.2 Adjustment of Awards

Notwithstanding any provision of the Plan other than Section 16, with respect to any Award that is subject to this Section 12, the Committee may adjust downwards, but not upwards, the amount payable pursuant to such Award, and the Committee may not waive the achievement of the applicable performance goals except in the case of the death or disability of the Covered Employee.

12.3 Limitations

Subject to adjustment from time to time as provided in Section 16.1, no Covered Employee may be granted Awards other than Performance Units subject to this Section 12 in any calendar year period with respect to more than 325,000 shares of Common Stock for such Award, except that the Company may make additional onetime grants of such Awards for up to 650,000 shares to newly hired individuals, and the maximum dollar value payable with respect to Performance Units subject to this Section 12 granted to any Covered Employee in any one calendar year is \$4,000,000.

The Committee shall have the power to impose such other restrictions on Awards subject to this Section 12 as it may deem necessary or appropriate to ensure that such Awards satisfy all requirements for "performance-based compensation" within the meaning of Section 162(m)(4)(C) of the Code, or any successor provision thereto.

SECTION 13. OTHER STOCK OR CASH-BASED AWARDS

Subject to the terms of the Plan and such other terms and conditions as the Committee deems appropriate, the Committee may grant other incentives payable in cash or in shares of Common Stock under the Plan.

SECTION 14. WITHHOLDING

The Company may require the Participant to pay to the Company the amount of (a) any taxes that the Company is required by applicable federal, state, local or foreign law to withhold with respect to the grant, vesting or exercise of an Award ("tax withholding obligations") and (b) any amounts due from the Participant to the Company or to any Related Company ("other obligations"). The Company shall not be required to issue any shares of Common Stock or otherwise settle an Award under the Plan until such tax withholding obligations and other obligations are satisfied.

The Committee may permit or require a Participant to satisfy all or part of the Participant's tax withholding obligations and other obligations by (a) paying cash to the Company, (b) having the Company withhold an amount from any cash amounts otherwise due or to become due from the Company to the Participant, (c) having the Company withhold a number of shares of Common Stock that would otherwise be issued to the Participant (or become vested in the case of Restricted Stock) having a Fair Market Value equal to the tax withholding obligations and other obligations, or (d) surrendering a number of shares of Common Stock the Participant already owns having a value equal to the tax withholding obligations and other obligations. The value of the shares so withheld or tendered may not exceed the employer's minimum required tax withholding rate.

SECTION 15. ASSIGNABILITY

No Award or interest in an Award may be sold, assigned, pledged (as collateral for a loan or as security for the performance of an obligation or for any other purpose) or transferred by a Participant or made subject to attachment or similar proceedings otherwise than by will or by the applicable laws of descent and distribution, except to the extent the Participant designates one or more beneficiaries on a Company-approved form who may exercise the Award or receive payment under the Award after the Participant's death. During a Participant's lifetime, an Award may be exercised only by the Participant. Notwithstanding the foregoing and to the extent permitted by Section 422 of the Code, the Committee, in its sole discretion, may permit a Participant to assign or transfer an Award subject to such terms and conditions as the Committee shall specify.

SECTION 16. ADJUSTMENTS

16.1 Adjustment of Shares

In the event, at any time or from time to time, a stock dividend, stock split, spin-off, combination or exchange of shares, recapitalization, merger, consolidation, distribution to shareholders other than a normal cash dividend, or other change in the Company's corporate or capital structure results in (a) the outstanding shares of Common Stock, or any securities exchanged therefor or received in their place, being exchanged for a different number or kind of securities of the Company or (b) new, different or additional securities of the Company or any other company being received by the holders of shares of Common Stock, then the Committee shall make proportional adjustments in (i) the maximum number and kind of securities available for issuance under the Plan; (ii) the maximum number and kind of securities issuable as Incentive Stock Options as set forth in Section 4.2; (iii) the maximum number and kind of securities, without any change in the aggregate price to be paid therefor.

The determination by the Committee as to the terms of any of the foregoing adjustments shall be conclusive and binding.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, the issuance by the Company of shares of stock of any class, or securities convertible into shares of stock of any class, for cash or property, or for labor or services rendered, either upon direct sale or upon the exercise of rights or warrants to subscribe therefor, or upon conversion of shares or obligations of the Company convertible into such shares or other securities, shall not affect, and no adjustment by reason thereof shall be made with respect to, outstanding Awards. Also notwithstanding the foregoing, a dissolution or liquidation of the Company or a Company Transaction or Change in Control shall not be governed by this Section 16.1 but shall be governed by Sections 16.2 and 16.3, respectively.

16.2 Dissolution or Liquidation

To the extent not previously exercised or settled, and unless otherwise determined by the Committee in its sole discretion, Awards shall terminate immediately prior to the dissolution or liquidation of the Company. To the extent a vesting condition, forfeiture provision or

C-12

repurchase right applicable to an Award has not been waived by the Committee, the Award shall be forfeited immediately prior to the

consummation of the dissolution or liquidation.

16.3 Company Transaction; Change in Control

16.3.1 Effect of a Company Transaction That Is Not a Change in Control or a Related Party Transaction

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan to the contrary, unless the Committee shall determine otherwise at the time of grant with respect to a particular Award, in the event of a Company Transaction that is not a Change in Control or a Related Party Transaction:

(a) All outstanding Awards, other than Performance Shares and Performance Units, shall become fully and immediately exercisable, and all applicable deferral and restriction limitations or forfeiture provisions shall lapse, immediately prior to the Company Transaction, and shall terminate effective at the effective time of the Company Transaction, only if and to the extent such Awards are not converted, assumed or replaced by the Successor Company.

For the purposes of this Section 16.3.1, an Award shall be considered converted, assumed or replaced by the Successor Company if following the Company Transaction the option or right confers the right to purchase or receive, for each share of Common Stock subject to the Award immediately prior to the Company Transaction, the consideration (whether stock, cash, or other securities or property) received in the Company Transaction by holders of Common Stock for each share held on the effective date of the transaction (and if holders were offered a choice of consideration, the type of consideration chosen by the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares); provided, however, that if such consideration received in the Company Transaction is not solely Common Stock of the Successor Company, the Committee may, with the consent of the Successor Company, provide for the consideration to be received upon the exercise of the Option, for each share of Common Stock subject thereto, to be solely Common Stock of the Successor Company substantially equal in fair market value to the per share consideration received by holders of Common Stock in the Company Transaction. The determination of such substantial equality of value of consideration shall be made by the Committee, and its determination shall be conclusive and binding.

(b) All Performance Shares or Performance Units earned and outstanding as of the date the Company Transaction is determined to have occurred shall be payable in full at the target level in accordance with the payout schedule pursuant to the Award agreement. Any remaining Performance Shares or Performance Units (including any applicable performance period) for which the payout level has not been determined shall be prorated at the target payout level up to and including the date of such Company Transaction and shall be payable in full at the target level in accordance with the payout schedule pursuant to the Award agreement. Any existing deferrals or other restrictions not waived by the Committee in its sole discretion shall remain in effect.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Committee, in its sole discretion, may instead provide that a Participant's outstanding Awards shall terminate upon or immediately prior to such Company Transaction and that such Participant shall receive, in exchange therefor, a cash payment equal to the amount (if any) by which (x) the value of the per share consideration received by holders of Common Stock in the Company Transaction, or, in the event the Company Transaction is one of the transactions listed under subsection (c) in the definition of Company Transaction or otherwise does not result in direct receipt of consideration by holders of Common Stock, the value of the deemed per share consideration received, in each case as determined by the Committee in its sole discretion, multiplied by the number of shares of Common Stock subject to such outstanding Awards (to the extent then vested and exercisable or whether or not then vested and exercisable, as determined by the Committee in its sole discretion) exceeds (y) if applicable, the respective aggregate exercise price or grant price for such Award.

16.3.2 Effect of a Change in Control

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan to the contrary, unless the Committee shall determine otherwise at the time of grant with respect to a particular Award, in the event of a Change in Control:

- (a) any Options and Stock Appreciation Rights outstanding as of the date such Change in Control is determined to have occurred, and which are not then exercisable and vested, shall become fully exercisable and vested to the full extent of the original grant;
- (b) any restrictions and deferral limitations applicable to any Restricted Stock or Stock Units shall lapse, and such Restricted Stock or Stock Units shall become free of all restrictions and limitations and become fully vested and transferable to the full extent of the original grant;

- (c) all Performance Shares and Performance Units shall be considered to be earned at the target level and payable in full, any deferral or other restriction shall lapse and such Performance Shares and Performance Units shall be immediately settled or distributed; and
- (d) any restrictions and deferral limitations and other conditions applicable to any other Awards shall lapse, and such other Awards shall become free of all restrictions, limitations or conditions and become fully vested and transferable to the full extent of the original grant.

16.3.3 Change in Control Cash-Out

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, during the 60-day period from and after a Change in Control (the "Change in Control Exercise Period"), if the Committee shall so determine at, or at any time after, the time of grant, a Participant holding an Option, SAR, Restricted Stock Unit or Performance Share shall have the right, whether or not the Award is fully vested and/or exercisable and without regard to any deferral or other restriction and in lieu of the payment of the purchase price for the shares of Common Stock being purchased under an Option, to elect by giving notice to the Company; (within the Change in Control Exercise Period) to surrender all or part of the Award to the Company and to receive cash, within 30 days of such notice:

- (a) for an Option or SAR, in an amount equal to the amount by which the Acquisition Price per share of Common Stock on the date of such election shall exceed the exercise price per share of Common Stock under the Option or the grant price per share of Common Stock under the SAR; and
- (b) for a Restricted Stock Unit or Performance Share, in an amount equal to the Acquisition Price per share of Common Stock under the Restricted Stock or Performance Share, multiplied by the number of shares of Common Stock granted under the Award as to which the right granted under this Section 16.3.3 shall have been exercised.

16.4 Further Adjustment of Awards

Subject to Sections 16.2 and 16.3, the Committee shall have the discretion, exercisable at any time before a sale, merger, consolidation, reorganization, liquidation, dissolution or change in control of the Company, as defined by the Committee, to take such further action as it determines to be necessary or advisable with respect to Awards. Such authorized action may include (but shall not be limited to) establishing, amending or waiving the type, terms, conditions or duration of, or restrictions on, Awards so as to provide for earlier, later, extended or additional time for exercise, lifting restrictions and other modifications, and the Committee may take such actions with respect to all Participants, to certain categories of Participants or only to individual Participants. The Committee may take such action before or after granting Awards to which the action relates and before or after any public announcement with respect to such sale, merger, consolidation, reorganization, liquidation, dissolution or change in control that is the reason for such action.

16.5 No Limitations

The grant of Awards shall in no way affect the Company's right to adjust, reclassify, reorganize or otherwise change its capital or business structure or to merge, consolidate, dissolve, liquidate or sell or transfer all or any part of its business or assets.

16.6 Fractional Shares

In the event of any adjustment in the number of shares covered by any Award, each such Award shall cover only the number of full shares resulting from such adjustment.

16.7 Section 409A of the Code

Notwithstanding anything in this Plan to the contrary, (a) any adjustments made pursuant to this Section 16 to Awards that are considered "deferred compensation" within the meaning of Section 409A of the Code shall be made in compliance with the requirements of Section 409A of the Code; (b) any adjustments made pursuant to Section 16 to Awards that are not considered "deferred compensation" subject to Section 409A of the Code shall be made in such a manner as to ensure that after such adjustment the Awards either (i) continue not to be subject to Section 409A of the Code or (ii) comply with the requirements of Section 409A of the Code.

SECTION 17. AMENDMENT AND TERMINATION

17.1 Amendment, Suspension or Termination

The Board or the Compensation Committee may amend, suspend or terminate the Plan or any portion of the Plan at any time and in such respects as it shall deem advisable; provided, however, that, to the extent required by applicable law, regulation or stock exchange rule, shareholder approval shall be required for any amendment to the Plan; and provided, further, that any amendment that requires shareholder approval may be made only by the Board.

Subject to Section 17.3, the Board or the Committee may amend the terms of any outstanding Award, prospectively or retroactively.

17.2 Term of the Plan

Unless sooner terminated as provided herein, the Plan shall terminate ten years from the Effective Date. After the Plan is terminated, no future Awards may be granted, but Awards previously granted shall remain outstanding in accordance with their applicable terms and conditions and the Plan's terms and conditions. Notwithstanding the foregoing, no Incentive Stock Options may be granted more than ten years after the later of (a) the Effective Date of the Plan and (b) the date the shareholders of the Company approve any amendment to the Plan that constitutes the adoption of a new plan for purposes of Section 422 of the Code.

17.3 Consent of Participant

The amendment, suspension or termination of the Plan or a portion thereof or the amendment of an outstanding Award shall not, without the Participant's consent, materially adversely affect any rights under any Award theretofore granted to the Participant under the Plan. Any change or adjustment to an outstanding Incentive Stock Option shall not, without the consent of the Participant, be made in a manner so as to constitute a "modification" that would cause such Incentive Stock Option to fail to continue to qualify as an Incentive Stock Option. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any adjustments made pursuant to Section 16 shall not be subject to these restrictions.

SECTION 18. GENERAL

18.1 No Individual Rights

No individual or Participant shall have any claim to be granted any Award under the Plan, and the Company has no obligation for uniformity of treatment of Participants under the Plan.

Furthermore, nothing in the Plan or any Award granted under the Plan shall be deemed to constitute an employment contract or confer or be deemed to confer on any Participant any right to continue in the employ of, or to continue any other relationship with, the Company or any Related Company or limit in any way the right of the Company or any Related Company to terminate a Participant's employment or other relationship at any time, with or without cause.

18.2 Issuance of Shares

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, the Company shall have no obligation to issue or deliver any shares of Common Stock under the Plan or make any other distribution of benefits under the Plan unless, in the opinion of the Company's counsel, such issuance, delivery or distribution would comply with all applicable laws (including, without limitation, the requirements of the Securities Act or the laws of any state or foreign jurisdiction) and the applicable requirements of any securities exchange or similar entity.

The Company shall be under no obligation to any Participant to register for offering or resale or to qualify for exemption under the Securities Act, or to register or qualify under the laws of any state or foreign jurisdiction, any shares of Common Stock, security or interest in a security paid or issued under, or created by, the Plan, or to continue in effect any such registrations or qualifications if made.

As a condition to the exercise of an Option or any other receipt of Common Stock pursuant to an Award under the Plan, the Company may require (a) the Participant to represent and warrant at the time of any such exercise or receipt that such shares are being purchased or received only for the Participant's own account and without any present intention to sell or distribute such shares and (b) such other action or agreement by the Participant as may from time to time be necessary to comply with the federal, state and foreign securities laws. At the option of the Company, a

stop-transfer order against any such shares may be placed on the official stock books and records of the Company, and a legend indicating that such shares may not be pledged, sold or otherwise transferred, unless an opinion of counsel is provided (concurred in by counsel for the Company) stating that such transfer is not in violation of any applicable law or regulation, may be stamped on stock certificates to ensure exemption from registration. The Committee may also require the Participant to execute and deliver to the Company a purchase agreement or such other agreement as may be in use by the Company at such time that describes certain terms and conditions applicable to the shares.

To the extent the Plan or any instrument evidencing an Award provides for issuance of stock certificates to reflect the issuance of shares of Common Stock, the issuance may be effected on a noncertificated basis, to the extent not prohibited by applicable law or the applicable rules of any stock exchange.

18.3 Indemnification

Each person who is or shall have been a member of the Board, or a committee appointed by the Board, or an officer of the Company to whom authority was delegated in accordance with Section 3 shall be indemnified and held harmless by the Company against and from any loss, cost, liability or expense that may be imposed upon or reasonably incurred by such person in connection with or resulting from any claim, action, suit or proceeding to which such person may be a party or in which such person may be involved by reason of any action taken or failure to act under the Plan and against and from any and all amounts paid by such person in settlement thereof, with the Company's approval, or paid by such person in satisfaction of any judgment in any such claim, action, suit or proceeding against such person; provided, however, that such person shall give the Company an opportunity, at its own expense, to handle and defend the same before such person undertakes to handle and defend it on such person's own behalf, unless such loss, cost, liability or expense is a result of such person's own willful misconduct or except as expressly provided by statute.

The foregoing right of indemnification shall not be exclusive of any other rights of indemnification to which such person may be entitled under the Company's certificate of incorporation or bylaws, as a matter of law, or otherwise, or of any power that the Company may have to indemnify or hold harmless.

18.4 No Rights as a Shareholder

Unless otherwise provided by the Committee or in the instrument evidencing the Award or in a written employment, services or other agreement, no Awards, other than a Stock Award, shall entitle the Participant to any cash dividend, voting or other right of a shareholder unless and until the date of issuance under the Plan of the shares that are the subject of such Award.

18.5 Compliance With Laws and Regulations

In interpreting and applying the provisions of the Plan, any Option granted as an Incentive Stock Option pursuant to the Plan shall, to the extent permitted by law, be construed as an "incentive stock option" within the meaning of Section 422 of the Code.

Any Award granted pursuant to the Plan is intended to comply with the requirements of Section 409A of the Code, including any applicable regulations and guidance issued thereunder, and including transition guidance, to the extent Section 409A of the Code is applicable thereto, and the terms of the Plan and any Award granted under the Plan shall be interpreted, operated and administered in a manner consistent with this intention to the extent the Committee deems necessary or advisable to comply with Section 409A of the Code and any official guidance issued thereunder. Any payment or distribution that is to be made under the Plan (or pursuant to an Award under the Plan) to a Participant who is a "specified employee" of the Company within the meaning of that term under Section 409A of the Code and as determined by the Committee, on account of a "separation from service" within the meaning of that term under Section 409A of the Code, may not be made before the date which is six months after the date of such "separation from service," unless the payment or distribution is exempt from the application of Section 409A of the Code by reason of the short-term deferral exemption or otherwise. Notwithstanding any other provision in the Plan, the Committee, to the extent it deems necessary or advisable in its sole discretion, reserves the right, but shall not be required, to unilaterally amend or modify the Plan and any Award granted under the Plan so that the Award qualifies for exemption from or complies with Section 409A of the Code; provided, however, that the Committee makes no representations that Awards granted under the Plan shall be exempt from or comply with Section 409A of the Code and makes no undertaking to preclude Section 409A of the Code from applying to Awards granted under the Plan.

18.6 Participants in Other Countries or Jurisdictions

Without amending the Plan, the Committee may grant Awards to Eligible Persons who are foreign nationals on such terms and conditions different from those specified in this Plan as may, in the judgment of the Committee, be necessary or desirable to foster and promote achievement of the purposes of the Plan. The Committee shall have the authority to adopt such modifications, procedures, subplans and the like as may be necessary or desirable to comply with provisions of the laws or regulations of other countries or jurisdictions in which the Company or any Related Company may operate or have employees to ensure the viability of the benefits from Awards granted to Participants employed in such countries or jurisdictions, meet the requirements that permit the Plan to operate in a qualified or tax-efficient manner, comply with applicable foreign laws or regulations and meet the objectives of the Plan.

18.7 No Trust or Fund

The Plan is intended to constitute an "unfunded" plan. Nothing contained herein shall require the Company to segregate any monies or other property, or shares of Common Stock, or to create any trusts, or to make any special deposits for any immediate or deferred amounts payable to any Participant, and no Participant shall have any rights that are greater than those of a general unsecured creditor of the Company.

18.8 Successors

All obligations of the Company under the Plan with respect to Awards shall be binding on any successor to the Company, whether the existence of such successor is the result of a direct or indirect purchase, merger, consolidation, or otherwise, of all or substantially all the business and/or assets of the Company.

18.9 Severability

If any provision of the Plan or any Award is determined to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable in any jurisdiction, or as to any person, or would disqualify the Plan or any Award under any law deemed applicable by the Committee, such provision shall be construed or deemed amended to conform to applicable laws, or, if it cannot be so construed or deemed amended without, in the Committee's determination, materially altering the intent of the Plan or the Award, such provision shall be stricken as to such jurisdiction, person or Award, and the remainder of the Plan and any such Award shall remain in full force and effect.

18.10 Choice of Law

The Plan, all Awards granted thereunder and all determinations made and actions taken pursuant hereto, to the extent not otherwise governed by the laws of the United States, shall be governed by the laws of the State of Washington without giving effect to principles of conflicts of law.

18.11 Legal Requirements

The granting of Awards and the issuance of shares of Common Stock under the Plan are subject to all applicable laws, rules and regulations and to such approvals by any governmental agencies or national securities exchanges as may be required.

SECTION 19. EFFECTIVE DATE

The effective date (the "Effective Date") is the date on which the Plan is approved by the shareholders of the Company.

ESTERLINE TECHNOLOGIES CORPORATION

2002 EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN

As Amended on ______, 2008

SECTION 1. PURPOSE

The purposes of the Esterline Technologies Corporation 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the "Plan") are: (a) to assist employees of Esterline Technologies Corporation, a Delaware corporation (the "Company"), and its designated subsidiaries in acquiring a stock ownership interest in the Company pursuant to a plan that is intended to qualify as an "employee stock purchase plan" under Section 423 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended; (b) to encourage employees to work in the best interests of Company shareholders; (c) to support recruitment and retention of qualified employees; and (d) to provide employees an advantageous means of accumulating long-term investments.

SECTION 2. DEFINITIONS

For purposes of the Plan, the following terms shall be defined as set forth below:

- "Additional Shares" has the meaning set forth in Section 6.
- "Affiliate" has the meaning set forth in Rule 12b-2 promulgated under Section 12 of the Exchange Act.
- "Beneficial Owner" has the meaning set forth in Rule 13d-3 under the Exchange Act.
- "Board" means the Board of Directors of the Company.
- "Code" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended from time to time.
- "Committee" means the Company's Compensation and Stock Option Committee or any other Board committee appointed by the Board to administer the Plan.
- "Common Stock" means the common stock, par value \$.20 per share, of the Company.
- "Company" means Esterline Technologies Corporation, a Delaware corporation.
- "Company Transaction" means consummation of either any of the following events:
 - (a) consummation of a merger or consolidation of the Company or any direct or indirect Subsidiary Corporation of the Company with or into any other company, other than (i) a merger or consolidation which would result in the voting securities of the Company outstanding immediately prior to such merger or consolidation continuing to represent (either by remaining outstanding or by being converted into voting securities of the surviving entity or any parent thereof), in combination with the ownership of any trustee or other fiduciary holding securities under an employee benefit plan of the Company or any Affiliate, at least 70% of the combined voting power of the securities of the Company or such surviving entity or any parent thereof outstanding immediately after such merger or consolidation, or (ii) a merger or consolidation effected to implement a recapitalization of the Company (or similar transaction) in which no Person is or becomes the Beneficial Owner, directly or indirectly, of securities of the Company (not including in the securities Beneficially Owned by such Person any securities acquired directly from the Company or its Affiliates other than in connection with the acquisition by the Company or its Affiliates of a business) representing 30% or more of the combined voting power of the Company's then outstanding securities; or

(b) consummation of an agreement for the sale or disposition by the Company of all or substantially all of the Company's assets, other than a sale or disposition by the Company of all or substantially all of the Company's assets to an entity, at least 70% of the combined voting power of the voting securities of which are owned by shareholders of the Company in substantially the same proportions as their ownership of the Company immediately prior to such sale.

"Designated Subsidiary" means any domestic Subsidiary Corporation or any other Subsidiary Corporation designated as such by the Board or the Committee.

"Eligible Compensation" means, unless the Plan Administrator establishes otherwise for a future Offering, gross earnings, but shall not include reimbursements or other expense allowances, cash and non-cash fringe benefits, moving expenses or welfare benefits, whether or not reported as income to the Participant, or severance, sick pay and vacation benefits paid upon termination of employment, whether paid on or after a Participant's date of termination of employment.

"Eligible Employee" means any employee of the Company or a Designated Subsidiary who is in the employ of the Company or any Designated Subsidiary on one or more Offering Dates and who meets the following criteria:

- (a) the employee does not, immediately after the Option is granted, own stock (as defined by the Code) possessing 5% or more of the total combined voting power or value of all classes of stock of the Company or of a Parent Corporation or Subsidiary Corporation;
- (b) the employee's customary employment is for 20 hours or more per week or any lesser number of hours established by the Plan Administrator for a future Offering;
- (c) the employee has been employed for a minimum of one year as of an Offering Date or any lesser or greater minimum employment period not to exceed two years that is established by the Plan Administrator for a future Offering; and
- (d) if established by the Plan Administrator for a future Offering, the employee customarily works a certain minimum number of months per year, such number of months not to exceed five months per year.

If the Company permits any employee of a Designated Subsidiary to participate in the Plan, then all employees of that Designated Subsidiary who meet the requirements of this paragraph shall also be considered Eligible Employees.

"Enrollment Period" has the meaning set forth in Section 7.1.

"ESPP Broker" has the meaning set forth in Section 10.1.

"Exchange Act" means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended from time to time.

"Fair Market Value" shall be as established in good faith by the Plan Administrator or if the Common Stock is publicly traded, the closing sale price of the Common Stock on the Offering Date or the Purchase Date, as applicable, as reported in the Western Edition of *The Wall Street Journal*, unless the Plan Administrator determines otherwise for a future Offering. If there is no such reported price for the Common Stock for the date in question, then such price on the last preceding date for which such price exists shall be determinative of Fair Market Value.

"Human Resources Department" means the human resources department or such other department or individual authorized by the Plan Administrator to perform certain ministerial duties under the Plan.

"Offering" has the meaning set forth in Section 5.1.

"Offering Date" means the first day of an Offering.

"Option" means an option granted under the Plan to an Eligible Employee to purchase shares of Common Stock.

- "Parent Corporation" means any corporation, other than the Company, in an unbroken chain of corporations ending with the Company, if, at the time of the granting of the Option, each of the corporations, other than the Company, owns stock possessing 50% or more of the total combined voting power of all classes of stock in one of the other corporations in such chain.
- "Participant" means any Eligible Employee who has elected to participate in an Offering in accordance with the procedures set forth in Section 7 and who has not withdrawn from the Plan or whose participation in the Plan is not otherwise terminated.
- "Person" has the meaning given in Section 3(a)(9) of the Exchange Act, as modified and used in Sections 13(d) and 14(d) thereof, except that such term shall not include (a) the Company, (b) a trustee or other fiduciary holding securities under an employee benefit plan of the Company, (c) an underwriter temporarily holding securities pursuant to an offering of such securities or (d) a corporation owned, directly or indirectly, by the shareholders of the Company in substantially the same proportions as their ownership of stock of the Company.
- "Plan" means the Esterline Technologies Corporation 2002 Employee Stock Purchase Plan.
- "Plan Administrator" has the meaning set forth in Section 3.1.
- "Purchase Date" means the last day of each Offering or Purchase Period.
- "Purchase Period" has the meaning set forth in Section 5.2.
- "Purchase Price" has the meaning set forth in Section 6.
- "Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933, as amended.
- "Subscription" has the meaning set forth in Section 7.1.
- "Subsidiary Corporation" means any corporation, other than the Company, in an unbroken chain of corporations beginning with the Company, if, at the time of the granting of the Option, each of the corporations, other than the last corporation in the unbroken chain, owns stock possessing 50% or more of the total combined voting power of all classes of stock in one of the other corporations in such chain.
- "Successor Company" has the meaning set forth in Section 20.3.

SECTION 3. ADMINISTRATION

3.1 Plan Administrator

The Plan shall be administered by the Board and/or the Committee or, if and to the extent the Board or the Committee designates one or more executive officers of the Company to administer the Plan, by such executive officer(s) (each, the "Plan Administrator"). Any decisions made by the Plan Administrator shall be applicable equally to all Eligible Employees.

3.2 Administration and Interpretation by the Plan Administrator

Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the Plan Administrator shall have the authority, in its sole discretion, to determine all matters relating to Options granted under the Plan, including all terms, conditions, restrictions and limitations of Options; provided, however, that all Participants granted Options pursuant to the Plan shall have the same rights and privileges within the meaning of Code Section 423. The Plan Administrator shall also have exclusive authority to interpret the Plan and may from time to time adopt, and change, rules and regulations of general application for the Plan's administration. The Plan Administrator's interpretation of the Plan and its rules and regulations, and all actions taken and determinations made by the Plan Administrator pursuant to the Plan, unless reserved to the Board or the Committee, shall be conclusive and binding on all parties involved or affected. The Plan Administrator may delegate ministerial duties to such of the Company's other officers or employees as the Plan Administrator so determines.

SECTION 4. STOCK SUBJECT TO PLAN

Subject to adjustment from time to time as provided in Section 20.1, the maximum number of shares of Common Stock that shall be available for issuance under the Plan shall be 700,000 shares. Shares issued under the Plan shall be drawn from authorized and unissued shares or from shares subsequently acquired by the Company as treasury shares.

SECTION 5. OFFERING DATES

5.1 Offerings

- (a) Except as otherwise set forth below, the Plan shall be implemented by a series of Offerings that each last six months (each, an "Offering"), such Offerings to commence on June 16 and December 16 of each year and to end on the next December 15 and June 15, respectively. The first Offering shall begin on September 3, 2002 and shall end on December 15, 2002.
- (b) Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Plan Administrator may establish (i) a different term for the initial Offering or for one or more future Offerings and (ii) different commencing and ending dates for such Offerings; provided, however, that an Offering may not exceed five years; and provided, further, that if the Purchase Price may be less than 85% of the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the Purchase Date, the Offering may not exceed 27 months.
- (c) In the event the first or the last day of an Offering is not a regular business day, then the first day of the Offering shall be deemed to be the next regular business day and the last day of the Offering shall be deemed to be the last preceding regular business day.

5.2 Purchase Periods

- (a) Each Offering shall consist of one or more consecutive purchase periods (each, a "Purchase Period"). The last day of each Purchase Period shall be the Purchase Date for such Purchase Period. A Purchase Period shall commence on June 16 and December 16 of each year and shall end on the next December 15 and June 15, respectively. The first Purchase Period shall begin on September 3, 2002 and shall end on December 15, 2002.
- (b) Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Plan Administrator may establish (i) a different term for the initial Purchase Period or for one or more future Purchase Periods and (ii) different commencing and ending dates for any such Purchase Period.
- (c) In the event the first or last day of a Purchase Period is not a regular business day, then the first day of the Purchase Period shall be deemed to be the next regular business day and the last day of the Purchase Period shall be deemed to be the last preceding regular business day.

5.3 Governmental Approval; Shareholder Approval

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan to the contrary, an Option granted pursuant to the Plan shall be subject to (a) obtaining all necessary governmental approvals and qualifications for the Plan and (b) obtaining shareholder approval of the Plan.

SECTION 6. PURCHASE PRICE

(a) The purchase price (the "Purchase Price") at which Common Stock may be acquired in an Offering pursuant to the exercise of all or any portion of an Option shall be 85% of the lesser of (i) the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the Offering Date of such Offering and (ii) the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on a Purchase Date during the Offering, unless the Plan Administrator establishes a higher percentage for a future Offering.

(b) Notwithstanding the foregoing, if an increase in the number of shares authorized for issuance under the Plan is approved and all or a portion of such additional shares are to be issued during one or more Offerings that are underway at the time of shareholder approval of such increase (the "Additional Shares"), then, if as of the date of such shareholder approval, the Fair Market Value of a share of Common Stock is higher than the Fair Market Value on the Offering Date for any such Offering, the Purchase Price for the Additional Shares shall be 85% of the lesser of (i) the Common Stock's Fair Market Value on the date of such shareholder approval and (ii) the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the Purchase Date.

SECTION 7. PARTICIPATION IN THE PLAN

7.1 Initial Participation

An Eligible Employee shall become a Participant on the first Offering Date after satisfying the eligibility requirements and delivering to the Human Resources Department during the enrollment period established by the Plan Administrator (the "Enrollment Period") a subscription (the "Subscription"):

- (a) indicating the Eligible Employee's election to participate in the Plan;
- (b) authorizing payroll deductions and stating the amount to be deducted regularly from the Participant's Eligible Compensation; and
- (c) authorizing the purchase of Common Stock for the Participant in each Purchase Period.

An Eligible Employee who does not deliver a Subscription as provided above during the Enrollment Period shall not participate in the Plan for that Offering or for any subsequent Offering unless such Eligible Employee subsequently enrolls in the Plan by filing a Subscription with the Company during the Enrollment Period for such subsequent Offering. The Company may, from time to time, change the Enrollment Period for a future Offering as deemed advisable by the Plan Administrator, in its sole discretion, for the proper administration of the Plan.

An employee who becomes eligible to participate in the Plan after an Offering has commenced shall not be eligible to participate in such Offering but may participate in any subsequent Offering, provided that such employee is still an Eligible Employee as of the commencement of any such subsequent Offering. Eligible Employees may not participate in more than one Offering at a time.

7.2 Continued Participation

A Participant who has elected to participate in an Offering shall automatically participate in the next Offering until such time as such Participant withdraws from the Plan pursuant to Section 11.2 or terminates employment as provided in Section 13.

SECTION 8. LIMITATIONS ON RIGHT TO PURCHASE SHARES

8.1 Number of Shares Purchased

(a) No Participant shall be entitled to purchase Common Stock under the Plan (or any other employee stock purchase plan that is intended to meet the requirements of Code Section 423 sponsored by the Company, a Parent Corporation or a Subsidiary Corporation) with a Fair Market Value exceeding \$25,000 (such value determined as of the Offering Date for each Offering or such other limit as may be imposed by the Code) in any calendar year in which a Participant participates in the Plan (or any other employee stock purchase plan described in this Section 8.1).

(b) No Participant shall be entitled to purchase more than 2,000 shares of Common Stock (or such other number as the Board or the Committee shall specify for a future Offering) under the Plan in any Offering or, if a future Offering has more than one Purchase Period, in any single Purchase Period of that Offering.

8.2 Pro Rata Allocation

In the event the number of shares of Common Stock that might be purchased by all Participants exceeds the number of shares of Common Stock available in the Plan, the Plan Administrator shall make a pro rata allocation of the remaining shares of Common Stock in as uniform a manner as shall be practicable and as the Plan Administrator shall determine to be equitable. Fractional shares may not be issued under the Plan unless the Plan Administrator determines otherwise for a future Offering.

SECTION 9. PAYMENT OF PURCHASE PRICE

9.1 General Rules

Subject to Section 9.11, Common Stock that is acquired pursuant to the exercise of all or any portion of an Option may be paid for only by means of payroll deductions from the Participant's Eligible Compensation. Except as set forth in this Section 9, the amount of compensation to be withheld from a Participant's Eligible Compensation during each pay period shall be determined by the Participant's Subscription.

9.2 Percent Withheld

The amount of payroll withholding for each Participant for purchases pursuant to the Plan during any pay period shall be at least 1% but shall not exceed 15% of the Participant's Eligible Compensation for such pay period (or such other percentage as the Plan Administrator may establish from time to time for a future Offering). Amounts shall be withheld in whole percentages only.

9.3 Payroll Deductions

Payroll deductions shall commence on the first payday following the Offering Date and shall continue through the last payday of the Offering unless sooner altered or terminated as provided in the Plan.

9.4 Memorandum Accounts

Individual accounts shall be maintained for each Participant for memorandum purposes only. All payroll deductions from a Participant's compensation shall be credited to such account but shall be deposited with the general funds of the Company. All payroll deductions received or held by the Company may be used by the Company for any corporate purpose.

9.5 No Interest

No interest shall be paid on payroll deductions received or held by the Company.

9.6 Acquisition of Common Stock

On each Purchase Date of an Offering, each Participant shall automatically acquire, pursuant to the exercise of the Participant's Option, the number of shares of Common Stock arrived at by dividing the total amount of the Participant's accumulated payroll deductions for the Offering (or Purchase Period for any future Offerings consisting of more than one Purchase Period) by the Purchase Price; provided, however, that the number of shares of Common Stock purchased by the Participant shall not exceed the number of whole shares of Common Stock so determined, unless the Plan Administrator has determined for a future Offering that fractional shares may be issued under the Plan; and provided, further, that the number of shares of Common Stock purchased by the Participant shall not exceed the number of shares for which Options have been granted to the Participant pursuant to Section 8.1.

9.7 Refund of Excess Amounts

Any cash balance remaining in the Participant's account at the termination of a Purchase Period that is not sufficient to purchase a whole share of Common Stock shall be applied to the purchase of Common Stock in the next Purchase Period, provided the Participant participates in the next Purchase Period and the purchase complies with Section 8.1. If the Participant does not participate in the next Purchase Period, such remaining cash balance shall be refunded to the Participant as soon as practical after the Purchase Date without the payment of any interest.

9.8 Withholding Obligations

At the time the Option is exercised, in whole or in part, or at the time some or all the Common Stock is disposed of, a Participant shall make adequate provision for local, state, federal and foreign withholding obligations of the Company, if any, that arise upon exercise of the Option or upon disposition of the Common Stock. The Company may withhold from the Participant's compensation the amount necessary to meet such withholding obligations.

9.9 Termination of Participation

No Common Stock shall be purchased on behalf of a Participant on a Purchase Date if his or her participation in a current Offering or the Plan has terminated on or before such Purchase Date or if the Participant has otherwise terminated employment prior to a Purchase Date.

9.10 Procedural Matters

The Company may, from time to time, establish (a) limitations on the frequency and/or number of any permitted changes in the amount withheld during an Offering, as set forth in Section 11.1, (b) an exchange ratio applicable to amounts withheld in a currency other than U.S. dollars, (c) payroll withholding in excess of the amount designated by a Participant in order to adjust for delays or mistakes in the Company's processing of properly completed withholding elections, and (d) such other limitations or procedures as deemed advisable by the Company in the Company's sole discretion that are consistent with the Plan and in accordance with the requirements of Code Section 423.

9.11 Leaves of Absence

During leaves of absence approved by the Human Resources Department and meeting the requirements of the applicable treasury regulations promulgated under the Code, a Participant may elect to continue participation in the Plan for a maximum of 90 calendar days by continuing to accrue payroll deductions, or, if the leave is unpaid, by delivering cash payments to the Company on the Participant's normal paydays equal to the amount of his or her payroll deductions under the Plan had the Participant not taken a leave of absence.

SECTION 10. COMMON STOCK PURCHASED UNDER THE PLAN

10.1 ESPP Broker

If the Plan Administrator designates or approves a stock brokerage or other financial services firm (the "ESPP Broker") to hold shares purchased under the Plan for the accounts of Participants, the following procedures shall apply. Promptly following each Purchase Date, the number of shares of Common Stock purchased by each Participant shall be deposited into an account established in the Participant's name with the ESPP Broker. Each Participant shall be the beneficial owner of the Common Stock purchased under the Plan and shall have all rights of beneficial ownership in such Common Stock. A Participant shall be free to undertake a disposition of the shares of Common Stock in his or her account at any time, but, in the absence of such a disposition, the shares of Common Stock must remain in the Participant's account at the ESPP Broker until the holding period set forth in Code Section 423 has been satisfied. With respect to shares of Common Stock for which the holding period set forth above has been satisfied, the Participant may move those shares of Common Stock to another brokerage account of the Participant's choosing or request that a stock certificate be issued and delivered to him or her. Dividends paid in the form of shares of Common Stock with respect to Common Stock in a Participant's account shall be credited to such account. A Participant who is not subject to payment of U.S. income taxes may move his or her shares of Common Stock to another brokerage account of his or her choosing or request that a stock certificate be delivered to him or her at any time, without regard to the Code Section 423 holding period.

10.2 Notice of Disposition

By entering the Plan, each Participant agrees to promptly give the Company notice of any Common Stock disposed of within the later of one year from the Purchase Date and two years from the Offering Date for such Common Stock, showing the number of such shares disposed of and the Purchase Date and Offering Date for such Common Stock. This notice shall not be required if and so long as the Company has a designated ESPP Broker.

SECTION 11. CHANGES IN WITHHOLDING AMOUNTS AND VOLUNTARY WITHDRAWAL

11.1 Changes in Withholding Amounts

- (a) Unless the Plan Administrator establishes otherwise for a future Offering, during a Purchase Period, a Participant may elect to reduce payroll contributions to 0% by completing and filing with the Human Resources Department an amended Subscription authorizing cessation of payroll deductions. The change in rate shall be effective as of the first pay date that falls at least ten business days after the Participant files the amended Subscription (the "Change Notice Date"), unless the Plan Administrator determines otherwise for a future Offering. All payroll deductions accrued by a Participant as of a Change Notice Date shall continue to be applied toward the purchase of Common Stock on the Purchase Date, unless a Participant withdraws from the Plan, pursuant to Section 11.2 below. An amended Subscription shall remain in effect until the Participant changes such Subscription in accordance with the terms of the Plan.
- (b) Unless the Plan Administrator determines otherwise for a future Offering, a Participant may elect to increase or decrease the amount to be withheld from his or her compensation for future Purchase Periods by filing with the Human Resources Department an amended Subscription; provided, however, that notice of such election must be delivered to the Human Resources Department prior to or during an open enrollment period for the next Purchase Period (or by any other time period established by the Plan Administrator for a future Offering) in such form and in accordance with such terms as the Plan Administrator may establish for an Offering. An amended Subscription shall remain in effect until the Participant changes such Subscription in accordance with the terms of the Plan.
- (c) Notwithstanding the foregoing, to the extent necessary to comply with Code Section 423 and Section 8.1, a Participant's payroll deductions shall be decreased to 0% during any Purchase Period if the aggregate of all payroll deductions accumulated with respect to one or more Purchase Periods ending within the same calendar year exceeds \$25,000 of Fair Market Value of the Common Stock determined as of the first day of an Offering (\$21,250 to the extent the Purchase Price may be 85% of the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the Offering Date of the Offering). Payroll deductions shall re-commence at the rate provided in such Participant's Subscription at the beginning of the first Purchase Period that is scheduled to end in the following calendar year, unless the Participant terminates participation in the Plan as provided in Section 11.2 or indicates otherwise in an amended Subscription. Also, notwithstanding the foregoing, a Participant's payroll deductions shall be decreased to 0% at such time that the aggregate of all payroll deductions accumulated with respect to an Offering exceeds the amount necessary to purchase 2,000 shares of Common Stock in such Offering (or such other number as the Board or Committee shall specify for a future Offering). Payroll deductions shall re-commence at the rate provided in such Participant's Subscription at the beginning of the next Purchase Period, provided the Participant continues to participate in the Plan and such participation complies with Section 8.1.

11.2 Withdrawal From the Plan

A Participant may withdraw from the Plan by completing and delivering to the Human Resources Department a written notice of withdrawal on a form provided for such purpose. Such notice must be delivered at least ten business days prior to the end of the Purchase Period for which such withdrawal is to be effective, or by any other date specified by the Plan Administrator for a future Offering.

11.3 Notice of Withdrawal; Effect of Withdrawal on Prior Purchase Periods; Re-enrollment in the Plan

- (a) The Company may, from time to time, impose a requirement that any notice of withdrawal be on file with the Human Resources Department for a reasonable period prior to the effectiveness of the Participant's withdrawal.
- (b) If a Participant withdraws from the Plan after the Purchase Date for a Purchase Period, the withdrawal shall not affect Common Stock acquired by the Participant in any earlier Purchase Periods.
- (c) In the event a Participant voluntarily elects to withdraw from the Plan, the Participant may participate in any subsequent Offering under the Plan by again satisfying the definition of Eligible Employee and re-enrolling in the Plan in accordance with Section 7.

11.4 Return of Payroll Deductions

Upon withdrawal from the Plan pursuant to Section 11.2, the withdrawing Participant's accumulated payroll deductions that have not been applied to the purchase of Common Stock shall be returned as soon as practical after the withdrawal, without the payment of any interest, to the Participant and the Participant's interest in the Offering shall terminate. Such accumulated payroll deductions may not be applied to any other Offering under the Plan.

SECTION 12. AUTOMATIC WITHDRAWAL

For any future Offering with multiple Purchase Periods, the Plan Administrator may provide that if the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on any Purchase Date of an Offering is less than the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the Offering Date for such Offering, then every Participant shall automatically (a) be withdrawn from such Offering at the close of such Purchase Date and after the acquisition of the shares of Common Stock for such Purchase Period and (b) be enrolled in the Offering commencing on the first business date subsequent to such Purchase Period, provided the Participant is eligible to participate in the Plan and has not elected to terminate participation in the Plan.

SECTION 13. TERMINATION OF EMPLOYMENT

Termination of a Participant's employment with the Company for any reason, including retirement, death or the failure of a Participant to remain an Eligible Employee, shall immediately terminate the Participant's participation in the Plan. The payroll deductions credited to the Participant's account since the last Purchase Date shall, as soon as practical, be returned to the Participant or, in the case of a Participant's death, to the Participant's legal representative or designated beneficiary as provided in Section 14.2, and all the Participant's rights under the Plan shall terminate. Interest shall not be paid on sums returned to a Participant pursuant to this Section 13.

SECTION 14. RESTRICTIONS ON ASSIGNMENT

14.1 Transferability

An Option granted under the Plan shall not be transferable and such Option shall be exercisable during the Participant's lifetime only by the Participant. The Company will not recognize, and shall be under no duty to recognize, any assignment or purported assignment by a Participant of the Participant's interest in the Plan, of his or her Option or of any rights under his or her Option.

14.2 Beneficiary Designation

A Participant may designate on a Company-approved form a beneficiary who is to receive any shares and cash, if any, from the Participant's account under the Plan in the event the Participant dies after the Purchase Date for an Offering but prior to delivery to such Participant of such shares and cash. In addition, a Participant may designate on a Company-approved form a beneficiary who is to receive any cash from the Participant's account under the Plan in the event that the Participant dies before the Purchase Date for an Offering. Such designation may be changed by the Participant at any time by written notice to the Human Resources Department.

SECTION 15. NO RIGHTS AS SHAREHOLDER UNTIL SHARES ISSUED

With respect to shares of Common Stock subject to an Option, a Participant shall not be deemed to be a shareholder of the Company, and he or she shall not have any of the rights or privileges of a shareholder. A Participant shall have the rights and privileges of a shareholder of the Company when, but not until, a certificate or its equivalent has been issued to the Participant for the shares following exercise of the Participant's Option.

SECTION 16. LIMITATIONS ON SALE OF COMMON STOCK PURCHASED UNDER THE PLAN

The Plan is intended to provide Common Stock for investment and not for resale. The Company does not, however, intend to restrict or influence any Participant in the conduct of his or her own affairs. A Participant, therefore, may sell Common Stock purchased under the Plan at any time he or she chooses subject to compliance with Company policies and any applicable federal and state securities laws. A Participant assumes the risk of any market fluctuations in the price of the Common Stock.

SECTION 17. AMENDMENT, SUSPENSION OR TERMINATION OF THE PLAN

- (a) The Board may amend the Plan in such respects as it shall deem advisable; provided, however, that, to the extent required for compliance with Code Section 423 or any applicable law or regulation, shareholder approval will be required for any amendment that will (i) increase the total number of shares as to which Options may be granted under the Plan, (ii) modify the class of employees eligible to receive Options, or (iii) otherwise require shareholder approval under any applicable law or regulation; and provided further, that except as provided in this Section 17, no amendment to the Plan shall make any change in any Option previously granted which adversely affects the rights of any Participant.
- (b) The Plan shall continue in effect for ten years after the date of its adoption by the Board. Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Board may at any time and for any reason suspend or terminate the Plan. During any period of suspension or upon termination of the Plan, no Options shall be granted.
- (c) Except as provided in Section 20, no such termination of the Plan may affect Options previously granted, provided that the Plan or an Offering may be terminated by the Board on a Purchase Date or by the Board setting a new Purchase Date with respect to an Offering and a Purchase Period then in progress if the Board determines that termination of the Plan and/or the Offering is in the best interests of the Company and the shareholders or if continuation of the Plan and/or the Offering would cause the Company to incur adverse accounting charges as a result of a change after the effective date of the Plan in the generally accepted accounting rules applicable to the Plan.

SECTION 18. NO RIGHTS AS AN EMPLOYEE

Nothing in the Plan shall be construed to give any person (including any Eligible Employee or Participant) the right to remain in the employ of the Company or a Parent Corporation or Subsidiary Corporation or to affect the right of the Company or a Parent Corporation or Subsidiary Corporation to terminate the employment of any person (including any Eligible Employee or Participant) at any time with or without cause.

SECTION 19. EFFECT UPON OTHER PLANS

The adoption of the Plan shall not affect any other compensation or incentive plans in effect for the Company or any Parent Corporation or Subsidiary Corporation. Nothing in the Plan shall be construed to limit the right of the Company, any Parent Corporation or Subsidiary Corporation to (a) establish any other forms of incentives or compensation for employees of the Company, a Parent Corporation or Subsidiary Corporation or (b) grant or assume options otherwise than under the Plan in connection with any proper corporate purpose, including, but not by way of limitation, the grant or assumption of options in connection with the acquisition, by purchase, lease, merger, consolidation or otherwise, of the business, stock or assets of any corporation, firm or association.

SECTION 20. ADJUSTMENTS

20.1 Adjustment of Shares

In the event that, at any time or from time to time, a stock dividend, stock split, spin-off, split-off, combination or exchange of shares, recapitalization, merger, consolidation, distribution to shareholders other than a normal cash dividend, or other change in the Company's corporate or capital structure results in (a) the outstanding shares, or any securities exchanged therefore or received in their place, being exchanged for a different number or kind of securities of the Company or of any other corporation or (b) new, different or additional securities of the Company or of any other corporation being received by the holders of shares of Common Stock, then (subject to any required action by the Company's shareholders), the Board, in its sole discretion, shall make such equitable adjustments as it shall deem appropriate in the circumstances in (i) the maximum number and kind of shares of Common Stock subject to the Plan as set forth in Section 4, (ii) the number and kind of securities that are subject to any outstanding Option and the per share price of such securities and (iii) the maximum number of shares of Common Stock that may be purchased by a Participant in a Purchase Period, or by all Participants in a single Purchase Period. The determination by the Board or the Committee as to the terms of any of the foregoing adjustments shall be conclusive and binding.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, a merger, asset sale, dissolution or liquidation of the Company shall not be governed by this Section 20.1 but shall be governed by Sections 20.2 and 20.3.

20.2 Dissolution or Liquidation of the Company

In the event of the proposed dissolution or liquidation of the Company, the Offering then in progress shall be shortened by setting a new Purchase Date and shall terminate immediately prior to the consummation of such proposed dissolution or liquidation, unless provided otherwise by the Board. The new Purchase Date shall be a specified date before the date of the Company's proposed dissolution or liquidation. The Board shall notify each Participant in writing prior to the new Purchase Date that the Purchase Date for the Participant's Option has been changed to the new Purchase Date and that the Participant's Option shall be exercised automatically on the new Purchase Date, unless prior to such date the Participant has withdrawn from the Plan as provided in Section 11.

20.3 Company Transaction

In the event of a proposed Company Transaction, each outstanding Option shall be assumed or an equivalent option substituted by the successor company or parent thereof (the "Successor Company"). In the event that the Successor Company refuses to assume or substitute for the Option, any Offering then in progress shall be shortened by setting a new Purchase Date. The new Purchase Date shall be a specified date before the date of the Company Transaction. The Board shall notify each Participant in writing, prior to the new Purchase Date, that the Purchase Date for the Participant's Option has been changed to the new Purchase Date and that the Participant's Option shall be exercised automatically on the new Purchase Date, unless prior to such date the Participant has withdrawn from the Plan as provided in Section 11.

20.4 Limitations

The grant of Options shall in no way affect the Company's right to adjust, reclassify, reorganize or otherwise change its capital or business structure or to merge, consolidate, dissolve, liquidate or sell or transfer all or any part of its business or assets.

SECTION 21. REGISTRATION; CERTIFICATES FOR SHARES

Notwithstanding any other provision of the Plan, the Company shall have no obligation to issue or deliver any shares of Common Stock under the Plan or make any other distribution of benefits under the Plan unless such issuance, delivery or distribution would comply with all applicable laws (including, without limitation, the requirements of the Securities Act), and the applicable requirements of any securities exchange or similar entity.

The Company shall be under no obligation to any Participant to register for offering or resale or to qualify for exemption under the Securities Act, or to register or qualify under state securities laws, any shares of Common Stock, security or interest in a security paid or issued under, or created by, the Plan, or to continue in effect any such registrations or qualifications if made. The Company may issue certificates for shares with such legends and subject to such restrictions on transfer and stop-transfer instructions as counsel for the Company deems necessary or desirable for compliance by the Company with federal and state securities laws.

To the extent that the Plan or any instrument evidencing shares of Common Stock provides for issuance of stock certificates to reflect the issuance of such shares, the issuance may be effected on a noncertificated basis, to the extent not prohibited by applicable law or the applicable rules of any stock exchange.

SECTION 22. ELIGIBLE EMPLOYEES IN OTHER COUNTRIES

Without amending the Plan, the Plan Administrator may grant Options or establish other procedures to provide benefits to Eligible Employees of nondomestic Designated Subsidiaries. The Plan Administrator may make such procedures and grants on terms and conditions different from those specified in this Plan, as may, in the judgment of the Plan Administrator, be necessary or desirable to foster and promote achievement of the purposes of the Plan. The Plan Administrator shall have authority to adopt such modifications, procedures, subplans and the like as may be necessary or desirable: (a) to comply with provisions of local law, regulation or similar requirements to operate the Plan in an advantageous manner in countries or jurisdictions outside the U.S. in which the Company or any Designated Subsidiary may operate or have employees; (b) to ensure the viability of Plan benefits for Eligible Employees employed in such countries or jurisdictions; and (c) to meet the objectives of the Plan. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein, any such actions taken by the Plan Administrator with respect to Eligible Employees of any nondomestic Subsidiary Corporation may be treated as a subplan outside of an "employee stock purchase plan" as defined under Code Section 423. Such subplans are not subject to the requirements of Code Section 423, nor to Plan provisions that incorporate or otherwise reflect it. Nothing in this Section authorizes the Plan Administrator to increase the total number of shares authorized by the shareholders, to expand the class of eligible participants, or to alter the type of award available under this Plan.

SECTION 23. EFFECTIVE DATE

The Plan shall become effective on the date it is approved by the Company's shareholders, so long as such approval is obtained within 12 months of the date on which the Plan was adopted by the Board.

ESTERLINE TECHNOLOGIES CORPORATION

This Proxy is Solicited on Behalf of The Board of Directors

The undersigned hereby appoints Robert W. Cremin and Robert D. George and each of them as proxies, each with full power of substitution, to represent and vote for and on behalf of the undersigned, the number of shares of common stock of Esterline Technologies Corporation that the undersigned would be entitled to vote if personally present at the annual meeting of shareholders to be held on March 5, 2008, or at any adjournment or postponement thereof. The undersigned directs that this proxy be voted as follows:

(Continued and to be signed on other side)



▲ FOLD AND DETACH HERE ▲

You can now access your Esterline Technologies account online.

Access your Esterline Technologies shareholder account online via Investor ServiceDirect® (ISD).

The transfer agent for Esterline Technologies, now makes it easy and convenient to get current information on your shareholder account.

- · View account status
- · View certificate history
- · View book-entry information

- · View payment history for dividends
- · Make address changes
- · Obtain a duplicate 1099 tax form
- . Establish/change your PIN

Visit us on the web at http://www.bnymellon.com/shareowner
For Technical Assistance Call 1-877-978-7778 between 9am-7pm
Monday-Friday Eastern Time

****TRY IT OUT****

www.bnymellon.com/shareowner/isd

Investor ServiceDirect®

Available 24 hours per day, 7 days per week

TOLL FREE NUMBER: 1-800-370-1163

		SEE REVERSE SIDE
FOR all nominees listed below (except as marked to the contrary) 1. Election of the following Director Nominees: To serve a term that expires in 2011: 01 Lewis E. Burns 02 Robert W. Cremin 03 Anthony P. Franceschini, and 04 James J. Morris	2. To consider and approvement 2004 Equity Incentive the issuance of an Company's Common \$ 3. To consider and approvement 2004 Employee Stock Purch	we a proposal to amend the Company's Plan to, among other things, authorize additional 1,000,000 shares of the Rock. The proposal to amend the Company's PoR AGAINST ABSTAIN AGAINST ABSTAIN are a proposal to amend the Company's PoR AGAINST ABSTAIN are of the Company's Common Stock.
INSTRUCTION: To withhold authority for any individual nominee, print that nominee's name in the following space:		This proxy, when properly executed, will be voted in the manner directed on this proxy card. Management recommends a vote FOR all nominees designated on this proxy card and FOR proposals 2 and 3. If no specification is made, a vote FOR all nominees and FOR proposals 2 and 3 will be entered. In their discretion, the holders of this proxy are authorized to vote upon such other business as may properly come before the meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof. The undersigned hereby revokes any proxy or proxies heretofore given for such shares and ratifies all that said proxies or their substitutes may lawfully do by virtue hereof.
Signature	Signature	Date

NOTE: Please sign as name appears on this proxy. If stock is held jointly, each owner should sign. Persons signing in a representative capacity should give their title. PLEASE PROMPTLY DATE, SIGN AND RETURN THIS PROXY CARD.

A FOLD AND DETACH HERE

Choose **MLink⁵** for fast, easy and secure 24/7 online access to your future proxy materials, investment plan statements, tax documents and more. Simply log on to **Investor ServiceDirect®** at <u>www.bnymellon.com/shareowner/isd</u> where step-by-step instructions will prompt you through enrollment.